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ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE CHARLES E. RAINEY: Good

- morning. My name is Charles E. Rainey and I am the Administrative Law

' Judge who has been assigned to this case.

First, let me welcome Mr. Coleman from Community College who

is here and we welcome him and look forward to his students in the

|l future. Let me also recognize Judge Guy Koster who is also in the hearing

- room with us today.

This is a further hearing in the matter of Janette Lee Curry versus

'~ Philadelphia Gas Works at Docket No. F-01994525, I note the appearance

of Janette Lee Curry who is appearing pro se or in her own behalf and also
the appearance of Laureto Farinas, Esquire, who is appearing on behalf of
Philadelphia Gas Works.

This is a further hearing from an initial hearing that was held on

- June 4, 2007. At that time, it was ciétermined that a further hearing would

 be held and in the interim, Ms. Curry was to allow PGW access to all of the

apartment units in all three apartments buildings, so that PGW could
determine whether PGW’s records reflect the correct or actual gas meter

serving a particular apartment unit, and or whether a gas meter assigned

Il to a particular unit was only registering gas from that particular apartment

unit. In other words, a determination of whether there was foreign load on
any of the meters.

Ms. Curry was to allow PGW access to all of the apartment units

- on July 18, 2007. The three apartment bundirigs are 5908 Old York Road,

301 Walnut Lane and 5906 Old York Road, all in the City of Philadelphia.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 781-7150
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Mr. Farinas, was PGW able to access all of the apartment units of

 each of the three apartment buildings?

MR. FARINAS: Of the apartment units that are the subject of this

complaint, yes, we were after much effort and my witnesses are here to

testify to that.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. There was substantial testimony taken

from Ms. Curry at the June 4, 2007 hearing and as I stated prier to our

going on the record, the transcript reflects that testimony as well as reflect

| the exhibits that were handed up or submitted by the parties at that

particular time. However, those exhibits were not moved into ev.dence

and will need to be taken up at some point here today. In additim, et me
note that the parties prior to our going on the record this mornng, hafze:ﬁeé
up certain additionaf exhibits which also will needs to be addressedﬁ

MR. FA‘RI‘NAS: Your Honor, if I may, at this point having a few
minutes to review kt:he new exhibits that were provided by Ms. Curry, I want

to bring something to your attention, Exhibit 24 and Exhibit 26 which is

| now the new two page exhibit which was formerly Exhibits 26 and 27, they

concern théy address of 6510 North 8" Street which is not among the three

addresses that are the subject of this dispute. 1 believe Ms. Curry intends

to throw another property in. I think we are already overburdened. This

' was not a part of our original dispute and I would ask as a preliminary

matter, that She not be permitted to bring in yet another property which

| we are not prepared to discuss today anyway.

JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Curry, how do you respond?
MS. CURRY: I present that exhibit to demonstrate that PGW has

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7173 781-7150
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 been taking retaliatory strikes against me. They appeared at my door on

| Columbus Day, which was a ‘holiday, and collected $175.00 on my account,

which was the total balance on the account and I had an agreement for

| 4220.00 a month,

JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Curry, it sounds like this may be the subject

of a new complaint - a separate complaint against PGW.

MS. CURRY: Okay.

JUDGE RAINEY: Your complaint that is the subject of this further

hearing as well as the initial hearing were in regard to the three properties;

MS. CURRY: Yes.

~ JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. So we will then not take up this particular

| document which is PGW Exhibit No. 26, which is referring to a property at
- 6510 North 8™ Street in Philadelphia.

MR. FARINAS: That is Complainant’s Exhibit?

JUDGE RAINEY: I am sorry. Complainant’s Exhibit No. 26, and

| was there ancther exhibit also?

MR. FARINAS: Exhibit No. 24.
JUDGE RAINEY: And Exhibit No. 24 as well?

“MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor. '
MS. CURRY: You are speaking of Exhibit No. 24, one through 192
MR. FARINAS: Right. They are bills for 6510 North 8% Street.
MS. CURRY: What number page is that?
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Iam looking at — thé cover page has

information that you typed?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {117} 781-3150
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MS. CURRY: Correct.

JUDGE RAINEY: And then the following page has “account for

Janette Curry, 6510 North 8% Street.”

MS. CURRY: Your Honor, that is my address and if you look on the

i| second page which is page number 24-3, you wiyl! see the current basic

¢harges that this is 5906 Old York Road.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Do you see that now?
MR. FARINAS: Yes.

MS. CURRY: This is some of the stuff that PGW does to keep you

f confused.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay.

MR. FARINAS: I object to that characterization.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. We will not go back a‘nd forth in argument
here today. I do see that it does refer to one of the addresses which is at
issue in this case, and so you are saying Ms. Curry, that tthé 6510 North 8"
Street s your billing address? o "

MS. CURRY: It is not suppose to be a billing address. It is suppose
to be 305 East Walnut Lane but I had had 2 lot of problems in getting them
to send me bills, especially the 5908 location. |

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor -

MS. CURRY: They send them to the building and they put them in
the thrash. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. The bottom h’né is, Mr. Farinas, you agree
that these bills refers to one of the properties that is at issue in this case?

MR. FARINAS: Ido so.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7173 7617150
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JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. So we are going to disallow or we will not
admit Into evidence Complainant’s Exhibit No. 26.
MR. FARINAS: Okay.

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me just point out to the parties where my

| focus is going to be here today because I do want us to have an efficient

hearing. My focus is going to be with regard to PGW Exhibit No. 1, which
- Was a !etter that PGW had submitted at the hearing on June 4™. Tha’k‘t‘

|| letter capitalizes, at least from PGW's point of view, where matters étood

- and where the issues are with regard to the three properties.

| Ms. Curry, you were questioned in regard to that letter and your

- position with regard to the three properties, and I think that Mr. Farinas

had some opportunity for cross examination at the June 4 hearing in
regard to the ietter that is marked as PGW Exhibit No. 1. So there was
some clarification as to the position of the two parties with regard to these
three properties and that is where my focus is going to be today.

For example, with regard to the property that is 5908 Old York

Road, it is my understanding that it was PGW’s position that as of February

I 14, 2007, that Ms, Curry owed $4,521.00 with regard to that property and
 that it was Ms. Curry’s belief that she owed $3,876.58 as of May 21, 2007,

pursuant to PGW's letter dated May 21, 2007, which is Complainant’s

| Exhibit No. 1, at 1. One of the things that I am going to require PGW to do

is to explain the discrepancy between that letter dated May 21, 2007 and

 Complainant’s Exhibit 1 at 1, and PGW’s belief that Ms. Curry owed a

higher amount of money with regard to that 'prop‘érty.

Now, with reg“afd to the property at 301 Walnut Lane, it was PGW's

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7173 781-71£0
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1 'position that the ou&standin_.g balance as of February 6, 2007 was $553.29.

PGW transferred $292.45 of that amount to the 5908 Old York Road

service address, at least according to Ms. Curry. PGW has stated that it

- would investigate why the transfer was made. PGW additionally said that it

 was crediting 301 Walnut Lane service address $100.00, leaving a balance

of $160.84. PGW actually says that, at least as of the June 4™ hearing,

that Ms. Curry owed $157.85 and PGW said that Ms. Curry was to have

paid that amount by March 16%, Ms. Curry stated that she never received

a bill for the $157.85 and that if she had, she would have paid it

Now, lets move on to the 5906 Old York Road property. PGW's

- position at the June 4™ hearing, was that the balance owed by Ms. Curry as

of the beginning of May of 2007, was $4,699.85 based on a meter reading.
It was Ms. Curry's position that aé of the Fébruary 4, ',2007 hearing, she
should have had a zero balance. She also stated vth‘at on March 15, 2007,
$3,242.50 was }transfe'r‘red from the 5908 »acco,unt to the 5906 account.
Ms. Curry believes that she only owes for the usage from ‘Febr’uafy 2007 to
whatever it is to date and as of the June 4™ hearing, she believes she owes
about $460.32.

One of the questions that I have for PGW is, did PGW on March 15,
2006 or any time transferred $3,242.50 from the 5908 Old York Road
account to 5906 Old Yark Road account and if so, why? ’Tho‘s;e are my
¢capsulations of the issues as of the last hearihgf and so I am going to look
forward to some testimony with regard to that as well as any testimony

regarding any discrepancies regarding the meter at the properties, ‘and so

~at this time I am going to take some testimony from PGW.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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Mr. Farinas, would you call your first witness?

MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor. At this time I would like to call

- Ms. Ann Marie Cromley.

JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Cromley, if you would take the witness stand

50 I can better see you and please raise your right hand.

- Whereupon,

ANN MARIE CROMLEY
having been duly sworn, testiﬁed as follows:
JUDGE RAINEY: Please provide your full name for the record and
spell your last name please. |
THE WITNESS: Ann Marie Cromley. C~R-O-M-L-E-Y.
JUDGE RAINEY: And by whom are you employed?
THE WITNESS: Phitadelphia Gas Works.
JUDGE RAINEY: And what is your business title?
THE WITNESS: Senior customer review unit officer.
JUDGE RAINEY: And what is your business address?
THE WITNESS: 800 North 9™ Street, Philadelphia, PA, 19122.
JUDGE RAINEY: Please proceed, Mr. ‘Fafi‘nas.
MR, FARINAS: Thank you, Your Honor.
DIRECT EXAMINATION
“BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. Ms. Cromley, I w:ould like fbr you to address séme of the
preliminary questions that‘ Judge Rainey pointed out. If I can refer your
attention to PGW Exhibit No. 1, which is the letter that was aé. a result of a

partial settlement dated February 14%, and if I can direct your attention

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 761.7150
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further to paragraph 3 which addresses the service address of 5908 Old

York Road?
A, Yes.

Q. One of the preliminary questions from the Judge was that there

| was a difference in the amount owed according to the exhibit that was
" provided by the Camp}ainant. The exhibit was a lien letter from PGW. Can

' you tell us what would be the difference from the balance quoted in the lien

fetter than the balance that you quoted as of the date of the partial

' settlement agreement?

AL Yes. When PGW picks an account for lien, it will be taken as

|l the account balance at the time. The process and the time the customer is

getting the lien letter and the pi*ocess of the lien letter going to court and

| by the time a new bill arrives, that account may vary. If the account was

shut off and you had an actual balance at that time, the lien amount would
not change but the lien is subject to change if t’hek property kstay’s active and
so that balance can continue to accrue. At the time she sent the letter, it
was a certain balance. If her accbunt is on‘, it is going to add her next bill,
her next bill and so on.

Q 0k~éyi The second preliminary question is -

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me just ask a question with regard to that.

 Are you referring to Complainant’s Exhibit No. 1 when you are talking

-t about the llen letter? Is that correct, Ms. Cromley?

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I believe that was what the reference

was to.

THE WITNESS: Yes. .

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {7173 761-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: You have that, Ms. Cromiey?
'THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE RAINEY: T just want to be clear with regard to your

testimony. Your testimony is that even though that letter is dated May 21,

{ 2007, that it contains an incorrect amount that was owed at that time by

Ms. Curry?

THE WITNESS: No, I'am not saying that it is an incorrect amoUnt,

Your Honor. That is not my testimony. What I am saying is - Your Honor,

do you hé-ve the letter readily available?

JUDGE RAINEY: I am looking at the letter right now. It is

- Complainant’s Exhibit No. 1.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, may we see it?

JUDGE RAINEY: You don't have it?

MR. FARINAS: I think it may be in an additional packet.
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay; | |

MR. FARINAS: Thank you, Your Honor. |

THE WITNESS: Okay. It would be my s‘arﬁe testimbny,- Yéu,r

Honor. This is a delinquent balance due andowing $3,876.58. The date

on this particular letter is‘May 21, 2007. From this one letter, I can't tell if

there were previous letters submitted. Your Honor, at this point she may

| have received other letters but also, any account balance at the time a lien
| is chosen is taken from the system - the computer system. That balance

| is subject .td change as the month goes on, Your Hanor. Ifitis an on

account, the new bill will continue to accrue and the amount will be higher.

JUDGE RAINEY: My quest?oyn to you is, because in your February

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 781-7150
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2007 letter which is PGW Exhibit No. 1, you stated that as of that date, for

ther 5908 Old York Road ad‘dr‘es‘s, that Ms. Curry owed $4,521.00; is that

- correct?

THE WITNESS: That is correct, Ybur Honor,
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. And then that May 21, 2007 lien letter,

which is after the February 14, 2007 letter, states that she owed

$3,876.58. That is a $644.42 difference.

THE WITNESS: What I am going to say again Your Honor, if I may

be permitted, I would have to find out the exact date that the lien was

filed. 1 believe that the customer received more than one notice, Your

Honor. I don't believe that they receive just one lien letter. So similar

notices and maybe even a notice at the time the lien was filed and the

- balance would have been correct at that time. This may have been filed in

January or February, Your Honor. It does say “delinquent balance due and

- owing.”

JUDGE RAINEY: That's a letter from Philadelpﬁia Gas Works; is
that correct?

THE WITNESS: Yes, it is, Your Honor, and I am not saying that
there weren't similar letters sent prior to this. There could be a letter
dated March; there could be a letter dated February and there -

| JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. My question to you is, would there be any

reason for that amount that shows in the February 14% letter? The

 $4,521.00 to have been reduced to $3,876.58 by May 21, 20077

 THE WITNESS: No.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. So that letter does not reflect a correct

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (T17;781-7150
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amount as of May 21, 2007, as far as Ms. Curry’s balance on that property

| is concerned?

THE WITNESS: That is correct, Your Honor. Let me seeif I can

clarify. There may be one other reason. PGW does file high bill disputes
and when we do a high bill dispute, the money is put in a one-time invoice

- so that the account is separated. You may have a balance of $6,000.00

but if you are disputing a percentage, that could be sitting in what we call a
one-time invoice. Now, 1 would have to do a thorough review of this letter
to actually clarify where this exact balance came from but I do believe in

my testimony in February, that the account balance at the time was

| $4,521.00. This here, $3,876.00 may only be a part of her balance at that

particular address at the time. If there were monies in a high bill dispute

- and if there was an off-account that was not transferred, that was actually

a part of her balance at that property.

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Farinas, would you have her hand that back to
rrie?

MR. FARINAS: Sure.

JUDGE RAINEY: Iam sorry. Was there something additional that
you wanted to say Ms. Cromley? |

THE WITNESS: Yes. Mr. Farinas may corr-e_ct me if I am wrong,

| but I believe the way the lien process works at PGW is, if there were some

type of settlement - if the property were to be sold and the Company wa§

called and they ask what do they owe, any previous lien Your Honor,

4 whethe_‘r it was 2005, would have been picked up at that point and any

. COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 781-7150




3=

(28]

10

H

12

I3

14

16

17

18

|

2
7 |

23 |

24

25

87

the lien. So the balance can change at any moment but we can still collect

that at the time the money is due.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, can I ask her a question?
JUDGE RAINEY: Yes.
~BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. Ms. Cromley, when an account is selected for a lien, the time

that it is selected to be given the '!ien treatment, does that have anything

' to do with the actual amount that is put on the letter?

A. No.
Q. Is that the poiht that you were trying to make before?
A. Yes, it was.

Q. And so the amount that is quoted on the {etter, does it

_represent the amount that is owed as of the date of the letter or the

amount that is owed as of some earlier date?

A. Some earlier date. |

Q. Can you explain how the lien process is separate from the
billing précess?

A. PGW has a lien unit which files a lfen. It is a separate lien unit.

Q. Atthetimea properﬁy is selected for a lien, eve:?y time a letter
is sent out, does the new balance gets put on the létter?

A. No, it does not. |

Q. And is the lien letter an actual bill for usage?

A. No.

Q. Where should a customer go to find out what the actual amount

of what is owed an the account for gas usage? Where would they find that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMBANY . (717 761.-7150
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| information?
A. It is on their current bill.

Q. And in light of the fact that there is a separate lien process, is it

' reasonable to believe that what you receive on a lien letter represents your

I current bill?

A. No, it does not. ‘

MR. FARINAS: If I may, Your Honor?

JUDGE RAINEY: Go right ahead, Mr. Farinas.

MR. FARINAS: Thénk you, Your Honor.

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Ms. Cromley, the next issue is the transfer of balances.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. What property are you talking about,
Mr. Farinas?

MR, FARINAS: We were talking about the transfer to 5908.

JUDGE RAINEY: The transfer from the 5908 property to the 5306
property? Is that what you are addressing?

MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay.

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. The main crux of that letter — thé, partial agreement of February
14" was to give PGW an opportunity to inspect the properties and review
the bill and make sure everything was sorted out and in ordér. Can you

tell us about PGW's efforts in that regard? |

A. PGW made numerous efforts to attempt to get into the property

5 1l even prior to our last hearing. PGW finally did gain access to all the

I : COMMONWEALTH REPORT NG COMPANY {717, 7847980
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' propertiés and all the apartments on July 20™. PGW does have records

now and have matched up that ali meter numbers and ali designations a~e

correct, except we have found one discrepancy. The one discrepancy deals

| with 301 East Walnut Street.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, at this time I would like to have

marked and { have previously distributed a six page document which

1 should be PGW Exhibit No. 10.

JUDGE RAINEY: itis so maf‘ked for identification.
(Whereupon, the documents were
marked as PGW Exhibit No. 10 for
identification.)

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Ms. Cromley, do you have that document in front of you?

A. Yes.

Q. The pages that compiles PGW Exhibit No. 10, where does this

information corme from?

A. From PGW'’s computer system.

Q. All six pages?

A. Yes.

Q. What is the purpose of the computer system?‘

A. Thé purpose of the computer system is to keep records of each

and every account, along with contacts and any billing information and any

il information pertinent to that account,

Q. Including bills as well as payments?

A. That is correct.

COMMORNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717} 761-7150
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Q. Does PGW keep this information system in the normal course of

it’s business?

A. Yes, it does.
Q. Who puts the information in the system? E
A. The customer service representatives,

Q. And is it the customer service representative’s job to put the

| information into the billing system?

A, ‘Yes; it is.

Q. When the various customer service representaft‘t\?eé put the
inforrﬁation into the billing system, do they do it at dr near the time of the
event that occurred that they are recording?

A. Yes, they do. , |

Q. Can you tell us what the first page of PGW Exhibit No. 10 has to
show us?

A. The first page of PGW Exhibit No. 10 has a heading at the top
call account Jet Search and it has the name Janette Curry.

JUDGE RAINEY: Iam sorry. Ms. Cromley, can you tell us what you
call this document?

THE WITNESS: This would be the account information, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Account information is what the document name
has? |

THE WITNESS: In the left hand corner at the top of tﬁe document
you will see the word accoUnt, Your Honor. |

JUDGE’ RAINEY: Okay, Isee account.

THE WITNESS: And the customer's name, Janette Lee.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717 T81-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Go right ahead, Mr. Farinas.
BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Ms. Cromiey, can you tell us what the first 'page of PGW Exhibit

- No. 10 tells us?

A Yes. PGW Exhibit No. 10 gives us the customer’s name, the

address, the account, phone information and gives information regarding |

the note on the account and also current bill but not the current account

balance.
Q. With respect to the investigation that you were doing in

connection with PGW investigating the configuration to the Walnut Lane

' address, can you show us from PGW Exhibit 10 the information that we

found?

A. Yes. I would like to turn your attention to page 2 of PGW 10.
JUDGE RAINEY: I would like to ask you to keep your volce up,
Ms. Cromiley. ’
- THE WIT NESS: ’Okay,, C0uld’ybu turn your atten‘tion' to page 2 of

PGW Exhibit 10 and up in the left hand corner you will see contacts for

account. I would like to refer your attention to the contact dated 7/23/07.
- That would be the larger contact and I would like to read that to Your

{ Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Go right ahead.

THE WITNESS: “Dispute received on 7/23/07. Closed on

'7/23/067.” This is the Dispute Resolution Unit gsing out to do the

investigation. The Dispute Resolution Unit ~ the Customer Review Unit

closed our investigation.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (173 781-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: And this is all within PGW's operation?
- THE WITNESS: Yes. Ijust wanted to clarify so that it is
understood.
~ JUDGE RAINEY: Okay.
THE WITNESS: “Per fieid visit on,7/20/0‘7, Meter No. 1973858, | _
meter reading 05 is for office at rear of premise on ground level. Gas |

appliance is space heater only. BTU maximum, 30,000, BTU minimum,

i 7,000. No hot water in office/bathroom. Referring to AMD which is our

- account department to change designation to the 3R account to office. The

3R account is all electric and I must ask you to con'tinuey on the next page
because I had to expand this contact, Your Honor. The next page contains

the rest of the information. Each contact only has a certain amount of

- space.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay.

THE WITNESS: The 3R apartment is all electric. Heater only. The
BTU maximum is 30,000 énd the BTU r‘hinimum is 7,\00’0‘ No hot water in
office. Referred to AMD to change designation from 3R to office. The 3R
apartment is all eleétric. | }v |

My whole purpose of showing this Your Honor, is that when he

visited the 301 East Walnut, there are six apartments in 301 East Walnut.

| Ms. Curry, her account that listed the 301 East Walnut is showing 3R,

which would indicate the third floor rear. We visited each and every
apartment. However, when we got to the 3R account, the third floor rear

apartment is all electric. The meter and usage that Ms. Curry has for her

| account is actually in an office on the third floor, Your H,onbr, and she has

COMMCNWEALTH REPORTING COMP&NY {717y 761-7180
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one space heater. So this was what I wanted to clarify because I couldn’t

- understand. Her usage was low. What was happening with that third floor

apartment? Did she have hot water? Did she have heat? It looked too
low for regular house heat and too low for regular hot water, so that does

clarify and we will have the designation changed. There is nothing wrong

- with her bill. She was being billed for the space heater usage and like I

said Your Honor, I have the reports and contacts for each and every other

account but I did not supply them because I thought that it was not

necessary at this point in time to get the additional paperwork.

Each additional apartment has the contact stating what the

investigator found, the meter number and index so that we were able to

-

| match each and every apartment up. On this particufar account ~ this 301

Walnut Lane, at the time I made the agreement with Msk.‘, Curry, when the
bill was in the amount of $553.29, there ans $292.45 which was
transferred from another account. 1 would like to explain that at times and
in the past, PGW will, if an account is off and have an ou’tstaﬁding batance
and the customer is on another p'roperty, wé will - if it was shut off -

transfer it to the active account and it is PGW's practice. So you will see

that some of the information that the other witness will testify to and some

Il of the information in so far as the account, you will see transferred Your

Honor, back and forth.' In this particular case, I transferred that $292.45
back. |

| JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Why don't you go back Ms, Cromley,‘and
explain when the 301 Walnut Lane property was terminated ~ when service

was terminated and you transferred a certain amount; where you

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ({717} 761-7150
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transferred’ that to when ,service‘was restbred to 301 Walnut Lane and
when yc}u transferred it back, because it is my understanding from the
February 14, 2007 letter that you had actually transferred ‘$2§2.45 to the
5908 Old York Road service address and now that was actually being

subtracted from the $553.29 that you said was owed as of February 6,

2007, which actually left $260.84, from which a credit of $100.00 was

taken and then PGW came up with $157.00 which you had said was then

|| owed by Ms. Curry. Now I hear you saying somethmg else, so I need you

to explam that.

THE WITNESS: Okay. I think you misunderstood me, Your Honor.

The $292.45 was transferred into Walnut from 5908 Otd York Road. [

transferred it back out. ;
JUDGE RAINEY: You transferred it back out of?

THE WITNESS: To bring that account balance down so that the

 account balance from Walnut was the Walnut Street account balance. It
reduced the bill. It not only reduced the bill but I also had agreed to give
her an additional $100.00 off her bill.

~JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, let me just get this clear. You are saying :
that the $292.45 you had actually transferred from the 5908 property?
THE WITNESS: At one point in time that was transferred.
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. So you transferred the $292.45 from the

5908 property and then you credited that amount to the 301 Walnut Lane

property? Did you credit that amount?

THE WITNESS: Okay, 1 will not call it credit. I am going to say

transferred it back so her actual account balance became less.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7817150
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JUDGE RAINEY: Transferred it back where?

THE WITNESS: Back to 5908.

JUDGE RAINEY: You transferred it back? That’é what 1 said,

MR. FARINAS: At one time in the past PGW had transferred it from
5908 to the Walnut Lane and Ms. Cromley had agreed to transfer it back.

JUDGE RAINEY: Transfer it back to 59082

MR. FARINAS: And gave her an additional $100.00 credit too.

JUDGE RAINEY: So the $292.00 didn't go away? You just

transferred it to another service account; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: But you did then give her a $100.00 credit for the

301 Walnut Lane address?

‘THE WITNESS: Yes, and reduced her balance like 1 said 1 would.
JUDGE RAINEY: Right, and you reduced the balance and the

- balance then from the letter is $157.85. So if my understanding is correct,

Ms. Curry’s testimony is that she never received a bill for that amount and
if she had, she would have paid that and what is your rés‘ponse to that?

THE WITNESS: Okay, Your Honor, What I beiieve happened is, in
the middle of those transactions of me crediting the akcc’ount and also
transferring the account, a few other things were happening with the
account. The new bill came In which would increase her account balance,
Also from what I ¢can see here, she had made a payment by check and the |
check did not clear.

JUDGE RAINEY: When you say “from what I can see here,” what

are you referring to?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: 1am sorry, Your Honor. Referring to the last page
of PGW Exhibit 10 hés a heading of the Account Financial Histoi'y‘, 1 would
like to start up from there.

| JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, go right ahead.
THE WITNESS: I would like for you to !ock at the first line, Your

Honor, and it has a date of 9/20/2007. The type is a bill and It has an

1 account balance of $12.00 and the actual balance in the account is $224.20
;and this would be as of the last bill date. 1 wculd like to just run down that

- account balance column Your Honor, which shows the difference in the

transactions occurring. $212; $209; $197; $194; $206; $218; $206;

$203; $215; $215; $203; $191; $241: $229; $299 and $249.67. I would

i like to call your attention to the $249.67 and to the left of that, the

transaction date is 3/2/07. There is ALLOWS, which is listed in our system
as an allowance and you will see that there is an a)lowan“ce of $100.00 and
there s a dash which indicates that there is a credit. So at this time
$100.00 came off the account Your Honor, and the account balance was
$249.00.

In my letter, I stated that it would be reducfed to $157.00, but if
you lobk at the other transactions that occurred in and around the time,

the date under that is 2/22/07 and it was a new bill that came through

' Your Honor, of $69.38. If we look under that for 2/22/07, you see

| NSFCHA. 1t is an insufficient check and an additional $20.00 was added to

the account. If you look further down, you also see a bill for 2/22/07 in
the amount of $69,38. Like I said to you Your Honor, it was reduced but a

number of other things occurred and additional monies were put on it. -

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7171 76%-71£0
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JUDGE RAINEY: Was there ever a time Ms. Cromley, when

| Ms. Curry jusﬁt owed $157.85?

THE WITNESS: Well, it didn’t occur because of other transactions

| occurring on this account.

JUDGE RAINEY: So the letter was inaccurate with regard to

| showing that amount?

~ THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor. I have to apologize for that,

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, if I may? | |

JUDGE RAINEY: Yes, Mr. Farinas.

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Was the letter accurate on the date that it was written on
February 1492

A. Yes, It was,

Q. Did it reflect the balance that would h‘avekbeen} Kowed given the
information that you had .accessib!e to you on the date that you made the
agreement?

A. Yes, it was.

Q. February 6™7?

A, Yes, it was.

jUDGE RAINEY: But she never received a bm?k '

THE WITNESS: No.

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Do you have any control over the other transac'ti‘ons'that Qccurs
on‘the account? |

A. No, I do not.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717)7€1.715¢
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Ms. Cromley, can you tell me what the NSFCHA stands for?
Yes. It is a none sufficient funded check.

And what does that mean with respect to the account?

A S

That means that the check came in, it was not enough money

in the bank to cover the bill, and PGW also charges a $20.00 service

charge for a none sufficient funded check.
Q. What was the amount of payment that the check was
insufficient for? | |
A. 1 believe the payment amount was $12.00.

Q. Justto make sure that we have all the information covered,

‘what PGW agreed to in the partial settlement agreement, frqm the letter
' dated February 14", did PGW transferred the amount of $292.45 back to -

| out of the account that we are currently looking at back to the account to

the service address at 59087
A. Yes, we did.
Q. Can you show us where that credit is?

A. Yes. If you look at the bottom of the page to the second line, it

does have a date of 2/22/07. It shows XFER, which is a transfer of

$292.84. After addition‘él transfers, iaté payment charges, check charges,

it finally does get reduced further up.

Q. And did PGW provide the $100.00 credit?
‘A. Yes. PGW did provide the credit.

Q. And the bill dated March 22, 2007, would that have been the

‘next opportunity that Ms. Curry had to pay what the balance was as of

February 62 You sent the letter on February 14™.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 781-7150
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A. Yes, she would have.

Q. What bill did she receive? What was the bill amount?

A. The bill amount was $299.16.

Q. And that represents what was left from the partial settlement
agreement? The additional monthly bill amount? |

A. That is correct. |

Q. And what was that additional monthly bili amohnt?

A. The March bill is $49,49 and the February bill was $69.38.

Q. Did you receive any phone calls or does the record reflect that
Ms. Curry called to question’, the additional amount above the $157.007

JUDGE RAINEY: You are referring to the $157.85, keferring to the

February 14%?

MR. FARINAS: Yes, I am. |
THE WITNESS: Based on the contacts, I see no calls pertaining to

that, that she called to question the bill and said that she never received

- the $157.00 bill.

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me aék you thié, Ms. Cromiey. The $4,521.00
as stated In the February 14, 2007 letter which PGW stated that Ms. Curry
owes that property at 5908 as of tﬁat Feb'ruary- 14, 2007 date, does that
amount include the $292.00? |

THE WITNESS: No, it does not, Your Honor. That $292.00 was

f actually in it's own account. It had two late payment charges and a

 payment was made towards that but my original transactions here and if I

may refer you back to the account financial history that I just referred you

to, as you can see -

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ' {717)761-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. We are still on PGW Exhibit No. 10, the last

page?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor.

THE WITNESS: When the $292.00 was transferred from 5908 York

' Road, it was an off account. The gas was shut off and it was a one or two

month’s bill which had sat there. It was transferred over. I transferred

that back. A partial payment had been paid towards that.

JUDGE RAINEY: Do you have any records to reflect when the

| $292.00 was transferred back to the 5908 property? When was that done?

THE WITNESS: 2/22/07, Your Honor. I have an indication here

- that it was transferred back.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay.
THE WITNESS: But it was not a part of -
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, wait a minute. It was not a part of what?

THE WITNESS: The account balance, $4,521,G€§ that I gave you on

February 6.

 JUDGE RAINEY: Because that came afterwards?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. And I guess you are going to do ths at
some point, Mr. Férinas? Go back and update all of these accounts with
regard to the amounts? |

MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, go right aheaci‘

* THE WITNESS: Getting back to Exhibit 10, Your Honor, I would like

to call your attention to the account balance of $224.20. That’s what itis

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMBANY (17 TB1-7150
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- as of today.

JUDGE RAINEY: I am sorry, Ms. Cz?om!eyi What are we looking at?
THE WITNESS: It's five lines over.

JUDGE RAINEY: The first screen that appears at the top and it says

1 Actual balance and it says September?

 THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, Isee it.

THE WITNESS: On 7/24/07, you will see a payment in the amount
of $12.00. 6/22/07, a payment in the amount of $12.00. On 5/21/07, a
payment in the amount of $50.00; on 4/19/07, a payment in the amount
of $50.00. So the bills continued to accrue, Your Honor, ahd late p‘ayment
charges will continue to accrué it ihe bifi is not caught up. |

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Ms. Cromley, is the bill for this address correct as rendered?

A. Yes, itis.

Q. Does it reflect PGW's correct implementatlon‘ of the partial
settlement agreerment? |

A. Yes, it does.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I would like to move to the next
property if you are finish.
JUDGE RAINEY: Yes, Mr. Fafinas.
BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. Ms. Cromley, what was the next property in which you
speafheaded the investigatioh? | |

A. 5908 Old York Road.

COMMONWEALTH REFORT NG COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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Q. Ms. Cromley, I wbuld like to direct your aftenti’on to the next
packet in the document which is PGW Exhibit No. 11.
: JUDGE RAINEY: It will be so marked.
(Wheréupon,, the document was
marked as PGW Exhibit No. 11
for identification.)
BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. Ms. Cromley, do you have that document in front of you?
A. Yes, Ido.
Q. The information that appears in PGW Exhibit No. 11, where
does that information comefromk? '
A. PGW's computer system.
Q. And what is the fuhct_ion of the computer?

A. To keep records of the account and billing information.

A. Yes, it does,

Q. And does PGW keep these information in the horma! course of
| it’s businesé?

A. Yes, it does.

Q. And who makes the entries on the various sheets in this

| document?

A. PGW'’s customer service representatives.

&

Q. And are these entries made at or near the time of the event
occurring that you are describing?

A. Yes.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7173 781-7150
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Q. And can you tell us about the investigation of 59087

A. Yes, I can. PGW made numerous attempts to get into the

| property. When we did finally get in on our field visity‘on July 20, 2007, we
' did find that there was one account that supplied water heater to the whole
| property. Within the property was two additional apartments and each

| épartment has their own range and so we were looking to see what was

' being supplied by Ms, Curry’s particular account.

JUDGE RAINEY: So it is your testimony Ms. Cromley, that there Is

~ohe meter that is supplying for the heat and the hot water to the building?

THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE RAINEY: Go right ahead.

‘THE WITNESS: I would like to refer your attention to the second

| contact from the top, 7/23/2007. “Dispute received on 7/23/2007; closed

on 7/23/2007. Per field visit on 7/20/07 for meter Number 495459, meter
reading 2420 is for house heater and water heater.” Your Honor, this is
just the contact for this one particular account.

I would also like 'to call yonr attention Your Honor, to the check

marks that I have on the contacts. These are different check marks where

| 1tried to set up a field visits to get this matter established and try to find

li out exactly what was in the property, so I would just like to call your

attention to that, Your Honor.
I would also like to refer your attention - if you go through this

packet Your Honor, you will come to a page which is the Account Jet screen

il which shows the customer’s name.

MR. FARINAS: Your Hanor, it is page 4 of PGW Exhibit No. 11.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717; 761-715D
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~ THE WITNESS: Okay. The second page underneath that actually

- shows the actual contact, which is the contact that I just read, Your Honor.

7/23/2007 in reference to the meter number, the house heater and the

| water heater. Next, I would like to call your attention to the contact

7/23/07. Meter Number 1506240 meter reading. The gas meter was off
and there is a gas r‘an‘gé in the second floor apartment. The second ’ﬂoor
«akpartment gas is off. The customer could apply but they do not.

JUDGE RAINEY: Off the record.

(‘Discussi‘on off the record.)

JUDGE RAINEY: We are back on tﬁe record,

Ms. Cromley, I believe you were talking about the 5908 Old York
Road property; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: That is correct.

JUDGE RAINEY: Go right ahead, Mr. Farinas.

BY MR. FARINAS: o

Q. Ms. Cromley, we were discussing the results of the
investigation and I believe you were at?

A. Starting at page 7.

JUDGE RAINEY: Page 7 of PGW Exhibit 11, which is the Account Jet

Search for one of the tenants in the property?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: And it says “Scott Michele?”

THE WITNESS: | Yes, Your Honor, and I would like to turn your
attention to the next pég,e which is the contact,: which shows what the

investigator found when he was out there. 7/23/07, per field visit on 7/20,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 784.7150
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gas appliance is range only and the next page is to show that this

particular account, all meter numbers have been matched up and it shows

~ that that particular apartment is on, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: And that is ftﬁé third apartment?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor. The next page of this exhibit is
to show the current account balance and then to discuss the arrival at that
account balance. This particular screen shows effective period 9/7/08,
total amount due, $7,084.62. If you will turn to the next page, we have

the document listed as a Specific Service Agreement Statement of Account

and this is a routine account balance. This is a running account balance,

this is actually numbered page one of two, and I would like to call your
attention to page two. |
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay.

THE WITNESS: The last line on page two is dated 10/12/07 and if

- you follow that to the right, you will see $7,084.62. I would .likei to refer

you back to our original letter and what we are talking about at 5908 Old

York Road. Idid speak with Ms. Curry when we met that day and we did

reach an agreement. I agreed to turn the gas service back on. It was off

- at 5908 Old York Road. I agreed to turn the gas back on and Ms. Curry

| agreed to enter into a payment arrangement. Our payment arrangement

cqnsisted' of $251.00, which was $251.00 towards the arrears, plus current
bift because at that point she said that it was too much for her. Ms, Curnry
did not keep this agreement and did not make the payments and the
agreement broke.

JUDGE RAINEY: Go right ahead, Mr. Farinas.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717; 761-7150




FOMR

10

1

13
14
I5

16

18

16

21

22

23

25

106

BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. Were there any payments made?

A. Yes, and 1 will go over the payments made. I will refer ydur

| attention to page one of two in this particular document and refer your

 attention to the Type column, which is the second column. If you look

down to 1/18/2007, a payment was made and to the right of that you will

- see the amount of $12.44. If you‘ look down this column, you will not see

- another payment or anything listed as a payment until you get to page two

of two, We have a payment listed from 6/1/2007 and if you look over to

the right, that payment is $755.38, and then if you look at 9/28/2007, we

Il have a payment of $100.00.

The payments are sporadic and 1 would like to call your attention to

| what the actual bills are runvning in this property. If yyou look at page one, 1

| will just call your attention to the January and February bill. January 17,

2007, the bill was in the amount of $651.97. That is a one-month bill.
February 14, 2007, the bill was in the amount of $1,040.81. March, the bil
was in the amount of $860ﬁ.73. April, the bill was in the amount of
$504.38. That is over $3,000.00 and there are no payments that are even
close. |

JUDGE RAINEY: And these are all based on actual feads?

THE WITNESS: Yes, they are, Y0ur Honor. PGW has conﬁrmed

that every property we are discussing here today, every apartment, what

- meter is in there and what index and all bills are correct.

JUDGE RAINEY: And we are talking speciﬁcaﬂy now with regard to

Ms. Curry’s responsibility with regard to these bills; is that correct?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY.  {(#17; 7817150
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THE WITNESS: That is correct, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: That she is responsible for?

THE WITNESS: That is correct, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay.

MR. FARINAS: 1 think in regard to 5908, we have covefed
everything, Your Honor. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay.

‘MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I have no further questions at this
time. This witness Is available for cross-examination. If you would like to
do It a different way, my second witness will discuss the other property. It
is your pleasure if you want to do all the properties ﬁrsi: and then do cross.

| JUDGE RAINEY: Why don’t we take up cross Whl!e Ms. Cromley is
still sitting there so that no questions are forgotten.
Ms. Curry, do you have any questions for Ms. Cromley?
MS. CURRY: Yes, I do‘. |
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MS. CURRY:

Q. Igues’s I will go back to -~

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Ms. Curry, I am going ‘to ask you to‘ keep
your voice up because I can hardly heas? you. |

MS. CURRY: Okay.

BY Ms. CURRY:

Q. Iwilt go back to 301 R Walnut Lane and on your Exhibit 1 or

| my Exhibit 1 that we are talkihg about - the delinquent lien |etter, couid

the amount of accrued late charges be the difference between the four

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717, 761-7150
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- thousand and some odd dollars?

THE WITNESS: Your Honor, I am sorry but may I see that lien

 letter again?

JUDGE RAINEY: Yes, you may.
THE WITNESS: Thank you, Your Honor.
(Witness perusing document.)

THE WITNESS: Ms. Curry, your question was regarding the

- $3,876.58, which was the lien for 5908 Old York Road?

BY MS. CURRY:
Q. Yes.

A. And your question is, could the bill acerue to four thousand and

some odd dollars in late payment charges and that is what the bill was

when we started our transaction. Is that your question? ’Can you explain
to me why you have that? What do you mean by that question?

Q Well, was it not our prior agreement for the property that you

- would research and find out what iate fees needed to be reduced off of this

- account?

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I belleve she is asking several

questions. The first question was about the lien letter which was about

5908, and now you are talking about were there late payment charges in

that amount and now you have asked her about the Walnut Street address.
JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Curry, are we still talking about 53087
MS. CURRY: Yes. Exhibit 1. Right.

MR. FARINAS: Is your question, does Complainant’s Exhibit 1, the

‘amount requested in the letter contains late payfnent chargés? Is that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 781-T150




FORM 3

104
11

12

141
151

16

18

19

20

your guestion?
8Y MS. CURRY:

Q. Could that make a difference between the four thousand and

Il some odd dollars?

A. It could be late payment charges; it could be another biil; it
could be a number of things.

Q. On the 301 Walnut Lane accbunt., a balancé of $292.84 was
transferred Into this accouht; is that correct? ’
| JUDGE RAINAY: Transferred to 5908, just so the record is clear.
THE WITNESS: Transferred to 301. |
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Initially and theh transferred back out
again. Okay, go ahead. | |

BY MS. CURRY:
May I ask which account that amount was taken from?
59087
The $292.84 was taken from which account?
It was in the facccﬁnt itself at 5908 Old York Road.
Under whose name? | |
Under your name.

And do you have printouts to show that?

> o PO PO PO

I didn't bring printouts for that particular bill. If thatis a
question Your Honor, that could be submitted at a later time.

JUDGE RAINEY: Well, let me be clear. The $292.45 was in the

i 5908 Old York Road account: is that correct?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 781-7150
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1 5908 account, you transferred the $292.45 and was that the outstanding

13 4

- JUDGE RAINEY: And do you know when this amount Was

|| transferred from the 5908 service account to the 301 Walnut Lane

account?
THE WITNESS: 1Ididn't bring the exact date with me, Your Honor
but I did research it.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, and I am just going to be clear. You said

| that it was transferred out of 5908 service account when service was

| terminated to the property; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: That is correct, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: So at the time when service wés terminated at the

balance on that account at the time of the termination?
- THE WITNESS: That particular account but I do believe at that

time at 5908 Old York Road accdunt, there were a number of balances,

- Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: A number of balances associated with 59087

THE ‘WITNESS: Yes, and that happened to be one of the account
balances that were transferred. We have what ns called ~ when 'thé
account is oh and it gets shut off for none-payment, just like when I just
turn the account on at 5908. It has a new SA number. It starts with an

account number. When an account is shut off and the service gets turned

- back on.

JUDGE RAINEY: A new SA; new service account number?
THE WITNESS: Yes. A person can have multiple SA’s with

different balances on them. Say the account is shut off for $2,000.00

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717, 78147150
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and the customer gets turned back on, the new account starts with a new
| SA. That particular amount is transferred over or sits there on that

particular SA. This amount that was transferred was sitting there on that

particular SA was transferred over to her on account at Walnut Street. Like

Il 1said, there may have been other SA’s that weren't transferred. I didn't
look at that but she has been off and on a number of times. Three or four

' times at each particular property except for Walnut Street.

I think a lot of her misunderstanding with the bill is that when she
gets shut off at a property, they would send this bill amount to her and at
one or two points in time, they attach that to the on-account but because

of having so many SA’s, it gets very confusing, Your Honor. However, on

| the accounts financial when you are on, itis a part of the money that you

owe. When you do make an agreement, those particular amounts would
be transferred forward, so that your whole balance is within one and the
agreement is a part of all that monies,. |

‘This particular é‘mount that was transferred to Walnut was fbr a
one or two months period of time - a bill for a one or two months period of
time.

JUDGE RAINEY: For $292.00?

THE WITNESS: Yes, and I believe, Your Honor, like 1 said, I didn't
bring the copy with me but I believe the gas waé shut off and turned back
on right away, so I believe it was actually billed as a self turn-on bill. |
There were other bills at the property but that parﬁculér bill was a separate
bilt bécause it was a theft bill, if that helps to clear it up, ’Your Honor.

There were quite a few accounts that we are talking about and quite a few

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (#17) 781-7150
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| SA’s at one point in time. It is not like T can just give you a printout of one
- account since 1999 and do an actual running account balance. I haveto

~ stop and start and stop and start for the times the account was shut off.

- JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, but for the purposes of our discussior here
with regard to the $292.00 that was transferred initially -
THE WITNESS: Ms, Curry probably has the biii there and probatiy

knows the date it was transferred over. Do you know the date & was

| transferred?

'MS. CURRY: It was transferred on October 28, 2005.
THE WITNESS: So there is the answer to wrlcwesti’em

JUDGE RAINEY: Msf Curry, you will have an opportunity to go back

“and provide some testimony but it is your opportunity now t'd ask some

questions of Ms, Cromley. Did you have any other questions with regard to
this $292.007? k
'MS. CURRY: Yes, Your Honor.
BY MS. CURRY:
Q. In regard to the $292.84, the additional question Is, which floor
does it mentioh that it was transferred from‘?'
A. Which floor at 5908 Old York Road?
Q. Yes.
A. Iwould have to Iook at that particular bill.
MR. FARINAS: Since the transfer and ktransfér back was part of the

settlement agreement, I thought that issue was rested. We thought the

| correctness of the bill was what is at stake. Where it was transferred to

| and the details, I thought that matter was settled.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 7617150
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JUDGE RAINEY: I still had it as an outstanding qu,estionv as of the
last hearing. PGW did state that it would investigét'e Why the transfer was
made; That wa‘év not settied. | |

| BY MS. CURRY:

Q. And one last question on the 301 account for the $292.84 that

was transferred. Were the associated late fees that accumulated because

of this reduced from the account?

A. They may have been reduced from the account. The payments

may have been ended on that account.

Q. Inyour research for the last agreement that you made, where

it was suppose to balance out to $257.00; did you discount any of the late

payments that you agreed to?
A, Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: The answer is yes, that you did eliminate the late

fees? |
THE WITNESS: Yes.
BY MS. CURRY:
Q. Isthere anywhere on your documents that you could show us
that? |

- A. Yés', If you turn to PGW Exhibit 10 for the 301 East Walnut

Il Street and turn to the last page for 301 East Walnut Street, I would like to

draw your attention to the bottom. If you look at the date for 2/22/07,

- just about the middle of that document, you will see LPCWVE and if you

look to the left of that, you will see that the amount is $29.31 and the

 other one is $60.24. Those are all late payment charges. So anything that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY.  (717) 7817150
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was connected with that account, plus on ydur account, they were waived.
Q. On my Exhibit 23 and lets go with page 13.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. It has a bili date at the top of May 22,

| 20067

MS. CURRY: Correct.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay.

BY MS. CURRY:

Q. Iwould like to draw your attention to the adjustment details
and here it is listed SA ID Number 2988602531 and a late charge?

A. Yes. | |
And a second ID Number of 58743339737
Yes.

Would you tell me what that is?

> o ¥ P

That could be the late p‘aymént charges assocfated with the
$292.00.

Q. In billing practice, is it general to a’ssocia‘teftWO late payment
charges with one bill?

A, It was a transferred bill that was never?'paid, so it is still late

- payment charges.

Q. So that is the general practice to give two late payment

. charges?

A. To separate bills.
| Q. What do you mean by separate bills?
A. It was a different bili. |
Q

. Different than what?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY {717} 761-7150
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A. Different from the bill from the 305 East Walnut Lane.

Q. Isee what you are saying. So I was paying late charges for
5908 and a late charge for 301 at thevsame time?

A. If you were paying the bills they would have been paid.

Q. But that is what this bill reflects?

A. Yes.

Q. And you Say that is customéry?

A. We do associate late payment charges with bills, yes.

Q. How would a customer know that these are associatéd late fees

- that they should pay?

A. 1 believe that the customer should pick up the telephone and

call PGW with what is on their bill.

Q. But from reading the bill that you get every month, what would

1 tell the customer that these are two different accounts associated with

this?

A. Normally, there would be an indication that y0u have a different

- SA number and there would have been an indication that you probably

recewed a final billing notice regarding the other bills.

Q. Buton a general basis every month, there is no way for the

' customer to Know that that would be two late fees associated with this

account?

A. Yes. There is two different SA Numbers associated with it.

Q. Would you agree that a layperson wouldn't know what is a SA
Number?

A. Twould call if I had a question.

COMMONWEALTH REPURTING COMPANY {717, 781-7150
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Q. Moving on to 5908 and the investigation of 5908, in your
findings it was found that the landlord suppliéd the heat and hot water for
this building; is that correct?

| A. That is correct. |

Q. Inthe case of a shut-off for this account, what would happen

| with the tenants?

A Okay. This was one of the purposes of our investigation was to |

' have these accounts listed as Tenants or Landlords.

Q. And how is that related?

A. PGW gives the tenants warning if the landlord is not paying the
bill.

Q. So are you agreeing that this was not priof done?

A. We had no way of knowing whether there were tenants in there
or not and whether they were responsible for that bill. Now we have them
listed, so the tenants can get their fair warning.

Q. Iwould like to draw your attention to your Exhibits No. 11,
page 6, and you agreeftkhat this is your document?

A. Yes.

Q. Can I draw your attention to 10’/25/0'5‘;

A. Wait a minute. Your Honor, this exhibit is 5808 Old York Road,

Apartment 2. These are the tenant’s accounts, so I would rather not

discuss any of the tenants account. This Exhibit was submitted for the

purpose of showing that a field visit occurred at the property. 1 do sst at |

; this point wish to involve the tenants unless the tenants are here to

represent themselves.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 7681-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: Well, you have your Counsel to make an objection
for you but Ms. Curry, what is the purpose?

MS. CURRY: She is saying that s‘he had no way of knowing that the

tenants were in the building.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, but let me ask you about your complaint.
Your compfaim; wasn't with regard to notice provided to yoixr tenants b’r not
provided to your tenants with regard to termination; is that correct? It is
my understanding that this was a billing complaint?

MS. CURRY: It Waks a billing complaint, You‘r Honor. In addition to

that, 1 have alleged that PGW has violated the Utra.,Ac,tvat three different

- locations.

JUDGE RAINEY: Was that a part of your complaint In this case?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor. | |

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Farlnas.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I believe that the question has been
asked and answered. Ms. Cromley stated kthat‘ it is the obligation of the
Landlord to state what are considered as tenants inhabiting the pmperty’

and have them classified as such. We cannot know who is accupying the

- building unless the Landlord tells us or unless we do a physical

investigation, which we were forced to do.

THE WITNESS: Your Honor, T agreed to turn these tenants on and

Ms. Curry agreed to enter into a payment agreement also.

MS. CURRY: Your Honor, my objection is théy are saying that they

did not know prior to any of the shut-offs that there were tenants in the

- building that needed to be notified. This paragraph is dated 10/25/05 and

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (137} 781-7150
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it clearly states that the tenant is upset that she has no heat.

THE WITNESS: Okay. Is it the responsibility of the tenant to tell
us or is it the responsibility of the landlord? |

BY MS. CURRY:

Q. But you are saying that you didn’t know that the tenants were

i there and ~-

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, let me do this because I don’t want to go

I into an argument. PGW did include this as part of their exhibit in this

particular case and it is so noted in terms of how it reads. If PGW wants to

 dispute or if there is any further clarification with regard to what it says,

| and Ms; Curry is indicating that it is saying that there was a ¢ustomer

contact. She contacted PGW and she was upset and Ms. Curry is saying

- that as & result of this customer contact, PGW did know that there was at

least this tenant that was occupying this property at the time. Is that what

- you are attempting to state here, Ms. Curry?

MS. CURRY: Yes, Your Honor. In addition to that, the tenants did
ask for the bill to be placed in their name so they could be turned back on
and she was refused.

JUDGE RAINEY: The tenant is not here and I don’t know that we

- need to go any further with regard to that, so then lets move on.

MS. CURRY: Okay.
BY MS. CURRY:
| Q. In your investigation of 5908, you said that there was a theft
bill. Can you explain to me what that means?

A. A theft bill is when PGW finds the gas on after PGW shuts it off.

: CDMMONW&ALTHREPORTENG COMPANY - (717:761-7150
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Q. And can you tell me when that theft bill occurred?
A. 1did not bring all the details of that particular bill because it
was not the subject that we were talking about at the time.

JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Cromley, do you have any documentations or

| any allegations of theft of service by Ms. Curry?

THEWITNESS: No, I do not. I did not bring the documentations
with me.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, lets move on.

BY MS. CURRY:

Q. With regard to the sporadic payment for 5908, can you tell me

- if you have any documents that relates to payments prior to the time that

trouble occurred on this account? Do you have any documentations
showing what the bill frequency was at that time and payments thereof?

A. With regard to 5908, I believe you and I discussed that
extensively when we came to the prior agreement, which was to fenteh into
a payment arrangement. What wé do have here is the tisting of bills and
payfnents, sol doh't know if ydu are looking for a specific date of paymen‘t.

| Q. Yes. Iwould like to know if you ha\}e the way the bill was
being paid prior to problems érising on the 5908 account, which in my
records is indicated as 4/14/057? | |

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, we have brought the information as far
back as we believe includes the dispute, so I am not sure if my withess - I
am not sure if I understand the question.

JUDGE RAINEY: You are asking for information prior to 2005?

MS. CURRY: Right. In so far as it relates to her saying that the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717; 761.7150
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| payments are sporadically paid on this account.

MR. FARINAS: We will stipulate that prior to 2005 when there was

- no dispute, maybe they weren’t sporadic but Ms. Cromley is‘addressing

sporadic payments from the information that she has.

JUDGE RAINEY: I am not sure where that gets us prior to 2005

- and what your payment history was.

MS. CURRY: Wwell, I take offence to her saying that it was sporadic. -

JUDGE RAINEY: For the time that she stated. That was her

- assessment for the time that she alluded to and reflected in her

documents, Ms. Curry. Okay, lets move on.
BY MS. CURRY:

Q. I would like to ask one last question with tegard to 5908. Do

vou have any documentations pertaihing to the original bill for this under

my name?
MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, again, I am not -
JUDGE RAINEY: What Is the purpose of this question?
MS. CURRY: Your Honor, this bilf - this has been broken into two

accounts and I believe that is some of the problem with the bill. Prior to

the shut-off of September 17, 2005, it was a different account and that is

when most of the trouble began. After that time they initiated a new

- account for this old bill.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, we are dealing with the current usage

at the property and the correctness of the bill. We didn't expect to go back

| to 2005 and prior.

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me deal with the question here. I am not sure

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717 781-7150
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if Mr. Farinas made an objection or not.
MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I object to the question as irrelevant to
this complaint. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Curry, a‘re‘you currentiy being billed under a

different account than what Ms. Cromley has alluded here today? Are you

currently being billed for 5908 under two different accounts?

MS. CURRY: I have previously been billed under a different
account.

JUDGE RAINEY: When was the last time?

MS. CURRY: To my knowledge, 9/17/05 is when they shut off the

gas.
JUDGE RAINEY: So 2005 is the last time thét you can recall?
“‘MS. CURRY: Yes’. | |
JUDGE RAINEY: Do you have any evidence of that with you hére
today?

MS. CURRY: No. | |

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. 1am going to‘ sustain Mr. Farinas’s
objection. If you have any evidencé of that to show -
~ MS.CURRY: Ido.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. You will have an opportunity to put that on

| yourself and PGW will be given an opportunity to respond if there is any

- lingering problem with your being billed twice for this particular 5908

account. Having said that, do you have any other questions for
Ms. Cromley?

MS. CURRY: Yes.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717] 764.-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Go ahead.
 BY MS. CURRY:

Q. My last question would be, is it normal to split the account into

/ two accounts like that?

A. As I explained before Your Henor, when an account is shut off

and turned back on, we do receive a new SA Number. In some cases, you

could receive a new account number if you still have the previous bill. Just

because you were shut off and you get back on again it doesn't mean you

' are not responsible and it doesn’t mean that PGW can't bill you for that

similar account. Does that answer your question?
Q. No. | |
JUDGE RAINEY: Well, I think it sounds like a previous answer that

you had given to a previous question that you had asked Ms. Cromley, and

it is not like you are going to get any different answer to that. Let me

remind you that you have the burden of proving that the bills that were

| provided to you are inaccurate, so if you have any evidence to show that
you have been billed incorrectly at a number of different SA numbers for
: the same account, then you can put that evidence on and PGW will have an

- opportunity to respond. Is that your last question?

MS. CURRY: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Redirect, Mr, Farinas?

MR. FARINAS: Yes. Thank you, Your Honor.
| REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. FARINAS: |

Q. Ms. Cromiley, referring to your question previously about late

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7 180
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| payment charges for multiple SA’s added to the bill and looking through

the exhibit for Ms. Curry’s current proposition about a different account

number, 1 would like to now refer you to the Complainant’s Exhibit No. 25,

page 11. This is another bill which contains not two but three multiple late

 payment charges assessed and I would just like to ask you -

JUDGE RAINEY: Lets just make sure that we are all there. This is
a letter dated June 11, 2004? |

MR. FARINAS: No, Your Honor. Itis Complainant’s Exhibit No. 25,

- page 11.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. So this is page two of a bill dated January

MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor, and Your Hoﬁor, I am not so much

| discussing the particulars of this bill but the kpresentation of the adjustment

details on that bill,
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. :
BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. Ms. Cromley, do you have that document in front of you?
A. Yes, |

Q. Can you describe how this adjustment details is laid out? The

first line of the adjustment details gives what information?

A. The service ID number and the address that is associated with
that account number.

Q. And the next line, what does it say?

A. Tt says “late payment charges.”

- Q. And is that abbreviated?
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A. No, it is not abbreviated. It says the words “late payment
charges.” |

Q. And across from that there is an amount associated. Can you
tell us what that amount is?

A. $45.74.

And the next line gives you what?

4

The adjustment SA ID number,
Which is different from the first one?
Yes.

And the next line after that, what appears?

»

» o » 0

Late payment charges.

-

And the amount associated with that is how much?
$5.48,

And the next line after that, what appears?

‘The SA ID number.

And what does it say after that?

2

> o P o P o

Late payment charges.
And what is the amount associated with that?

$12.88.

o PO

*

Does it tell the amount at the end for the customer?

>

Yes, it does.

Q. In your previous discussion you were asked do lay people

| understand that late ‘payment charges for three accounts is broken down,

Is this three different accounts?

A. It is one account with three different SA ID numbers.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 781-7150
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Q. And so does this adjustment detail break down what late

 payment charges are associated with a service agreement?

"~ A. Yes, It does,

Q. And having had all that information, a customer that had a

- question about why do I have three different sets of payments, what would

be the normal thing to do?
A. Call the Company and question the bill.

Q. Does PGW charge multiple late payment charges for the same

- money?

A. No. PGW does not charge multiple late payment charges for
the same money. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me see if I can get some understanding of

this, Ms. Cromley. I am looking at Exhibit No. 25, page 11, which Is the

| same exhibit that Mr. Farinas was referring to, and I am fooking in the

section entitled Adjustment Detail.
~ THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor.
| JUDGE RAINEY: I am looking at the third adjustment for SA ID
Number 3758197745, Do you see that?
THE WITNESS: Yes, Your H‘onor. -
~ JUDGE RAINEY: A,n’d that SA ID Number matches the SA ID
number under current basic charges. Is that correct? |
THE WITNESS: That is correct, Your Honor.

' JUDGE RAINEY: So that SA ID number is the current SA ID

| number for this account; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: That is correct, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 7681-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: Now, moving above that where it says Adjustment

for SA 1D Number 4114434841, is it your testimony that that represents a

| prior SA ID Number for the same account at 5908 Old York Road?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

- JUDGE RAINEY: And éfso looking at the third adjustment for SA ID
Number 1367675854, does that represent an even earlier SA ID Number
for the same accodnt at 5908 Old York Road?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor,

JUDGE RAINEY: Why didn’t PGW just combine = s0 PGW at times
kept various accounts open with regard to this one service address, so it
woﬁld be three different Ser‘vice account ID Numbers for this one account

and so you were keeping three separate accounts for this one account and

charging each a late payment charge; is that your testimony?

THE WITNESS: They are off accounts, so yes, they were being
charged late payment charges. If the customer were on an agreemé.nt for
her total account balance and all monies is encompassed in that
agreémént, then no late payment charges would incur.

MS. CURRY: Your Honor, if I may?

JUDGE RAINEY: You will have an ogportunity,y Ms. Curry.

JUDGE RAINEY: So at any time does PGW transfer ‘late payment

charges into one current SA ID Number - into one account or do they - are

- you going to continue to keep these three SA ID Numbers for this one

service address or do you keep these going?
THE WITNESS: No, Your Honor. They can be transferred forward

so that all monies can be transferred forward, so that there is one late

COMMORNWEALTH REPORTINC— COMPANY = [717;7681-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: When does that occur and has that ever occurred
with regard to this 5908 Old York Road address?

THE WITNESS: When 1 entered Ms. Curry int6 & payment

arrangement when we were in here in February, all bills were transferred

forward so that the agreement would encompass any monies owed at the

property. Once the agreement broke, then there would be late payment

charges but they are one now because they are all combined.

JUDGE RAINEY: So as of February of this year, there is just one SA

1 ID number for the 5908 Oid York Road address?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: So it took her entering into a payment
arrangement for that to occur?

THE WITNESS: ?efs. At the time we enter’ed into the payment
ar‘ran‘gément, Your Honor, prior to that the gas was off.

JUDGE RAINEY: Now, re-cross Ms. Curry, base on my questions
and Mr. Farinas’s questions.

MS. CURRY: Thank you.

| RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MS. CURRY:

Q. With regard to the same exhibit you were just talking about

with the three SA ID Numbers in front of you now, where is the balance

that would be associated with each one of the bills?
A. The customer can look on the previous bill. You will not see

that ot this bill.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781-7150
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Q. Okay.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. You may stand down, Ms. Cromley.

THE WITNESS: Thank you, Your Honor,
(Witness’excused.)

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, at this time I would like to call

Ms. Jennifer Rayznis.

JUDGE‘ RAINEY: Okay, let me swear you in first. Please stand and

raise your right hand.

- Whereupon,

JENNIFER RAYZNIS

| having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

- JUDGE RAINEY: Please be seated and provide your full name for

 the record.

THE WITNESS: My name is Jennifer Rayznis.

JUDGE RAINEY: And Ms. Rayznis, by whom are you employed?
THE WITNESS: The Philadelphia Gas Works.

JUDGE RAINEY: And what is your business title?

THE WITNESS: 1am a Customer Review Unit Officer.

JUDGE RAINEY: And what is your business address?

 THE WITNESS: 800 North 9% Street, Third Floor, Philadelphia,

Pennsylvania, 19122.

JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. Please proceed, Mr. Farinas.
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. What is your title at PGW?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (747} 761-F150
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A. Iam a Customer Revi‘ew Unit Officer.

Q. As a Custormner Review Unit Officer, what does your duties
entail?

A. To’ investigate informal and formal complaints.

Q. Did you investigate the complaint that we are discussing today?

A. Yes. |

Q. And pursuant to the previous hearing held in this matter, 1
believe you just got on wh_enkw,e ended, so I am going to ask you which
address you spearheaded the inves’tigétion of?
' A. 5906 Old York Road.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, 1 previously distributed a packet of

- documents which I would like to have marked as 12,' 12-a, 12-b, 12-c and

- 12-d.

JUDGE RAINEY: They shall be so marked for identification.
(Whereupon, the documents were
marked as PGW Exhibits Nés‘. 12,
12-a, 12-b, 12-c and 12-d for
iden,'tiﬁcation;)

BY MR.‘ FARINAS:

Q. Ms. Rayznis, do you have PGW Exhibit No. 12 in front of you?

A. Yes. | B

Q. Can you please tell us what PGW has learnt about 5906 Old

kYork Road?

A. If I can start with when I became involved with the case.

| During my conversation with Ms. Curry, it was my understanding that the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7177617150
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bills prior to were not in dispute but the bills were substantially higher after

| the meter exchahge took place at this’property\, so what 1 have here in the
| first exhibit is actually a statement of her account from the disputed period,
- which my understanding was from 2005 forward. If you look at the first

| page of PGW Exhibit 12, what this is, as we discussed the service
agreement earlier, this has the customer’s name, Janette Curry, and the
 date that this particular service agreement started wés 11/3/2005. The

|| property address Is 5906 Old York Road and the Account Nurmber is

3113668289,

The next thing we have is the Service Agreement Number. The

- Philadelphia Gas Works associates a persons Social Security Number with

i an account number. A customer can have multiple service agreements

which represents a different kind of servfce. Page one of this is for a

specific service agreement that lasted from 11/3/05 to 5/12/06. What you

have here is, if you look at the transaction date, the date the bill or the late

payment charges accrued on the account, there was an Automatic Meter

Reader installed in the property for all these bills that are in dispute.
JUDGE RAINEY: So the R Code rep'res‘ents actual reads?

THE WITNESS: Thatis correct. What you are seeing over to the

right of the actual balance is the balance of accumulation which included

the late payment charges on the account. On 3/2/07, all of the late
payment charges that were billed under this service agreement which
totaled $173.35 were waived.

- JUDGE RAINEY: Were there a walver of all the late payment

| charges?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7175 781.- 715D
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THE WITNESS: If you add all of the late payment charges, the

- $9.94, $23.17, $36.74, $47.58, $55.92, if you add them all together, it

comes to $173.35 that was waived. On 3/2/07, there was a transfer and I

 believe there was some dispute about a transfer previously, This transfer

appears in parenthesis with a credit of $92.46. So thakt is actually a credit
that is transferred to this specific service agreement; This credit was from
a prior service agreement for the same property address at 5906 Old York
Road. The service was disconnected for none-payment and there is a

credit of $92.46 after the service was restored, which was transferred over

| to this utility service agreement.

This utility service agreement still has a balance which I have not
transferred so we could actually see where it came from. There is a

balance of $3,160.07 remaining on this service agreement under this

- account. If you go to page two, page two represents from when the

i service was restored at 5306 Old York Road from 2/8/2007 forward and

this has a different SA ID Number. Even though the bill is not being paid,
there were no late payment chérgeis because that was done in the interest
of good customer refations. There is an accrued baiarice for unpaid bills
from 2/8/2007 until now with a balance of $2,433.66. |

If Ms., Curry reViews her current billing statement, her bill is
actually going to appear with a tota’lv‘of the two utility service agreement

under that account number. Her total account balance minus $5,593.73.

Al this is, is the total amount of the actual balance on page one, $3,160.07

¢ added to the actual balance of $2,433.66.

~ JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. And your testimony was that that

TOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (7173 761-7150
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$3,160.07 that appears at the March 2, 2007 date was not transferred and

- you said it wasn’t transferred because of the pending dispute?

THE WITNESS: No. What1 am saying is - yes, as far as you could

|| see where it came from. We have the money underneath that. Basically,
it is one agreement account number to make it simhle and that main
| account number is 3113668289 and underneath of that you have your sub-

account numbers, so right now there is a balance of $3,160,07 sitting

under that sub account number from the period of 11/‘30/05;

JUDGE RAINEY: That sub account number, is that similar to what
you were referring to earlier as the SA 1D Number? "

THE WITNESS: Yes. The utility service agreement.

- JUDGE RAINEY: So you are saying then Ms. Rayznis that when you

| add that $3,160.70 that appears on the first page of PGW Exhibit 12 at the

“date of March 2, 2007, you add that then to the $2,433.66 that appears on

the second pagé at the October 12, 2007 date and then you get $5,593.73;

is that correct?

THE WITNESS: That is correct.

JUDGE RAINEY: And you are saying then because they were under

~ because those two separate amounts were under two separate service

1 agreement numbers which represents different periods of time, that the

customer had service and then there was a termination of service at some

point?

 THE WITNESS: Yes.
" JUDGE RAINEY: And then a restoration of service?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY ~ (71717817150
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JUDGE RAINEY: And a different service agreement number was
given at that point?'

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: For that first service agreement, what was thé
period of service again? That is that 2378988187, |

THE WITNESS: That was from 11/3/2005 to 5/12/2006.

JUDGE RAINEY: And then the second service agreement number

| reflected on the second page starts when?

~ THE WITNESS: 2/8/2007 and that is still current. It is an active

“account,

JUDGE RAINEY: To present?
THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor. Your Honor, if I can comment on

something as well. It doesn't really impact the bill if the money is sitting

- underneath one service agreerent for one portion and one service
: agreement for another portion. The only difference that will occur on the

' bill is that it provides a breakdown because we are only charging a certain

percentage on the $3,160.70 charges and a certain percentage on the
$2,000.00 charges. If they were under one SA and one account numbér,

the balance - the bill and the late payment charges would still be the

- same. The total would still be the same whether it was under one service

agreement or not.
JUDGE RAINEY: That is my understanding of exactly what is going
on. Itis easier if you had one.

THE WITNESS: It is definitely easier and I do agree with that, Your

' Honor, and I would like to transfer the money over to one account so that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 7681-7150




FORKY

i0

11

13 |
14

15

18 |

1Y

B

16 i

17 || accumulated on this particular address for this service agreement.

134

i it will be easier to follow.

JUDGE RAINEY: Will that be done?
THE WITNESS: Yes. Absolutely.
JUDGE RAINEY: When will that be done?

THE WITNESS: Well, I will do that after today but I was trying to

~ keep things straight because of the different issues involved here but that

| is something that has been known to happen.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Let me ask you about an issue that came

up at the June 4™ hearing. There was a question that was raised by
- Ms. Curry where an amount of $2,242.40 was transferred on March 15,
| 2006 from the 5908 Old York Road account to the 5906 Old York Road

- account. Did that ever occur?

THE WITNESS: No, it did not. Again, if you look at page one, the
only thing you see is bills and late payment charges. If there were a
transfer of balances, it would have appeared pretty much under 3/2/07

transaction. As you see from the very first line, these are all bills that were

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Go right ahead, Mr. Farinas.
BY MR, FARINAS:

Q. Do you have any further comments to make about PGW Exhibit

| No. 12?

A. No.

Q. Okay. Iwould now like to direct your attention to PGW Exhibit

| No. 12-a. Do you have that in front of you?

A. Yes.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (2173 781.7150.
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Q. Al of PGW Exhibit 12, 12-g, 12-b, 12-c and 12-d, where does
this information come from?
A. PGW'’s billing system.

Q. Does PGW keep the billing system in the normal course of it's

| business?

A, Yes.

Q. And who puts the information that is contained in these

- documents in PGW's billing system?

A. PGW employees.

Q. And the various entries that are made in the billing system by

PGW employees, is it their specific job to make those entries?

A. Yes,

Q. When they make these entries, do they do i at or near the

- time of the event occurring that they are describing?

A. Yes. Absolutely.

Q. Can you tell us what is the purpf:x&é of PGW Extubit 12-a7

A. The reason for 12-a, which is a three-page document, as I
stated at the beginning of my testimony, in my conversation with
Ms. Curry, part of the disputed service agreement was the meter exchange

that occurred and now the bills are significantly higher, so the reason for

- this actual exhibit is to show the actual bili that was generated in the

amount of $64.46. This Is the way it actually looks on PGW's billing

system. If you ook at the top portioh, it says 5906 Old York Road and
$14.46 is the breakdown of the charges from 7/11 to 7/28 and then it has

1.00 CCF or cubie feet and then it says “closing.” As I mentioned earlier,

COMMONWEALTH REPORT NG COMPANY ~ {717: 7617150
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the service was disconnected and this was a closing bill for that service

1l agreement and if you go down further, this is a further breakdown of this

particular bill. If you look at the way down to the third area that is shaded

in, this represents - you can see the meter number of 1621251 which was

- removed from the property and an exchange was completed and the

- customer was final billed.

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me just ~ Ms. Rayznis, with regard to the
meter exchange, where do we see that on this ddcument?

THE WITNESS: If you go to the actual eXchange on this document,

| what you see is a blll which includes the exchange and it has a start read

~ date of 9146 and a end read date of 9147 and that becomes relevant later

on,
JUDGE RAINEY: Oh, I see and again, that meter was removed on
what date?

THE WITNESS: The exchange occurs on 11/3/2005. This

| document on page two matches up to page one of Exhibit 12 where it says

that the first bill that was generated was $663.18. This $663.18 is an
actual breakdown of that bill and if you go to the second screen check at
the bottom, what this is showing is the same removed meter of 1621251,
and you can see that the start reading is 4334 and the end reading is
4334. Page three is a screen shot of PGW's meter reading and this is
where the meter number and the dates the reading were obtained; any
exchanges and turn off and turn on. On 7/28/05, you will see that a turn

off is In there for an index of 9147. 9147 is an index that is used in the

system when the account is shut off for none AMR complaints.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 764-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: None payment?

THE WITNESS: Nonhe AMR.

JUDGE RAINEY: Oh. No 'automa‘tic‘meter,reading - readé’r? ;
THE WITNESS: Yes, so the person finalized th'e account at an index

of 9147, which was only one cubic feet higher than the prior estimated

' index number itself. That service was turned on, on 11/3/2005. It was

turned on at the actual index on the meter of 4334 and then the meter was

immediately exchanged out at that same index of 4334 and a new meter

- was installed. Basically, thye relevance of this whole packet was to indicate
| that Ms. Curry had been billed at an estimated index of 9147 and the final

- blll should have been billed to an index of 4334. So basically, the account

was under billed and Ms, Curry was never billed for all that co‘ns‘umption,'
JUDGE RAINEY: You are saying that she was never billed for all
that consumption?
THE WITNESS: For all that consumption re_cérded on the aétual
meter, | o |

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, but are you saying that PGW has the

intention to bill her for -

THE WITNESS: Not at this time, Your Honor, since it was 2005 and

it wasn't recorded at that time.

JUDGE RAINEY: So since the exchange of the meter, all of her bills

| that was on November 3, 2005, all of her bills have been based on actual

1l readings?

THE WITNESS: Yes, that is correct.

JUDGE RAINEY: And why were the bills estimated?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPARY  (717; 781-7150
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THE WITNESS: It was not a fUnctidnfng AMR at the property.
JUDGE RAINEY: And the termination that occurred on July 11,

- 2005, was what for reason?

THE WITNESS: It was for none AMR installation.
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay.
BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Ms. Rayznis, 1 now direct your attention to the next exhibit in

| the packet which is PGW Exhibit 12-b. Do you have that in front of you?

-~ A. Yes.
Q. Can you tell us what this is?

A. Yes. Part of the dispute filed was that Ms. Curry indicated that

- this was a tenant occupied property‘, so we did visited the property on July

20, 2007, verifying the meter numbers and what they were actually
supplying. Sd from this document, the two pages, there are three meters
installed at 5906 Old York Road and if you look at the contact for
7/23/2007 by our Dispute Resolution Unit, they noted that per their ﬁeld

visit on 7/20/07, meter number 1754198 had a reading of 6712 and the

gas appliances attached were - they had a water heater attached to that.

Also, for 5906 Old York Road, Second Floor, there was a field visit as well

on 7/20/07 and the meter number was 2032877. The gas was off as well

| at that meter and there was a gas range attached to that meter on the

t second floor.

Q. Okay. 1would now like to direct your;atténtion to the next

exhibit in the packet, PGW Exhibit 12-¢. Can you tell us the purpose of this

i document?

COMMONWEALTH REPORT NG COMPANY - {717:761+7150
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A. These are records of the customer’s contacts that are stored on

_ the contact for various different reasons. The reason this was submitted is

to show the different dates that none AMR letters were mailed to the
property. |

Q. Okay. I would now like to direct your attention to PGW Exhibit
12-d, and can you tell us what PGW Exh‘nbit 12-d ‘is? |

A. This is a copy of our service order that indicates the different

dates that wé went out to the property and what occurred. If you go over

the column, it indicates the date, the address which is 5906 Old York Road,
the name and under subtype it says e‘xchange and if you notice the status,

it says void and that is because we weren't able to access the property for

the meter exchange.

Q. Does the record reflect ‘PGW's diligent attempts to gain access?

A. Absolutely.

Q. Okay. IfI can refer you back to just the regu!ar PGW Exhibit
12, are these bills correct? |

A Yes. |

Q. JAnd the total amount that you gave, $5,593.73, is that the
total amount owed on thié account for 5906 Old York Road?

A. Yes.

Q. And can you tell me, what does PGW wish for the Comm?ésion

- to order the Complainant to do?

A. Payment in full,
MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, my witness is available for cross.

JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Rayznis, let me refer your attention to PGW

COMMONWEALTH REPORT.NG COMPANY (717} 7047150
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Exhibit No. ‘12, and under the heading Subtype, you were referring to the

- attempts for exchange of the meter and you referred to the status as void.

1am looking at June 6, 2004 and I see an abbreviation SIO. What is that?

THE WITNESS: That stands fbr service order.

JUDGE RAINEY: And I am looking at the line at the bottormn that

“says May 12, 2006 and under subtype it says “SIO (Disc none pay” and

Il under status it says “*complete.” What does that mean?

THE WITNESS: That is when the service was disconnected for

none-payment and that is when the first service agreement, which is

Exhibit 12, page one. That period was from 11/3/05 to 9/10/05.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Ms. Curry, do you‘ have any questions for
Ms Rayznis? | |

MS. CURRY: Yes.

CROSS EXAMINATION“ |

BY MS. CURRY:

Q. Iam drawing your attention to PGW Exhibit No. 2, and ét the
top it begins with the date 11/24/06. Page one of two.

JUDGE RAINEY: I am sorry. The PGW Exhibit No. 2 that I have, it
says page 1 of 7,

MS. CURRY: It begins with the date 11/24/06?

JUDGE RAINEY: At the top it says “specific service agreement,
statement of account.”

MR. FARINAS: Let me see what you have, Ycur Honor.

| (Counsel perusing docu‘ménts‘)

MR. FARINAS: I don't know how this happened, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REPORT.NG COMPANY - (717; 761-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: So we have two different PGW Exhibit No. 2?

MR. FARINAS: It may have happened when we renumbered‘ the

|| documents and didn’t number this one.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, lets go off the record.

(Discussion off the record.)

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, we are back on the record. Mr. Farinas was

Kind enough to make copies of what Ms. Curry wants to use as part of her
cross examination of Ms. Rayznis, and we did mark the documents off the

record. We started with Complainant's Exhibit No. 27 and that is because

| Complainant’s Exhibit No. 26 was not admitted into evidence. We started

- with Complainant’s Exhibit No. 27, Complainant’s Exhibit No. 28,

Complainant’s Exhibit No. 29 and Complainant’s Exhibit No. 30, and I

would ask you Ms. Curry that when you reference these documentations

| during your cross examination today, that you clearly reference the exhibit

number as well as the page number.

MS. CURRY; Okay. i |

JUDGE RAINEY: And with that being said, I would like you to go
ahead with ‘your cross examination of Ms. Rayznis.

BY MS. CURRY:

Q. You have a copy of Exhibit 29, page 1?

A. Yes. |

| Q. And1l would like to direct your attention to the entry for

10/14/2005, and can you explain that to me?

A. When you call and you speak to a Customer Service

Representative, any information that is verbally communicated, the CSR

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717 781.7150
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Il stores that information based on your conversation. The contact was,

“informed owner of boarding house with tenants that she needed a balance

of $635.97, plus a reconnection fee of $123.23, plus a deposit of $246.00
to restore service.” So you were informed what the total amount was to
restore service,

Q. So do I understand you to say that they are saying that the

: building was a boarding house?

- A. What I am saying is that the CSR stores information at the time
that may have been communicated during the conversation.

Q. Do you have anywhere else in your records that the building Is

3 boarding house?

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, is this really relevant?

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me ask Ms. Rayznis. The fact that it is

| characterized here as a boarding house, would that make any difference or
| would she be incorrectly classified as a result of the; words “boarding

- house” in this customer contact?

THE WITNESS: No, Your Honor. This is just information that the

Customer Service Representative stores during the conversation but it

purposes,

"JUDGE RAINEY: Okay.

BY MS. CURRY:

Q. So do I understand from the entry that PGW was aware that
there were tenants in the building?

- MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, asked and answered. PGW didn't know

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717 761-7150
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the exact configuration. We will admit that we didn‘t know in the past and

we had to get clarification. All of the contacts may say that they were

tenants but just the word tenant is not enough. We needed to know the

- information behind it.

JUDGE RAINEY: And is that your stipulation with regard to all of
these threevproperties, Mr. Farinas? |

MR. FARINAS: Correct, Your Honor. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Move on, Ms: Curry.

'BY MS. CURRY:

Q. I@Iwould like to bring your attention to my Exhibit 7 and 8. That
would be PGW’s bill which was paid as well as a Collection Agency referral
notice dated 8/15/06.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I apologize. I left my folder with those
exhibits. .

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Cbmméir‘;aht's Exhibit No. 7 that I have is a
receipt dated 8/31/2006.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, do I make copies or do I show her?

JUDGE RAINEY: You can show her and if I need to follow up, 1
have to get it back. S

 BY MS. CURRY:
Q. The amount of the bill is $394.04; correct?
B A.: That is what appears on this.

Q. Now, I paid that bill when it came because I was trying to get

| the service on and -

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, what property are we talking about?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 781-7150
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BY MS. CURRY:

Q. If you can look at the receipt, the bill was paid and it was

- applied for 5906 Old York Road?

A. Well, as you can see, for the actual receipt, we were provided

| with an account number of 3113668289.

Q. And that is the bill that I paid.

A. Well this account number did receive credit, so apparently you
received a shut-off notice for one kfaccount and paid the mohey to the other
account number. L

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. What account did the $394.04 go to? |

THE WITNESS: On Complainant’s Exhibit No. 1, the proof that she

| shows here, it says Account Number 003113668289. That was the account

‘num’b’er that was provided to us to post payrﬁent.

JUDGE RAINEY: Qkay, to post payment to, and what‘acéount is
that?

THE WITNESS: That is the account for 5906.

JUDGE RAINEY: Which is what you are add‘ressihg?

THE WITNESS: That is correct. The shut-off notice hés a different
account number on it. If you go to PGW Exhibit No. 12, on 8/31/2006,
there was a payment poSted of $394.04 posted to this account, which is
also on the receipt that Ms. Curry provided. |

JUDGE RAINEY: You see that, Ms, Curry?

MS. CURRY: Yes, I do, Your Honor, but we have two collection

notices under the same account and one being applied to 5906, which is

- not the account on the collection notices.

CvCJMMONVVEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 781-7150
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- THE WITNESS: When the Company was presented payment, we

" posteyd payment to the account number that was provided.

BY MS. CURRY:

Q. This is what I provided them. I provided them with the

il collection notice that I got in the mail. I wentinto thé office and said I am

going to pay this and you see where they applied it?

‘A, We applied it to the account number that was provldéd to us.
Q. I know what you are saying and that is why I am bringing it to
your attention that this receipt goes to this biil.

A. If that was provided, it would have been postéd to the correct

- account number. We wouldnt have posted it to a different account

number if that account number was provided.

Q. So that means that this collection referral is related tb 59067

A. No, that is not what I am saying. What I am saying is that the
receipt that I was juét shoWn é copy of indicates that payment was made in
the aﬁwount of $394.04 to the a(‘:count for 5906 Old York Road.
Q. But tﬁe‘ bill was for what acc’:ount? |
JUDGE RAINEY: Tﬁet bill was for what, Ms. Curry?
MS. CURRY: The account number was for what?

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me just be clear as to what is going on here.

| Ms. Curry, are you challenging whether or not the $394.04 payment went

to the account for 5906 Old York Road? Are you guestioning that?
MS. CURRY: Your Honor, I am saying that it did go there, but T am
saying that this is the notice that I gave them with a different account

number and they applied it to 5906.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY © (717} 7817180
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~ JUDGE RAINEY: But did they apply It to the right account?

Regardless of whether they applied it to the right account, did they apply It

| to the 5906 Old York Road account?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor, but this is for purposes of
demonstrating how things are with PGW trying to straighten things out.
MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I object to Ms. Curry’s current

testimony. She is suppose to be asking questions and not giving

- testimony.

JUDGE RAINEY: Her point is well taken; I guess to the extent that
she is saying and Ms. Rayznis is agreeing that Complainant's Exhibit No. 9
is a collection agency referral that has the in’corréct account number on it.
Is that what you are saying, Ms. Rayznis? |

THE WITNESS: No, that is not what I am saying.

JUDGE RAINEY: What are you saying? |

THE WITNESS: What 1 am saving is that when Ms. Curry came into

| the district-office, she provided us with an account.number of

| 003113668289 and we posted payment to that account number. Ms. Curry

was saying that we posted the payment to the wrong account.

JUDGE RAINEY: No, I believe she stated that it was posted to the

right account. Is that what you are stating Ms. Curry, that it was posted to

the right account?
THE WITNESS: Yes. |
JUDGE RAINEY: She said it was posted to the right account.

THE WITNESS: But the shut-off notice is for a different account

| number, so that can't be accurate. My understanding is that she is

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717, 763.7150




sgat

10

1

13

14

15

16 |1

17 i

18

19

21

22
23

24
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other account number.

JUDGE RAINEY: That is not what I hear her sayirg.

MR. FARINAS: Your Hanc‘r, I personally thought she was saying

| that she intended the payment to go to the other account number and it
inadvertently ended up on the account tha’é we are discussing now, but 1
| hear a different response from her now saying that she dd intend for it go

. oh the account number but here is the notice.

BY MS. CURRY:

Q. That is to show that there is some confusion with PGW, and

here is my further question.
MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I believe she tried to show an error but

| I fail to see and I believe my witness’s questions were answered. I have

no idea what this shell game is.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, Ms. Curry. Please mo’ve on,

BY MS. CURRY:

Q Did you bring with you the AMR letters that you referred to
eatlier? | | |

A, No, I did not.

MS. CURRY: That concludes my questions.

- JUDGE RAINEY: Any redirect?

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I have no redirect.

JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Ms. Rayznis. You may 'st,a‘nd down,

THE WITNESS: Thank you, Your Honor,

(Witness excused.)
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MR. FARINAS: Not to be a fly in the ointment; Your ‘H‘onor, but the -
documents that I just copied and distributed, we did not usé what wé
marked as 27, 28 and 30; am [ correct?

JUDGE RAINEY: Yes. |

MR. FARINAS: So I would rather not cmtter this kecofd anymore
and confuse me anymore. -

JUDGE RAINEY: Ms, Curry, what was the purpose of you having
those ducuments? |

MS. CURRY: The only purpose was, I was trying to ask questions

| of what was PGW's exhibits and they didn't have it and they went and

copied everything.
MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I object to that characterization as
well. |

JUDGE RAINEY: So you didn't have any questions with regard to

27, 28 and 30?

MS. CURRY: Not at this time, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Well, this is the only time you have. This is the

last hearing.

MS. CURRY: They didn't know what question I was going to ask
and they are the onés that went and copied eVerything‘ o

JUDGE RAINEY: So we don't need these documents; is that what
you aref saying? |

MS. CURRY: Yes. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me ask you this, Mr. Farinas. Do ’you have

any objection to these PGW documents coming into evidence?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717; 781-7150
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MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I believe the documents speak for
themselves and to save further time, I don't object to them being admitted

into the record as long as they are not subject to any further spin that

- Ms. Curry might have.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. That having been said and just so we donk't
forget, we have PGW Exhibits 1 through 12'—d’, and are you ready to move
for their admission into evidence? |

MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor. 1 move that PGW Exhibits 1
through 12-d be admitted into the record.

JUDGE RAINEY: Do you have any objection, Ms. Curry?

MS. CURRY: No, Your Honor. |

JUDGE RAINEY: They are so moved into evidence.

(Whereu‘pon', the documents were
marked as PGW Exhibits Nos. 1’
“through‘ 12-d for identification, and
were received in evidence.)

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, Msk Curry, let me swear you in for the first |
time today. You we%e sworn in previously for your testimony that was

given on June 4, but let me swear you in again. Please stand and raise

- your right hand.

Whereupon,

JANETTE LEE CURRY
having previous been duly sworn, testified further as follows:
DIRECT TESTIMONY

JUDGE RAINEY: What is your address?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 7617150
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THE WITNESS: My address of record is 305-a East Walnut Lane,
Philadé‘kphia, Pennsylvania, 19144,
JUDGE RAINEY: I am going to ask you to keep your voice up and I

am going to go through with you a series of questions ihitiany. Ms, Curry,

lets start with 5908 Old York Road and it is PGW’s position today that you

owe $7,084.62. Do you agree with that or not?
THE WITNESS: Ido not, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: What do you believe that you owe w,ith regard to

' 5908 Old York Road?

THE WITNESS: My belief, Your Honor, is that I may owe PGW in
the range of maybe $5,000.00,.
JUDGE RAINEY: And why do you say that?

THE WITNESS: Previously, there was a problem for years prior

- send them to 305 at the address of record.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, lets do this. You have a number of

- documents that you have had marked for identification in this case, so 1

am going to ask you if you have any documentary support for what you are

' saying, to refer to those documents.

THE WITNESS: For eXampIe, if you can look at Exhibit No. 25,
page 3.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Exhibit No. 25, page 3, is a letter from
PGW dated June 11, 2007 and it is addressed to you? |

THE WITNESS: Correct. As far back as 2004, I have been

requesting PGW not to send documents to the building at 5908 Old York

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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. Road. The tenants get them and they throw them in the thrash and I
never know what is going on. You can see that the date of this letter is
- June 7, 2007 and you can see that the address is 5908 Old York Road.
MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, [ question the relevance of this

| testimony to your question. |

THE WITNESS: He asked if I have evidence.

MR. FARINAS: Yes, but as to the correctness of the bill; not to any

| billing dates or issues that we have already covered.

JUDGE RAINEY: My question is in regard to what ybu believe you
owe in regard to the 5908 Old York Road property and you said you believe

- you owe in the range of $5,000.00, and I asked you to provide support to

| prove that you owe in the range of $5,000.00, as oppose to the $7,084.62,

that PGW says that you owe.

THE WITNESS: As regard to the same exhibit that I just spoke of,
you see where it starts with a balance of $3,876.58, I would be willing to
agree that I owe this amount plus any charges ‘t‘ok date.

JUDGE RAINEY": So you agree that you owe wha*: appears on the

June 11, 2007 letter and then any other amounts for usage since that
time?

THE WITNESS: To date. Correct. |

JUDGE RAINEY: And are you saying that that is not the $7,084.62
that PGW says that you owe?

THE WITNESS: Idon't believe it is, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: You don't believe it is?

THE WITNESS: No.

" . COMMONWEALTH REPORT NG COMPANY . {7171 761-7180
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JUDGE RAINEY: And on what basis you don't believe it is?

THE WITNESS: Because I am looking at some of the charges for .

| 2007 and from what I see here, they range from $300 and maybe there is

one or two bills a little higher than that and I can't see that those add up to
that amount.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Lets turn to the 301 Walnut Lane property

- and it Is PGW's position that you owe $224.20 in regard to that property.

What do you believe that you owe?

THE WITNESS: Your Honor, I do not have the extensive knowledge

|| of PGW’s billings and things like that. If you can see at Exhibit 23 on the

first page, I kind of went at it a different way. At the bottom, I did an

account of -

JUDGE RAINEY: I beg your pardon?

THE WITNESS: At the bottom of the page you see an account
reconciliation where $292.84 was transferred from 5908 and the $77.00

accumulated fees. That is a total of $369.84, and so I took that

| overcharge and I subtracted the allowances.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, ,wher& you say over-charge, what
overcharge are you talking about? |

THE WITNESS: 1 am saying-that the transfer-to this account of the -
$292.84 and the accumulated late fee charges.

JUDGE RAINEY: But I thought that $292.45 was transferred back
to 59087

THE WITNESS: Exactly, but this was done prior to the hearing

i today, so this was my way of showing how to reconcile this account. - -

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717, 781-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY; Okay. Based on their testimbny tcday that they

| took the $292.45 and transferred that back to the 5908 Old York Road

address, what do you believe that you owe with regard to 301 Walnut
Lane?

THE WITNESS: Well, the previous agreement was for $157.00

'total, which I agreed to last time but I never paid that amount.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. That appears on PGW Exhibit No. 1, and
are you referring to page 2 of that document and it is my undérstanding
from your testimony that you said the amount has aci:,umuiated since that
time because this was done as of February 12, 2007 and now we are
looking at October 17, so ~

THE WITNESS: Yes, they have accumulated.

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me finish what I am saying, Ms. Curry. Only

one person can talk at a time. We are looking at October 17, 2007, so you

are ksayi’ng that the amounts have accumulated and have not been paid
~since February to date, so what is your testimony with regard to what you

~ believe you owe on the 301 Walnut Lane address?

THE WITNESS: So that is eight additional months Your Honor,

- from the $157.00.

JUDGE RAINEY: I am listening.

“THE WITNESS: That heater is not usually béing used, so it is about
$12.00.’a- month, so if you add those together, I agree that I owe that
amount. |

JUDGE RAINEY: What would that amount be?

THE WITNESS: $253.00

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: I beg your pardon?
THE WITNESS: $253.00.
MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, we accept Ms. Curry’s representation

that that is what she owes and we will stipulate to the fact that she owes

- that. I apologize. I am not intending to change my witness’s testimeny,

- Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, Mr. Farinas. Lets move on to the 5906 Old
York Road property and it is PGW's position that you owé $5,593.73 with
regard to that property. What do you believe you owe and why?

THE WITNESS: Well, Your Honor, there are several cases in here

- of bills where estimation were done.

JUDGE RAINEY: Are you referring to a document?

THE WITNESS: Iam refefring to Exhibit 24, page 5. If you look at
the paragraph, it tells you that this is an estimated bill and it is estimated
at $900.00 roughly speaking. This was not an actual reading and so 1
don’t know what the true amount is. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, so your festimqny is that that was never |
reconciled with an actual reading? |

THE WITNESS: 1 have no way of knowing, Ydur‘ Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: So your testimony is that you were overcharged

- with regard to the estimated billings?

THE WITNESS: 1 have no way of knowing, Your Honor. I am
saying that it is an estimated bill, so these high bills, how can we
determine :f they are correct or not? I have no way of knowing.

JUDGE RAINEY: Do you have a sense of what you would owe if

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-715D
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' they were all based on actual or if the estimated bills were reconciled with

- actual readings?

THE WITNESS: By the fact that they have estimated the bills, I

have no way of knowing because I rely on PGW to have accurate bills for

| me to pay.

JUDGE RAINEY: I beg your pardon?

THE WITNESS: I rely on PGW’s accuracy and if their bill is not
accurate and they estimate it, fhere is no way for me to know,

B JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Do you have any additional testimony,

Ms. Curry?

THE WITNESS: Your Honor, there is one other thing that I wanted
to say in regard to the issue of theft.

JUDGE RAINEY: The issue of what?

THE WITNESS: Theft of 5ervices as PGW has been alleging. I had
a conversation with a PGW representative and ~ |

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I am going to object at this time. Iam

really not - there was mention of the theft amount which we admit that we

- are not prepared to deal with today. It is that $292 amount and
conversations that she would have with anyone is hearsay and we are not

‘prepared to deal with that today.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. I thoughyt previously we established that

PGW has no documentary evidence whatever here today to show that

| Ms. Curry engaged in theft of 'service; is that correct?

MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor,

THE WITNESS: Your Honoi‘, but as a result of their saying that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 761-7150
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| there was theft of service is when the balances were transferred to other

- places.

: JUDGE RAINEY: Do you have any proof that they ‘u'sé‘d; an excuse
of theft of service to provide you with inaccurate bills?
THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor. That was my testimony that I
was giving you about when I talked to the PGW representative.

JUDGE RAINEY Okay. Do you have any documentat!on to back it

up?
THE WITNESS: Yes, I do and that would be Exhibit No. 22, Your
. Honor,
JUDGE RAINEY: This is a copy of a receipt.
THE WITNESS: Yes. They are saying that it was turned ‘oﬂ" on
4/05. | L

MR. FARINAS: The inf‘ofmation that you are about to téstify to, is it
written on the paper? | k | ’
THE WITNESS: Yes. Iwant to testify to my recefpt‘
MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, again, this is a shell game and the

receipt speaks for itself. If she is going to testify to a conversation that

| she had while obtaining the receipt, I object.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Looking at the receipt, Complainant's
Exhibit No. 22, it doesn’t reference any conversations with anyone, nor
does it lends to any understanding of any accusation of theft of service or

how theft of service may have been used to influence your bills that PGW

- used in the accusation of theft of service to provide you with an inaccurate

bill, Ms. Curry. All right, do you have any other tesﬁmony?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7817150
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THE WITNESS: No, Your Honor.

YJUDGE RAINEY: All right, lets take up your exhibits, We have
C‘ompiainaht's Exhibits 1 through 30; with the exception of Exhibit No..‘26
which was not admitted into evidence. Mr. Farinas, do you have any
objection? |

MR. FARINAS: I have no objection, Your Honort,
JUDGE RAINEY: All the docurrients that I have referred to, with the
exception of Complaihant’s Exhibit No. 26 will be admitted into evidence.
{(Whereupon, the documents were
| marked as Complainant’s Exhibits
Nos. 1 through 25 and 27 through
30 for identification, and were
| | received in evidence.)
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. I would like to thank the parties and the

witnesses for appearing here today and présenting their cases and I will be

i rendering a written decision with regard to this matter, and if there is

nothing further, then this hearing is a’djovurned.
MR. FARINAS: Thank you, Your Honor.

(Whereupon, at 2:11 p.m., the hearing was adjourned.)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 78 1:7150
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I hereby certify, as the stenographic reporter, that the foregoing |

proceedings were taken stenographically by me, and thereafter reduced to

Il typewriting by me or under my directions; and that this transcript is a true

- and accurate record to the best of my ability.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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"" v janette curry Page:
Pf"w 1] a0 e watnur Lane, sn Bilog Do 08117105
‘ “Account Number: ~ 5113668303
, o Provious “Payments ,é'ﬂ,ﬂncﬂ B?ought : Repairs and . Current ~Account
Account Balance Receivad Forward Adjustments Chatrges Balange
Summary $12.21 $0.00 $12.21 $0.18 $12.00 $24.39
g;;g"‘ SA ID# 5874333973, 301 € WALNUT LN, 37
& ate Class: General Service Residential
Charges
Supply Charges : ;
Commodity Charge O Cef @ SO 85292 .................. S P $0.00
TOtal SUPPIY CHAFGES «orevvires s e aeveirsrtresesinseeaee s erareenaes SRR ST S %000
Delivery Charges ,
Customer Charge @ $T12.00 .00 oo v airnriatre s eet i eaeiassess aneraeenss $5.80
Distribution Charge 0 Cof @ $0.57905 .uiivimiii et soian e iaorionaccns ot aane. $0.00
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.0817 for 14 Days ..o.cc.coocewvvcns .. et $0.00
Total DEliVEry CRATGES wovvvreei i ee v e i eet o orvasstneaes s asenne i ave e AR 8560
Supply Charges
Commodity Charge 0 Cef @ $0.95822 .i.vivivnt i oot aeerineriere v reeresnenens $0.00
Total Supply Charges ...t et e s RTINS $0.00 -
Delivery Charges '
Customer Charge @ $712.00 iuiiiiiieicinris e isicaerarsaasser s rahexaaiosicisnacsine e $6.40
Distribution Charge O Cef @ $0.60688 ......ocoovvviin baeekennian serhenys I $0.00
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.05824 for 16 Days ..o, e e s s $0.00
. Toul DEHVErY CREIGES - ovevrrirrresirsscieseianrsretas e eessnes snesars eeeaoesraecninsncibes a airns 8640
Total Current Billing Charges. ......voovieeeeineniines eveareeies e e e aes o g s .. #1200
Agidstment Adjustments for SA ID # 5874333973
Detail Late Payment CHarge ... i ismsn RIS eenn e erenteteaiarenesnatan $0.18
Total AdjUStmENTS.. o ieiiarsinnsoirnns e rreuiathRsfakrRbrasensern et eara hianimankndensrassrie $0.18
Meter Detail Meter #: 19/3858 Service Point: 9972361418 Next Meter Read: Jul 18, 2005
It mk*“\n From =~ ‘“ —*V”f ‘u‘ - *h H% i ot ~—,‘,-~.‘— 5 e Uuage o 'Con‘varsioﬁ’; Yol ‘
5 oma; Resding’ Type - ‘Date = Rueding o Type |- DiHarence  ~ {fef) Factor - = . Tharmas
05/17/2008 | 542 | Actusl . OG16/2005 | sazf Actust 0| 0.00| _ 1.038 I oo
Energy SA ID# 5874333973, 301 £ WALNUT LN, 3R |
Usage  cOMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH 5o HISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
lnformation ‘ This Year Last Year ‘ Total Cef 76.00
Avg Daly Usage (Cefl 0.0 0.0 Avg Cef 6.33
Billing Days 30 30 : ;
Avg Daily Cost : S({.40 $0.40 JIASONDJIFMAMY g} ég:ﬁined
Message Eff‘ective June 1.2005, PGW rates have changed Commadity Charge increased to 9/%’ 3
Center $0.95822 per CCE. Gas Cost Adjustment decreased to {$0.06824) per CCF. Distribution |

Charge mcereased to 50.60688 per CCF The changes will increase the typical residential
heating bill by about $117 a year. ;




Total AdJUSTIEITE. .o iaiiransirrsrsriisesiarssisuinsrtsirensnsiveronssiee Cerennteaoata s e ans ek bn

Ay anette curry Page: 2 of 2
P‘ Jw PHILA, PA 19144-1033 fing Date: 10r18/85
~ : , Account Number., 95113668303

Previous k Payments |Balance Brought} - Repairs and Cur‘rem‘” Aécoum‘
Account Balance Heceived Forward Adpstments Charges Balance
Summary $12.00 $0.00 $1200 $0.18 $12.00 52418
Current ¢ 10y 5874333973, 301 € WALNUT LN, 3R
Basic Rate Class: General Service Residential
Charges
Supply Charges
Commodity Charge 0 Cef @ $1.02989 .................... RSN eerreds s 4 $0.00
Commadity Charge 0 Cef @ $1.3TT9 .. it i e $0.00
Total SUPDIY CHOIGOS . oriv i er s e iraeshnt ariee cetaeinaraseamsiass sl ann o tsanbannnsaes $0.00
‘Delivery Charges ‘
Customer Charge @ $1200 ... v ie o $12.00
Distribution Charge O Cof @ $OBTI6B2 ..viv iiiiiieiinairs vt caes . crnnserunsvaser narnsces $0.00
Distribution Charge 0 Cef @ $0.6B6T1B (... oo i eer et e e e $0.00
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -50.05933 for 17 Days ......... vransbrerses et $0.00
Gas Cost Adjustment @ $0.05558 for 12 Days v o $0.00
ToOral DelvVery CHANGES oo e oo virrirst et i et aneitors e hacaesaiassne s erinssssesiaresssrs e $12.00
Total Current Billing Charges. ..o S S, e ens ke resrsrienh eren $12.00
Adjustment Adjgstméhts for SA D # 5874_33’3973 ‘
Detail Late Payment Charge ... e it st st $0.18
"' $0.18

Nexl Meter Rnad Nov 17 2008

Mater Detail Meter # 1973858 Service Paint: 9972361418
Rt oE T R BT LT T g e Tout
“Dare . Reading Typa | Daw iﬂeading, . Typs - |. Diftarsnce . (Cefy. . Factor Thems
osns;zoos] 542 |  Actual | 10118/2006 | 542 |  Actual ol  pool 104a }‘ 0.00
Energy SA ID# 5874333973, 301 E WALNUT LN, 3R
; ‘Usf?g‘? . COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH g0 ISTORICAL OATA LAST 12 MONTHS
- Information This Year Last Year 3 Total Cef 75.00
Avg Daily Usage (Cet) 0.0 0.0 2 Avg Cef 6.25
Billing Days 29 37 ! ; ‘ -
e Fimilyg € Yy A3 , - W Actual
Avg ‘Dauly ’cv;osx‘ | $0.41 $0.43 ONDJFMAMJ JASQ & Es:;‘mamd
MQSsage Effective October 7, 2005 PGW rates have changed. Commodity Charge increased to
Center $1.31190 per CCF. Gas Cost Adjustment increased to ${0.05558) per CCF. Distribution

Charge increased to $0.66618 per CCF. The changes will increase the typical residential

heating bilf by about $335.12 a year.
y5-1
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janette curry
305 £ WALNUT LANE, A
PHILA. PA 19144-1033

~ Page:

“ Billing Date:

Account Number:

2

a

of 2

C1/23/06

5113668303

Total Adjustments............. Nivbansrnsrassireriysenshnaninnsens ek e et i e vereevisasieah s nAn v s

. , Previous “Pévme'ms ' Ba[anca Broughit Repaxrs and Current Account
Account Balance Received Fotward Adjustroents Charges Balarice
Summary $333.47 $12.18 $321.29 $4.81 $26.24 $352.34

Current 4, 1h4 5874333973, 301 E WALNUT LN, 3R
‘Basic Rate Class: General Service Residential
Charges
Supply Charges . ‘
Commodity Charge 7 Cef @ $1.3119 ... ... evi s nn s ein et n i b e $9.18
Total Supply Charges.. . ' ' $9.18
Delivery Charges
- Custorner Charge @ $12.00 .. : : $12.00
Disvibution Charge 7 Cef @ $0. 66618 rrerrrererrceresrien e BN eereidiias $4,66
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.05658 for 32 Days 1. oo woomietns i s §0.39 CR
Weather Normalization AJUSTIMENT L oiviin e iiiriorii s cerieee e ieatessress assenirasceansants - $0.79
Total Delivery Charges ........... Maev et eeiass aresreasehatsarida fevivennsinne sy iy sbaihesen caxte e bian §17.06
Total Current Billing Charges .. c.ooiiivniiieiinasivniiiimeasinsonesinr s aiis S L $26.24
| Ad’j‘uétment Adjustments for SA 1D # 2988602531 S
Detail Late Payment Chate .. oo i iei e it cirs rarers s s ian e aeaa e e yaie e b iaeanee cren s arenesseas $4.17
Adjustments for SA ID # 5874333973
* Late Payment Charge .cc...cooonei busasvensensinnt vhe i abacs AR $0.64
$4.81

Meter beitaii

Meter # 1973858

Service Point: 9972361418

Next Meler Read Feb 21 2006

Avg Daily Cost-

£ Estimazed

&?7/9

.-.’ Nf'»‘ “ i me“ i _‘ “,f MA ” M“ P ’f"v * - “ ““ : ) Uaago Converslan Total ;
 Dats Raadmg . Type | pate i " Reeding’ ' Type | Ditference - [Cct) = - Facter - i Therma
i 1211szzoos§ 546 | Actwal | 01/20/2006 | 553 ]  Actuat 7 [ , 700 f 1052 [ 7.36
Energy SA ID# 5874333973, 301 E WALNUT LN, 3R | |
- Usage COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH 5o HISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
Information | This Year Last Year g% | Total Cef 68.00
Avg Dailly Usage {Cct) 0.0 0.0 2 Avg Ccf 5.67
Billing Days 32 34 10 , .,
$0.82 $0.92 JEMAMJJASONDY B Actual




~ /J)"") Page: 1 of 2

“ ‘ , . ‘ : Billir : {
PGW PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS Filling Bate | B422/06
Account Number: 5113668303

SO0W. MONTGOMERY AVENUE PHILADELPHIA PA 19122.0050

MONTHLY STATEMENT :  GENERAL INFORMATION
From 03/21/06 thru 04/20/06 ;j/ﬁ‘) CONTACT US
T g , ’ N - <, 3 " ' ' ' ) .
Billing Cycle Number: 13 ";} AJQ/ Gas Leaks & Fmergencies 215 235-1212
Account for: o Billing & General Information 215 235-1000]
jenetts curty : i . . ’ g
305 E WALNUT LANE. A Appliance Service | 215 2352050
PHILA. PA 19144-7033 Theft of Gas : 215 684-6383
Foreign Language Assistance : 215 235-1000
i , Hearing impaired TTY Line 215 236-4646
ling Summary ‘ ~
~ : Representantes Que Hablan Espanol 215 235.
Past Due Amount $382.29 Web Site - i ) p ok 235 21?
AdeS?mer“S ’ ‘ 35,64 & e - W.A/W.ngQf S.CcOm
Current Charges I $12.00 - CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS
. ‘ e - ; ' I {Hours 9 a.m. -5 p.m.j ,
Tma_‘ Amount Due By | Center City 1137 Chestaut St. (M, T, TH, )
IMay 16, 2006 | $399.93 Germantown 210 W. Chelten Ave. (T, W, F

S. Philadeiphia 1601 S. Broad St. (M, W, TH)
Frankford 4410 Frankford Ave (T, TH, F}

| y
u\—(}’ ~ N. Philadelphia 1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)

W. Philadelphia 5230 Chestnut St. (M, T, W.F)

§77°

- B IR T e

To avoid Finance Charges please pay total amount due by the due date. Finance Charge is calculated at 1.5%
monthly, {18% yearly} ‘

Questions ar complaints ebaut vour bill® Please call us befors the Due Daete a1 215.235-1000
Or wriie to: PGW P.0O. Bax 3500, Phila.. PA 13122-0050




janette cufry
305 E WALNUT LANE, A
PHILA, PA 18144-1033

PGW’

Pag¢;
Billing Date:
Account Number:

’2 of 2
04/22/06

5113668303

: Pravious Payments Balance Br‘bughﬁ Repairs and Currem | Account
Account Balance Received Forward | Adjustments - Charges _Balance |
Summary $382 29 | $0.00 $382,29 $5.64 §12.00 §399.93 |

Cumrent o4 154 5874333973, 301 £ WALNUT LN, 38
B.as‘c Rate Class General Service Residential
Charges
Supply Charges
Commodity Charge O Cof @ S$T1.3110 it it i et e e e vae s $0.00
Total SUPPIY CREIGES . it eririn ceivee et heriairtsars vein arasse e ias ceirn ts niearaaran aeaeinnans $0.00
Detivery Charges
Customer Charge @ $12.00. . $12.00
Distribution Charge 0 Cef @ SOUB66TB ..ottt i s et eer e $0.00
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.05558 fur 30 DaVs v 1ioivrnviiierionieciisn e eor s $0.00
Total Delivery CROMGES .ooviir. e e e it eoen s e eirr e s e e et e e "$12.00
Total Current Billing Charges. .. .oty T S AP P ST . T512.00
Adjustmem Ad;ustmems fc:r SA 1D # 2988602531
Detail CLate Payment Charge .. ... oo i i s et e e e s e e aaes e $3.93
‘ Adjustments for SA 1D # 5874333973
Late Payment Charge i i vt einies coaeianin asie e e e e eai $1.71
Total Adjustments............ Craeres OO S cx i wer v deaamaiees e akritaneerananaeannne $5.64
Meter Dg[aii Meter # }9738\:8 Servxce Posm 9972361418 Next Meter Read: May 19, 2008
- “ e Fcom R w‘“,‘ B SRR TD AR . - . Usage Convarsion Totaf
Dot . Raadmg Typa Date Reading .. - Typa Difaresce . - {Cef) Factor - Thamny
ommoasi 564 i Acwal __| 0412012006 i 564 | _Actuat 0  o0o0o| 1036 | 0.00
5?{9?9_" SA ID# 5874333973, 301 E WALNUT LN, 3R N L
!"n’;age, rioy COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH Lo HISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
miormation - - This Year Last Year Total Cef 22.00
Avg Daily Usage {Cef) 0.0 0.0 Avg Cef 1.83
Bilhng Days 30 32 ‘
: ' : ARA S S DA ' ® Actual
$0.40 $0.51 AMJIASONDIEMA B REEREC.

Avg Daly Cost Act

93/(4



, o pem , 'Pag,ét , 1 of 2
P‘,w e o . Billing Date: D5722/06
- - PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS . v N

‘ ‘ goyw Mourchmmv AVENUE PHILADELPHIA, PA 19123 0350 Account Number: 5113668303
MONTHLY STATEMENT v GENERAL INFORMATION
From 04/20:06 thru 05/719/06 , . CONTACT US L
Billing Cycle Number. 13 ~ , Gas Lesks & Emergenties 215 2351212
Account for: - Billing & General Information 215 235-1000
janette curry ‘ » Appliance Service | 15 235.
305 E WALNUT LANE, A ﬂ? o o ! - 215 2 2050
PHILA, PA 19144-1033 teit of Gas 215 684-6383
: Foreign Language Assistance 215 235-1000
Hearing impaired TTY Line 215 236-4646
Billing Summary $359.93 Bepresentantes Que Hablan Espanol 215 235-2175
Past Due Amount : 98 P o
Adjustments | 55.82 Web Sit - wwvw pgworks.com
Current Charges $12.00 CUSTON \ S
e PaEIE i y — IHours 8 a.m. - 5 pum.j ‘
Total Amount Due By o Center City 1137 Chesthut St. [M, T, TH, F)

{Jun 15, 2006 — e $41775 Germantowns 210 W Chelten Ave. (T, W, F}

S. Philadelphia 1601 S. Broad St. (M. W, TH)
Frankford 44710 Frankford Ave {T,TH, F}

N. Philadeiphia 1337 W. Erie Ave, (M, W, TH)
W. Philadelphia 5230 Chestut St (M, T, W,F}

p— - . Vo ke

S Lotk s R wn T e

To avoid Finance Charges please pay total amount due by the due date.  Finance Charge is calculated at 1.5%
monthly. {18% yearly) )

Cuestions or complamnts about voor bill? Please vall us before the Due Date at 215 235.1000.




janette curry ‘ : Page: 2 of 2
305 £ WALNUT LANE, A Billing Dare: 05/22/06

PHILA. PA 19144-1033 | ‘
Account Number: 57113668303

[ Previous . Payments |Balance Brought! Repairs and “Current Accbum‘
Account .. Balance Received Forward | Adjustmerits Chatges Balance
Sumamary | $399.93 | $0.00 6399.93|  $582 S $1200 | $417.75

Curtent o, 15y 5874333973, 301 E WALNUT LN, 3R

’/835": Rate Class: General Service Residenual
Charges ‘ :
‘ Supply Charges
Commodity Charge 0 Cef @ $1.3119 ... UL PRI SO I S SR LU TR , $0.00
Total Supply Charges..... .. e e e e iaerane s iven e i raran CEevaerabeiaraiant aeteepraeaenereys ... s0.00
Detivery Charges , ‘ ‘
Customer Charge @ $12.00........... e amarieiannio e et i e ik $12.00
Distribution Charge 0 Ccf @ $0.66618 .. ST UU OO P SO $0.00
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.05558 for 29 Days ........................ W rsereiarieeaderaeions $0.00
Total Delivery Charges ... PN FOR U SO TR PPRE EE PP e e e vrede e ian $12.00
Total Current Billing Charges.......... Cveeiiinienes $72.00
Adjustmem Ad;ustments for SA 1D # 2988602531
Detail Lata Payment Charge ., $3.93
Adjustments for SA 1D # 5!3*743:«1397’2
Late Paymient Charge . ... o et ieiariaras i ss smas dousresn s ee e bketsanan e e ans $1.89
T 1Al AL USEITIEATS . tiaiciiion i armnvaar e ten seantan e st s e r e e e AL a et $5.82
Meter Dm;. Meter # 1973858 - Service Point: 9972361418  Next Meter Read: Jun 20, 2006
‘f i ,ﬂ:‘ From .. “ « - *u = “ Yo Z T TG » : Usdg& Conversion Total |
e bnm : Raesding - Type - | Date  Reading - Type " | Ddterence - {Cef) Factor Therms
o4;2012tmai " 54|  Acwal | 05119/2006 | 564 |  Actuat o | ooo] o3 | 000
5"679” SA ID# 5874333973, 30T E WALNUT LN, 3K .
‘ .j‘?‘?’? o COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH 10 ISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
‘intormation ‘This Year Last Year g': » Total Cef 22.00
Avg Daily Usage {Ccf) 0.0 0.0 4t , Avg Cef 183
Billing Days 29 29 é" v
Avg Daily Cost - 50.41 50.41 TR IASONDY FMAM g égg&lﬁéced

T T

Message PGW has initiated account status reporting with Trans Union. This will allow other creditors
- Center to view your credit experience with PGW. It is important for you to keep your PGW account
‘ current and m good standing. Your PGW payment records will be incorporated into your
personal credit rating. '

"




,_J)“? ' ’, ‘Page: 1 of 3
PGW PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS Billing Date: | peRlLe

Account Number; 51136683C3

BOOW MONTGOMERY AVENUE, PHILADELPHIA, PA 183220650

MONTHLY STATEMENT | | GENERAL INFORMATION
From 05/19/06 thru 06/20/06 | CONTACT US
Billing Cycle Nu@ber: 13 Gas Leaks & Emergencies 215 235-1212
Account for: ‘ Bifling & General Information 215 235-1000
janstte curry ‘ ; : Fari ‘ .
305 £ WALNUT LANE, A Appliance Service , 215 235-2050
PHILA. PA 19144-1033 Theft of Gas 215 684-6383
Foreign Language Assistance ' 215 2351000
‘ < “Hearing impaired TTY Line 215 236-4646
’B-‘um*mpaﬂ e A:*rizrum | 5417.75 Representantes Que Hablon Espanol 215 235. 21 75
Adjustments ‘ $6.00 Web Site - www.pgweorks.com
Current Charges $12.00 CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS
S : - fHours 8 a.m, - 5 p.m.}
Total Amount D“e By L Center City 1137 Chestnut St. (M, T, TH, F)
in,'f 7,2006 R $43575 Germantown 210 W, Chelten Ave. (T, W, F)
‘ S. Philadelphia 1601 S. Broad St. (M, W, TH)
Frankford 4410 Frankford Ave. (T, TH, F}

N. Philadelphia 1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)
W. Philadelphia 230 Chestnut St. (M, T, W.F)

To avoid Fmance Charges please pay total amount due by the due date, Fmance Charge is calcuiated at ' 1.5%
moanthly, {18% yeariy)

auasuons ot complaints sbout your bill? Pleasa ¢all us before the Due Date st 215:235-1000,
‘ Or wiite 1o, PGW P.O Box 3500, Phils., PA 131220050

Plense return this portion with your payment. '
Write your aceount number on your check or money drder made payable 1o PGW.

: /1)'77 | Account Number: 5113668303

Due Date Jul 17, 2006

Ty ; Please Pay: : $435.75

-4 Place "X i box for ; : ,
addresy covrections. Pring ' , y
LOCLuONs on reverse side, ) ‘ :
Amount Enclosed: | : .
16503 2 AV 0.530 “***AUTO**5-DIGIT 19144 '

|mmt!mn”c]idJuim”“um“m”:”lml:l:ln]ul’ s hntdmnuumnu"m"n Bluladdildbid
Philadelphia Gas Works

janette curry 3as
305 E’ WALNUT LANE, A ‘ B.O. Box 17606 .
PHILA. PA 15144-1033 . Baltirmore, MID 21297-1606 { (P

0051136683036000000000435754




janette curry
305 E WALNUT LANE
PHILA. PA 19144-1033

PG

Page:

Billing Date:

2 -0f 3
C6/21/06

Account Number: 5113668303

‘ 4' PreViqus j_;‘ - Payments - Balanca Brought' vRepéfrs" ar;d Currem | 'Acéount -
Account . Balance | Recslued Forward Adjustments | . Chatges Balange
Summary ' $417.75 50.00 | $417.75 $600 | $12 00 | $435.75
Current ¢, 1py 5874333973, 301 E WALNUT LN, 3R
Ba,S‘C Rate Class: General Service Besidential
Charges ~

k Suppiy Charges
Commodity Charge O Cef @ $1.3118 ... .. . 59 00
Total Supply Charges.. TTTEAGE T
~ Delivery Charges

Customer Charge @ $12.00 . ..o $4 61
Distribution Charge 0 Cef @ $0.66618 . 71 O0
Gas Cost Adgustment @ -$0 05588 for 12 Days . 5500

§4 20

Total Delivery Charges ...o.ovvoeeen . e .
Supply Charges

Cbmmodxty Charge OCef@ $1.16786 . .

Total Supply Charges.. ... .. s
Delivery Charges
' Customer Charge @ $12.00... ... . ..

Distribution Charge O Cct @ $0.70403 . . ..

Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.04228 far 20 Days

Total Delivery Charges ....c.......cve..

Total Gurrent Billing Charges ............ $12 60
Adj‘uatment Adjustments for SA 1D # 2988602531 |
Daetail Late Payment Charge ... $3.93
Adjustments for SA 1D # 5874333973
Late Payment Charge . ovvivii, e e e $207
Total AdJusStMEnts. .o e an i i $6.00
Meter Detail  Meter #: 1973858 Service Point. 9972361418 Next Meter Read: Ju! 20, 2006
FriiFemo— == TEEEEEm R SRR e o o
L Bat it nandmg o Type | Deate Resding  Typs | Ditferance  (Cef}  Fostor. . Tharma
0511912008 | 564 |  Actual oa;zo;zooe { 564 | Acwal 5 | oo} 1035 | 0.60 |
5“9’9)’  SAID# 5674333973, 301 E WALNUT LN, 3R P
.nﬁfzﬂe‘aﬁﬁ COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH orISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
- latermation | This Year Last Year ) Total Cef 22.00
Avg Daily Usage (Cef) 0.0 0.0 a4 ‘ Avg Ccf 1.83
Bilting Days 32 30 ? o g ’
| Avg Dal[i C?ST; $0.38 $0.40 JIJASOND I FMAKAS g} %gg’:g\é -ed

"ﬁ




Page: 1 of 2

; ‘ i B o o Billing Date: 07/21/06
F Qw PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS v Bate 7121106
H00 W MONTGOMERY AVENUE, PHILADELPHIA. PA 10127.0060 Account Number: 5113668303

5

MONTHLY STATEMENT
Fromi 06/20/06 thru 07/20/06
Billing Cycle Number: 13

“Account for:

janette curry
305 E WALNUT LANE, A
PHILA. PA 19144-1033

‘Bmlﬂgﬂﬁrjmmmn i l 1 3 . .

Past Due Amount $435.75
Adjustments $6.18
Current Charges : $12.00

'Tatai Amount Due By

g 15,2008 $453.93

GENERAL INFORMATION

CONTACT US
Gas Leaks & Emergencies 215 235.1212
~ Biling & General Information 215 235-1000
~ Appliance Service . 216 235-2050
Theft of Gas , ' 215 684-6383
Foreign Language Assistance 215 2351000
Hearing impaired TTY Lline | 215 236-4646

Representantes Que Hablan Espanol 215 235.-2175
Web Site - www. bgworks.com
CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS

fHours 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.}

Center City 1137 Chestnut St (M, T, TH, F)

Germantown 210 W. Chelten Ave. {T, W, F)

S, Philadelphia 1601 §. Broad St. (M, W, TH)

Frankford 4410 Frankford Ave. (T, TH, B

N. Philadelphia 1337 W, Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)

W. Philadelphia = 5230 Chestnut St. (M, T, W.F)

To avoxd Finance Charges please pay tetal amount due by the due date. Finance Charge is caleulated at 1. 5%

monthily. (18% yearly}

Questons or cumploitis ebcul your bI? Plesas call us Sefc 2 the Due Dot 31 2185.235.9603,
Or wiite to. PGW P.O. Box 3500, Phils., PA 19122-0050

Plesse return this portion with yout payrmignt

16086 1 AV 0.293 ****AUTO**5-DIGIT 19144

ilﬂnrl‘l"lll”i'"llrlIl"l,”'“H!”IH”]”H“'lllll”ns
janette curry

305 E WALNUT LANE, A

PHILA, PA 18144.1033

Write your account number on your check or money ordet made paysbls 16 PGW,

Account Number: 5113668303
Due Date: Aug 15, 2006
Place "X in box for Please Pay: $453.93
Caddross eorregtions. . Print . - .
comeetions on teverse side. ;
Amount Enclosed: ' A .

]III”Illllll‘l‘”"l“lH]”l“”lll"!lllll‘l“"‘ll]Illlll"llll

Phitadsiphia Gas Works
P.O. Box 17606

Baltimore, MD 21297-1606 ((Q
»Y /

?ﬁ

005113b5L43038000000000453930



Page:
Billing Data:

janette curry
305 E WALNUT LANE, A
PHILA. PA 19144-1033

w/

Aceount Number:

2 of 2
07/21/06
5113668303

, R »Pwvi‘bua L Payyments4~ Balance Brought!, ﬁepairs and . | Cﬁrrent - Accourit
~ Account - Balunce Received | ~ Forward _Adjustments | Charges | Balance
Summary §435.75 $0.00 $435.75 $6.18 $12.00 | $453.93
Curent ¢\ 15, 5874333973, 301 E WALNUT LN, 3R
Basic Rate Class: General Service Residential '
Charges
‘ Supply Charges
Commodity Charge 0 Cef @ $1.16786 .. . .. . . : $0.00
Total Supply CRArges...vveiirisireirs irenreescrneeee s T S P SIORT S s $0.00
Delivery Charges ,
Customer Charge @ $12.00 ..... Cmrrrenaian Crelersenasari e Enrants i e en e . $12.00
Oistribution Charge 0 Cof @ $0.70403 .......... ‘ $0.00
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.04228 Or 30 DAYS wvceeiies wveereirisriiiniieeeiorsreeras $0.00
- Total Delivery Charges ................. ... .. O TR el e s edadere ek $12.00
Total Current BIiNg CHArGeS ... orverisciraeivaias orreeseoseerarsessesrassesresnn $12.00
Adjustment Adjustments for SAID # 2988602531
Detail Late Payment Charge v e devinorceisvninensains i et eraeneeraras e iasiietens $3.93
Adjustments for SA 1D # 5874333973
Late Payment Charge .....c.oionvinnier itvninenes reneeeies o e erbieres $2.25
Total Adjustments............. ainbkrens wririeeraenansnsbren e xN s b e b Ve e s kSl e a i e b ekt b e b e v aasas b . $6.18

Meter Detaii Meter lf 1973858 - Service Paint: 9972361418

Next Meter Raad Aug 18 2006

s—m.-u.-c..:,*r

'“, ” M“ m”* me““ s “ QH u b’“v : - MM 2 -«_ L4 e e SRR SRR Uazsge : Converaion Toml
T Dt mndmg Fypa . {00 Date Ha&dfng YType' . | Dittarenca ”I(:cﬁ Facxor G Thseme. -
»oe/_zozzooai 564 [ Actual ommzoos ] 564 ] Actust o | o,oo,i, 1. 043 [ 0,00
Energy SA ID# 5874333973, 301 E WALNUT LN, 3R
‘Usage  coMpARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH o ISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
information This Year Last Year & ' Total Cef 22.00
Avg Daily Usage (Cef) 0.0 0.0 4 ll'l Avg Cct 1.83
Billing Days 30 32 2
Avg Daily Cost $0.40 $0.38 T JASONDJEMAMS J B Actual

9 Estimated

AT

P



PGV

MONTHLY STATEMENT
From O7/20/06 thru 0O8718/06
Billing Cycle Number 13
Account for:

janetie curry

305 E WALNUT LANE, A
PHILA. PA 19144-1033

PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS

BOO W MONTGOMERY AVENUE, PRILADELPHIA. PA 19122 0050

08/07/08. Check $12.00
Past Due Amount $441.93
Adjustments $6 36
Current Charges $12.00
’Tota! Amount Due By

Sep 14, 2006 - $460.29

'f‘ﬁﬂf [OISKL

1 of 2
08/21/06
5113668303

Page:
Billing Date:
 Account Number:

GENERAL INFORMATION
CONTACT US
Gas Leaks & Emaergencies
Billing & General Information

215 235-1212
2186 235-1000
215 235-2050
215 684.6383
215 235-1000

Appliance Service
Theft of Gas
Foreign Lenguage Assistance
Heating impared TTY Line - 215 236-4646
Representantes Que Hablan Espanol 215 235.217%
Web Site - www, pgworks.com "
CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS

(Hours am. - 5p.m.}

1137 Chestaut St (M, T, TH, f)

Center City

Germantown 210 W. Chelten Ave. (T, W, F)
S. Philadelphia 1601 S, Broad St. (M, W, TH}
Frankford 4410 Frankford Ave. (T, TH, F)

N, Philadelphia
W. Philadelphia

1337 W, Erie Ave. {M, W, TH}
5230 Chestnut St. (M, T, W,F)

ST P

To avoid Finance Charges please pay total amount due by the due date. Fma‘nce Charge is caleulated at 1. 5%

monthly. (18% yearly)

Questons or compleints about your bm? Plesse coll us befote the Due Dats at 216-235-1000.
Of wite 1o PGV{ W b\}K :IJVU meu " A i1 22 0050

Please retursy this portion with your paymeént,

tl!i nlt"ﬂl“l‘“ ill!‘“i‘I“”H{“UI”{nﬂllll‘il!llnl
janette curry

305 E WALNUT LANE, A

PHILA. PA 19144-1033

Write your account number on your check or money order roade paysble to PGW.

" @ ) Account Number: 5113668303
PGW Due Date: Ssp 14, 72006
1 Place "X" 1t box {or Piease Pay: 5460.29
’Zi:?fik address correctns. Print y -
3 ‘:::a'ﬁ“ COMTECIIOnS O fevetse sige ; ; "
e Amount Encloged: ¥ | . .
%
16191 2 AVO.S30 ****AUTO**5-DIGIT 19144

Bndthhad e tlllaldibolabik 'ullml

Philadeiphia Gas Works
P.O. Box 17606

Baltimors, MD 21297-1606

0051136553034000000000460299

e



(‘ ; L janette curry Page: 2 of 2
P - 305 E WALNUT LANE, A Sittine: Dto: o6 ,
JW PHILA. PA 19144-1033 Billing aarte«~ 08/21106
Account Number: 5113668303
Préviods Payments Ba!zince Brought Rvepalr‘s ariyd’,‘ Current Accoubt
Actount Balance Received _Forward | Adustments Charges Balance
Summary $453 93 | $12.00 644193 56 36 $12.00 $460.29
Curtent o, 1y 5874333973, 301 £ WALNUT LN, 3R
BaSlC' Rate Clasy: General Service Residential
Charges ,
Supply Charges
$0.00

Commodity Charge 0 Cef @ ST 16786 . oo o

$0.00

Yotal Supply Charges ...
Delivery Charges
Customer Charge @ $12.00............ wobuenn i ae ks whivaeEaat e e et e an e e na sy e i $12.00
Distribution Charge 0 Cef @ $0. 70403 . ........... s e L aaee S U UL ORR $0.00
Gas Cost Adjustrnent @ -$0.04228 for 29 DAYS .ooiiive vvivniviiessiianins on e $0.00
Total Delivery Charges .. . . T §12.00
Total Current Billing Charges .............. peverins i eanansih e s Kaiversersirereies e T§12.00
Adjustment Ad;ustmems for SA ID # 2988602531 ’ |
Daetail  Late Payment Charge.... ......... N reveiasendan s i aenbad Ao Y B SN A $3.93
Adjustments for SAID # 58743339 73
Late Payment Charge., ..o cserion eets akienvaerenny hhean emtenarketanreaiue e s e $2.43
Total Adjustments.............. Mimweerhannenannianse kb rh sk st n s s TSV eertranasrarersans $6.36

Meter Detail  Meter #. 1073858

Service Point: 9972361418

Next Meter Read Sep 19 2006

- h"“ Sicnmiins me* h( SRS D b;ﬂ M_ ,“'té, _“ *““ .... - : : ;Ua,ar}& - Convermon o Tcmt
Date ﬁeadmg S Typa “Date” " Reading =~ Typs | Differonce - {Ccl) - - . Factar. . Therma
onzmzoea} o 5641 Actusl | 08/18/2006 ] 564 Aewal | 0] 000] 1037 | © 0.00
E?"”QY SA ID# 5874333973, 301 E WALNUT LN, 3R ‘
Usage  ~oMpARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH o HISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
Information This Year Last Year g , Total Cef 22.00
Avg Dally Usage {(Cef) 0.0 0.0 4+ : Avg Cef 1.83
Billing Days 29 30 g 1 llil
Avg Daily Cost $0.41 $0.40 ASCNDJEMAMI JA g ég?‘;ié:ed

9:15/;01




PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS

800 W MO&YG()NERY AVENUE PHILADELPHIA PA 19122 0050

C9/25/06
5113668303

Notice Date.

Account Numbaer:

O~DAY SHUT OFF ‘\’OTICE
Your Gas Service MJ} he Shut Ofr !

Because your bill is past due, we will shut off the gas to 301 E WALNUT LN 3R on or after 8: 00 AM on iOfOS!UG This

niotice wm remuin effective for 60 days. To tulk about vour hill ot this notice, pleas

Y

Yoo will ot shut off the fras i you do ONE of the following:

* Afrange 1o pay yoar past dug amount ol 318253

+ Pay the amoant you nwe on your payment plan

* Show us 2 pud reveipt for the past due amount

+ ‘Make a paymert agrangement or you may be ehgibife for a special

Assslance propram
Contactus o dispute the bill,

L we shut off your gay service, you 1nay have (o ﬁnJLiMMML
before we inen your Service o)

Past Due Amount 3182.53
Security Depasit $300.00
Tum Ca Charge 512323
Total $605.76

(le $372.00 IF we st dig up the street to shut off the i,as).

MEDICAL EMERGENCY NOTICE

Let us know if someone Hving In your home s seriously il or has a
medlcal condition. WE WILL NOT SIUT OFF YOUR SERVICE
provided you:

L. Hlave your licensed physiclan or purse practitioner certify by phune
or-hy writlig that soch an illoess exists and that it may be aggravated if

" your servie Iy

shut off. Weiltterr certification is needed within 7 days:

and

2. ‘Make xrranz.cmenu. to pay this bill, You must provide us with
household Income and occupant Information to deteérmitie your
peymoent lerms while protected under the redicat certification.

IMPORTANT TO KNOW ~ BEFORE WE SHUT OFF YOUR GAS
SERVICE

"

%

I you bave guestions or need more informaton, please vall us today ar
215-235-1777. Afier you walk with us, if you are not satistied, you may
file i compluint with the Public Uility Comaission (PUC). The PUC may
detay die shutell f you filu ths sompluntbelors the shay off dave. To
coptact them cail 1 (B00; 692-7380 oc write to: Perinsylvania Pubific Uulity
Cuommission. Box 3765, Harnsburg, PA 17105-3265,

{f you have & vahid Protection From Abuse order{tom a coun, there are
additional protecitons available 1o you, Call Us amediately ut
215:235-¥777 You will be required o provide us with a copy of the
order.

8321 AV 0.283 **+*AUTO* *5-DIGIT 19144
hallibdblodibehad Wb dblnnbdibdil
JANETTE CURRY

305 E WALNUT LANE A

PHILA., PA 19144

*

£

You may oe glpgible for 2 payment agreement or special assistance
programs. Calt 215-235-1777 aght away to provide us with huuschold
meomes and sccupanticlormation. Docemeninion of your incote may
ba required, such as pay swabs or tix documents.

Caltus if your landlord pays your utiliy bl You have cenaio fegal
proteclons.

1§ you have grouble undmmxﬂdmg or speaking Enghsh cal us for {ree
interpreaun.

1f yeur serwice 1 shut olf, you may be required to pay any admlmndl bills
that have bocome past due o pestore your seiviee,

All adult cocupants of the premise whose names are an the mengage, deed
or lease are corsidered the “customee” and are respat ihie for payinent of
the ball
I service s shut off ANY adult occupant who has been livang at the
premise may Bave w0 pay ali or portions of this bilk to have seeviee
restored
If your service s shut off, you must contavt us alter your payment has
been made 1o be sure you have et all vonditions o have thie service
wened back on and o arrange aceess o your promises. [t may take upto
seven days 4o have your service restoned.

Contact us before the shut off date 1o give us household and occupant
wformution to see i you qualdy for any assistance programs.

If you are low income there are special rules about whether we muy
shuf ofl your gas in the winter. Add together the monthly tncome tn
your household. Look at the chant below o determine your group. You
may teed o provide us with proot of ncome,

If your Iricome is 150 % of the federal poverty guidelines or below,
we snust first ask the PUC for permission to shut off your service.
We will notidy you prior o shitting off service of we ask the PUC for
permission to terminate your guas service.

If your income Is abeve 150% but does aot exceed 250% of the
federal poverty guidelines, we will not shut off your service If onc of
these enpditlonc apply o vou:

I Semcone in yaur household 15 12 or younger or 63 or older; ur

2 You have paid at least one half of your fast two monthly gas bills, or
3. 1F over the last two months you have paid at feast 15% of your
household meome toward the gas bms,

Mdera! l’ovcnw (xuldelincs (It l‘(l) 20()6

Household Size Yout household tncome { Your houschold income
in;!ud}ng children k‘ls 150% of the FPG or 15 151%- 250% of the
, belowif it s: FPG if it is:

pensnn

4 1 31,225 or less $1,226 <32,042

2 $1.650 or less 31,651 -$2.750

3 $2,075 or lesy 32.076 - $3458

T 53,500 oF 165s $7.501 - 34.167

Each adduienal Add 5425 Add $426-3708

1t we shut off your service during the winter months (between
Precernber 1 and March 31) we will restore your service within 24 hoans
of your meeuny all requirements (o ave service reconpected. Whare

sueet digging s required, 1t may take op o 7 days.

P




PGW PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS

HOO'W MONTGOMERY AVENUE, PHILADELFHIA PA 137122 0050

%

MONTHLY STATEMENT
From 10/18/08 thru 11/17:06

Billing Cyele Number; 153

Account for:

fanette curty

305 E WALNUT LANE, A
PHILA. PA 19144.1033

~ 11/08/06 Check $12.00
Past Due Amount $485 55
Adjustments $6 90
Current Charges $12.00

Total Amount Due By
$504.45

|Dec 13, 2006

Page:

Bithng Date:

Account Number-

1 of 2
11720/06
5113668303

'GENERAL INFORMATION

CONTACT US

Gas Leaks & Emergencies

Billing & General information

Appliance Service
Theft of Gas

Foreign Language Assistance

Hearing impaired TTY Line

Representantes Que Hablan Espanol

215.235.1212
215 235.1000
215 235.2050
215 684-6383
215 235-1000
215 236.-4646
215 235.2175

Web Site « www. pgworks.com

CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS

{Hours G a.m. « 5 p.m.j

Center City 1137 Chestaut St. (M, T, TH, F)
Germantown 210 W. Chelten Ave. (T, W, F)
S. Philadelphia 1601 S. Broad St. (M, W, TH)
Frankford 4410 Frankford Ave. (T, TH, F)
N Philadelphia 1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH}
W. Philadelphia 5230 Chestnut St. M, T, W.F)

ot

To avod Finance Charges please pay total amount due b

~monthly. {18% yearly)

y the due date. Finance Charge is calculated at 1.5%

P N
2577

Questions ot compleints about your bill? Please cell ug befare the Due Dats at 215 235.1000.
Or wote 10: PGW P, Box 3500, Phila., PA 19322.0050




-~ janette curry Page: 2 of 2

P(‘ / 305 E WALNUT LANE. A et e e s o
w PHILA PA 19144-1033 ~ Billing Date: | 11/20{06

Account Number: 5113668303

E " Previous | Payments | Balance Brought, Repairé and Current |  Account |
Account | Balance Received 1 = Forward ¢ Adjustments Charges _Balance
Summary | 549755 $12.00 $485.55 | $6.90 $12.00 $504 45
g;’gz“‘ SA ID# 5874333973, 301 E WALNUT LN, 3R |
b ~Rate Class: General Service Residenual
Charges :
Supply Charges ;
Commodity Charge O Cof @ $1.16786 ..o i vorenreasesssennanes $0.00
Total SUPPIY CRarges .. . iiireriierrieriesiaanee i ietunss siarairasias aree aieeacaatssarsbineie e raraaanes $0.00
Delivery Charges :
Customer Charge @ $12.00 ..o vvimiininiierinnn. vieaha v eereesaenns e PSSR $12.00
Distribution Charge O Cef @ $0.7028% ....orrioe. iverorirecesiossanssesssnes e e eni $0.00
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.04228 for 30 Days .....ovovvcireeienn. venerentorne e $0.00
Toral Delivery Charges ..o v e SUDTRRS AN e st $12.00
Total Current Billing Charges........ RN T D e R U AR S 2,00
Adjustment Adiustments for SA ID # 2988602531 | |
Detail Late Payment Charge ..o D O TP IS RPN $3.93
‘ Adjustments for SA 1D # 5874333973 ‘ .
Late Payment CRarge ..ovuuv iorrveeiinine s i e reeivivan e e aea sl as e $2.97
Total Adjustments, ... hetareeeresasans e ieirea bt caessemaeiiiaes iy Cieasvi ereaTEan $6.90
Meter Detail Meter # 1973858 Service Pomt 9972361418 - Next Meter Read: Dec 19, 2006
“ "' *'*“"“" f:mm-“ '- - '"'* “ ~ —v— ‘.*» e ,TQ , —"“"““‘ " " | - U_”ga.i: @memon; . Tow‘
 Dbte Ruudmg . Type | bate . - Rasdling - ' Typa 'Differon'ca Lo feety Fector . Therms
10;35:2006} 566 |  Actuel | 11117/2006 | 564 |  Actuat o 000] 1034 | 0.00
Energy  ga 1p# 5874333973, 301 E WALNUT LN, 3R ST
USa0e COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH  qHISTORCALDATA  |AST 12 MONTHS
infnrmatlon This'Year_ Last Y-ea-r g}' : : Tbtal Cef 22.00
Avg Daily Usage (Cef) 00 0.0 4 Avg Cef 1.83
Billing Days 30 30 2 NERR . .
Avg Daily Cost $0,40 $0.40  “NpJFMAMIsASCN M pecual .

%




janstte curry ‘ Paga: 3 of 3

. 305 E WALNUT LANE, A Billing Date: 1212006

PHILA. PA 19144-1033

Account Number: 5113668303

Energy SA ID# 5874333973, 301 € WALNUT LN, 3R |
Usage - COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH 1o ISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
Information ) This Year Last Year gy- , Total Cef 22.00
Avyg Daily Usage (Cef} 0.0 0.0 4 | Avg Cct 1.83
Billing Days 32 32 2 N
Avg Daily Cost $0.61 $0 61 " DJIFMAMJ JASOND 5 potual. o |
Message Etfective December 1. 2006 PGW rates have changed. Commodity Charge decreased to [
Center $1.08207 per CCF. Gas Cost Rate Adjustment increased to $0.00912 per CCF. Distribution
Charge decreased 1o $0.66740 per CCF. The changes will decrease the typical residential
B T }\1" bae alvaair €8T 94 = LAY ) ikt 1 Pl S = 'm‘:_’:_‘
o p Page: 1 of 3
y " o o Billing Date: 12120/06
F ‘J w PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS 5 e
: o BOOW MONTGUMERY AVENUE, PHILADELPHIA, BA 15122.0050 Account Number: 5113668303
MONTHLY STATEMENT | GENERAL INFORMATION
From 11/17/06 thru 12/15/06 , ~ CONTACTUS
o3 - ! . . :* 7 . : . ) . .
H’!@g Cyole Mumnber: 13 Gas Leaks & Emergencies 215 235-1212
Aceount for: ' : Billing & General Information ‘ 215 235-1000
japette curry - < ; i ‘ 5 .
305 E WALNUT LANE, A ’ Apphancg‘Sermce , 215 235 2050
PHILA. PA 19144-1033 , Theft of Gas ~ - 215684-6383
Fareign Language Assistance 215 235-1000
Pavments S e Hearing itmpaired TTY Line 215 236-4646
e ; , Representantes Que Hablan Espanol 16 235.2176
12/20/06  Check . $12.00 ? hes P 2152352178
S i Web Site - www. pgworks.com
Past Due Amount $492.45 ~ GUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS
Adjustments $7.08 fHours 9 a.m. - § p.m.]
Currem Charges $19.45 Center City 1137 Chestnut St (M, T, TH, F)

Total Amount Due By

Germantown 210 W. Chelten Ave. (T, W, F)

’ ‘ , S. Phi ladelphla 1601 S. Broad 5t. (M, W, TH)
Jan 18,2007 = $518.98]  pinkford 4410 Frankford Ave (T, TH, i
‘ : N. Philadelphis 1337 W. Erie Ave (M, W, TH)
W. Philadelphia 5230 Chestmut St. M. T. W.F)
93’ 7
T'n avoid Fmance Charges please pay total amount due by the due date. Finance Charge is calculated at 1.5%

‘monthly, {(18% yearly)



g R

PGW

e

PHILADELPHIA

HOOW. MONTGOMERY AVENUE, PHILADELPHIA

MONTHLY STATEMENT

From 01/23/07 thtu 02/21/07 A (x/
Billing Cyele Number: 13 “ y LL\\ _ ff;}ld‘
Account for: Co Q LL‘&' :
junette curry { Cu, 7

: 305 E WALNUT LANE, A '

PHILA. PA 191&4*‘1033

past Due Arrount $653.29
Adjustments $57.59

Current Charges
vTo:tal'ﬁ Ameunt Due By
Mar 19, 2007

e

account remains past due. parsonal ;:h.ecks are

our bank has returned a payment. Your
period of 12 mcmhs.

T avoid Finance Charges
monthly. 118% yearly)

B e L

GAS WORKS

PA 19

1220050

£

CR

please pay total amount due by the due

page: { of 2
gilling Date: 02122107
Account Number: 511 3668303
GENERAL iNFORMATlON
QQNIP_,I,_C us

216 235-1212
215 235-1000
215 235-2050
215 684-6383
215 235-1000
216 236-4646
216 236-2179
www, pgwurks.com

Gas Leaks & Emergencies
Billing & General information
Appliance Service
Theft of Gas
foreign Language Assistance
Hearing ympaired TTY Line
Representanteés Que Hablan gspanol
Wep Site -
cUSTOMER SERVIGE CENTERS
(Hours 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.}
1137 Chestnut St. (M, T, TH R
210 W. Cheiten Ave. (T, W, F

Center City

Germantown
s. Philadeiphia 1601 S. Broad St M, W, TH)
Frankford 4410 Frankford Ave (T, TH. )

1337 W. Erie Ave. M, W, TH)
5230 Chestnul 1 (M, T, Ww.F

d 93/?&‘

no longer accepted for a

. Philadel phia
W, Philadel phia

date. Finance Charge is calculated at 1.5%

—gya ot sAG T annn



e j} janette curry , : Pags: 2 of 2
g ,w 305 E WALNUT LANE, A | Billing Date: 02/22/07

PHILA, PA 19144-1033 :
' Account Number; 5113668303

Pm’{vious“ ~Payments | Balance Brought| Hepatré'and o Cu‘rrem [N At‘:'t:ount
Account Balarice | _ Received ~ Forward - | Adjstments } . Charges _Balances
Summary | $55329 $0.00 |  $563.29 |  $57.55CR 56938 $349.67

Current SA ID# 5874333973, 301 E WALNUT LN, 3R

Basic Rate Class: General Service Residential
Charges '
Supply Charges
~ Commodity Charge 34 Cof @ $1.08207 v ieinr e ire Y e b enns s et ene e e n e $36.79
Total Supply Charges ... coovcvrieiconnes it BRIV enerioesiraeiiais i 836,79
Delivery Charges ,
Custorner Charge @ $12.00 ... ..ooviiiinin s i e inreean Vetniassenrinarnsen $12.00
Distribution Charge 34 Cef @ $0.6674 ..ii.. i imeriaeie v v et e $22.69
Gas Cost Adjustment @ $0.00912 for 29 Days ..cuviveins e eesissnseniiareth e ias $0.31
Waeaather Normalization Adjustment (Lo v, i keensn an i Ban e aech vy aen wanEe s $2.417CR
Total Oelivery Charges . .oo.c...ocv .. ST TPt e e e e e et ae e . $3259
Total Current Biling CRErGes .. ..ovovcorieisienes oo eninnee i aeeiniin USURIIRN s TT§69.38

Miustmem Adjustments for SA 1D # 2988602531

Detail f.ate Payment Charge Waive.......ooniiiine P RS T LIOr $60.24 CR
Adjustments for SA 1D # 5874333973 ' ’
[.ate Payment Charge Waive.. ..o T ST PP S $29.31 CR
BAD CREEK . wevveieiiairiirivaiarsianssaaniassemrassssecas e vasennsunsce reedowrosrines Ceeenrriaeas $12.00
Bad Check Charge $20. 00....5 ............. VTSR S NS AR citeacherberaetrees $20.00 ;
TOUal AGJUBIIMEALS. e evvsesvessararss eeresmes nicesnnsssstastes Er e b irE it A s e as LS e bR e b $57.565 CR
Mater Detail Meter #: 1973858 Service Point: 9972361418 Next Meter Read: Mar 21, 2007
. “"“‘ “" s Fram e e "“"“ ""”.:.:«:VT" M““ ” i ? BRI Usbge ‘k."%vééolﬁ}j:' Towt "_it
o Bew S5E ,chr;iﬂg L Type | Dete . Reading - Typa Dtﬂarenca LU qgey o Pecer Thorms -
017123/12007| 582 | Acwal | 0221/2007| 616 | Acwar | 24 | 34(ool 1.036 | 35,20
Energy gaps 5874333973, 301 E WALNUT LN, 3R S |
juiagej tion COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH © g HISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
information This Year - Last Year g , Total Ccf 56.00
Avyg Daily Usage (Cef) 1.0 0.0 2 Avg Cef a6
Billing Days 29 32 108 ’
Avg Daly Cost $2 39 $0.81 EMAMJ JASONDJFE g ggggggted



e */}),‘} Page' 1 of 2
Pc‘w Billing Date. , 06/21/07

?HlLADELPHlA GAS WORKS » : ‘
Accounit Number: 5113668303

460 W MONTGOMERY AVENUE, PHILADELPHIA PA 18122 0050

MONTHLY STATEMENT GENERAL INFORMATION
From 05/21/07 thru 06/20/07 - CONTACT US
Billing Cycle Numbef: 13 , Gas Leaks & Emergencies 9215 236-1212 ‘
Account for:  Billing & General Information 218 235-1000
jzaggttg J:q‘x& ST LANE. A | Appliance Service 215 235-2050
PHILA. PA 19144-1033 Thett of Gas - 215 684-6383
' R Foreign Language Assistance 215 235-1000 -
L o ’ Hearing lmpai?ed TTY Line : 215 236-4646
Wﬁ $203‘16 Representantes O"u’e Hablan Espanol 915 235-2175
Current Charges $12.00 Web Site - www. pgworks.com
SN — CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS
Total ‘Amoun’t Oue By (Hours 8 a.m. - 5 p.m.) '
Jut 17, 2007 $215.16 Center City 1137 Chestnut St. (M, T, TH, F)
- ' Germantown 210 W. Chelten Ave. (T, W, F)
S. Philadelphia 1601 S Broad St. (M, W, TH)
Frankford 4410 Frankford Ave (T. TH, )

‘N. Phitadelphia 1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)
W. Philadelphia 5230 Chestnut St. (M, T, W.F}

To avoid Finance Charges please pay total amount due by th
monthly. {18% yearly}

e due date. Finance Charge is calculated at 1.5%

S

Quentions or complaints about your bill? Please calt us before the Due Date st 215-235-1000.
Or wiite to; PGW P.O. Box 3500, Phila . PA 19122-0050 .




janette curry Page.

305 € WALNUT LANE, A
PHILA. PA 18144-1033

Billing Date

heating bill by about $24.06 a year.

CAscount Kumber 503 sntBsor
. " Previous “Payments Balance Bzough‘é? mapa&rsr anc Carcent Account
Account _Balance | ‘Received : f Forward ! Adpistments Charges ! Balance
- Suromary §203.16 | 5000 |  $203.16 $G 00 $1200 S8
Current  gp \py 6374333973, 301 £ WALNUT LN, 3R
Basic Rate Class. General Service Residential
Charges
Supply Charges ,
Commodity Charge 0 Cef @ $1.06668 . .. . $0.00
Commodity Charge 0 Cet @ §$1.14318 ... $0 G0
Total SUPPIY ChEIGES cviveie reeeiaieiereiai e ~Tso0oo
Delivery Charges '
Custome?r Charge @ $12.00 .o vme e e e $5 20
Disteibution Charge 0 Cef @ $0.69879 ..o wvviinn e G s $0.00
Distributiont Charge O Cef @ $0.69371 . vt $0.00
" Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0 0233 for 10 Days .« oiivrs sonsi s $0.00
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.07067 for 3 DaYS . coviiar i e $0.00
Total Defivery CRAIGES ... o v o o e e i e e e TTT85.20
Supply Charges
Commodity Charge O Cef @ $1.14318 ... $0.00
Total Supply Charges......... v it aniieeanisaranss ek e —aen P R $0.00
Dehvery Charges
 Customer Charge @ §12.00 oo s s $6.80
Distribution Charge 0 Cof @ $0.6931 ... iibianrenseeasieterEesenian civieriniar $0.00
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.07067 for 17 Days ..o e $0.00
Total Delivery CHANGES .. .o coirreinreniienr sraansinssnne G aaiaatde e s rsaihn RS $6.80
Total Current Billing CRBFGES 1ovviveves e asaeeeaaecraba i s as b s e E s b 51200
Meter Detail  Meter & 1973858 Service Point: 9872361418 Next Meter Read: Jul 20, 2007
i ... i ,‘Emmf‘ u i ;“ e “ “,_” _Tog' i * ~ » . , ~ Usage Convetsion . - Totl -
" Dota Resdwg _ Typs i Dewe Roading -~ Typs . Differance . lCoh  Fector " Therms
05121:2007 | 636 | Acwal | 06/20/2007 | 638 |  Actual | o | bo0| 1038 - 0.00
Energy  ga (p# 5874333973, 301 E WALNUT LN, 3R |
Usage COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH (o HISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
Information This Year Last Year gg{-‘ ~ Total Cef 74.00
Avg Daily Usage {Cef) 0.0 00 gqf _lll Avg Cet 6.17
Biling Days 30 32 10 .
Avg Daily Cost $0.40 $0.38 1 JASOND S FMAMI | g} g;g??\éted
?;:;5;9& %Hétt‘xve ,Jun\e ‘“{V,ZOO? PGW“rates? have 'phanged. :Comrmodiw’Charge increased to : ' ‘
: $1.14318 per CCF. Gas Cost Adjustment decreased 1o $(0.07067) per CCF. Distribution /Z
Charge decreased to $0.69310 per CCF. The changes will increase the typical residential /?""

N




PG

. MWWMM vMMM .*M‘M‘ nn— -
To avoid Einance Charges please Pay 1otal amount due by the dug date. Finance Charge 8 ca&culmed at 1 5 /o
monthly. {18% yearly)

page: ot 2

gilting Date: 07123107
ADELPHlA GAS WORKS _ , .
HO0 W uomcomm Ay ENUE, PHIADELPHIA oh 191220050 Account Numbet: 51 13668303
MONTHLY STATEMENT ‘  GENERAL INFORMATION
From 06720107 thrd 07/20/07 , : CONTACTUS
‘ giling Cyele Number 13 . Gas Leaks & Emergencies 215 235121
Account for: : / ~ gilling & General Information AL 235100
janette currty _ ' Appliancs s )
05 £ WALNUT LANE. A D pplisnce Service 215 235 205
PHILA. PA 19144-1033 ‘ Theht of Gas ’ 215 684-63¢
‘Foreigh tapguage Assistance 219 2351 o¢
L Hearing impaired TTY Line 215 236-46
e “5*‘5 umoacy R Reptesentantes Que Hablan Espar\oi 215 235-21
06122107 Cash 51200 :
” Web Site * www pgwmm .com
Past Due Amount 5263 16 cus of 5 CEC
Adjustmenis ; , §3.04 ‘ , (Hours 9 a.m. = 5 P !
Curtent Charges $12.00 Center Gity 1137 Chestnut St. (M T, TH, R
e . i : Germantowit 210 W. Chelten Ave. (T, W, F)
S. philadeiphia 1601 S. Broad St. (M, W, TH)
gronkford 4410 frankford Ave. (T, TH, Fi

- N 'Phi,\adeiphia 1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, THI
nw philadelphia 5230 Chestnut St (M T, W, F)

Quesuons or comp laints aboux your Bl Please cell us betore the Due Ooate at 215 .9a54 Q00
. ¢ wiite 1 GW P.C ¢. Box 350 a0, Phils.. PA A 19122 0050 )




o ¥, ’ / ’ ‘ . - - e
P ﬁ«?w PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS Billing Date:

Billing Cyele Number- 13

“*J}"‘“‘*‘W : Page :

g 800 W. MONTGOMERY AVENUE PHICADELPHIA PA 19122 G050 Account Number:
MONTHLY STATEMENT ,‘ ~ GENERAL INFORMATIO
From 07/20/07 thru 08/20/07 CONTACT US

Gas Leaks & Emergencies

P‘ wa , Due Date: Sep 1;;0(1)3
P L

Account for: : ‘ Billing & Generaf Infarmation b 236-10¢
joretts curry - o ' ' 908
305 E WALNUT LANE. A | Apphiance Service 235, 20¢
PHILA. PA 19144-1033 | Theft of Gas 684-63¢
Foreign Language Assistance b 235-10C
7 ; Hearing impaired TTY Line o 236.464
Payments Summary : , [ )
. . : Representantes Que Hablan Espanol 28 235-217
07{24107 Cash $12.00 ' ; . , ]
o Web Site « www, pgworks.coml§i.
08/14/07 Cash $12.00 ‘ A
Billing S . CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERR
Past Due Amount $184.20 o IHOWS gam -Spm) |
Adjustments ; $2.91 Center City 1137 Chestnut St. (M, W TH, F)
Current Charges ; $12.00 Germantown 210 W. Chelten Ave. (TEW. F)
' PR N S e ‘ S, Philadelphia 1801 S B St M, H
Total Amount Due By ReRipnE 1 5. Broad ‘ -4 ).
TR _ : , 509.11 - Frankford 4470 Frankford Ave. (THIH, Fi
Sep 14,2007 __$209.1 N. Philadeiphia 1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)
W. Philadelphia 5230 Chestnut St. (M, TW.F)
To avoid Finance Charges please pay total amount due by the due date. Finance Charge is calculated at 5%

morithly. {18% yearly)

|

Questions or complaints about your bill? Please call us before s Dye Date a1 215-235-1000
Or write to; PGW P.O. Box 3500, Phita,, PA 19122.0050

Plaasne return this portion with your payment,
Wirite vour account aumber 6n your check or money order made payable 10 PGW

ot L 4 Account Number: 5113648303

L S Please Pay:
CPlace "X anbox for Y ,

Caddress cortections. Pram , , S

COFRLCHIONg O TevETs aide g /

Amount Enclosed:

16758 2 AV 0 437  **<*AUTO**5-DIGIT 19144 ,

feuallleheen sl soellollsedibdidod M walithambbbbolilinlladhod
janette curey Philadelphia Gas Works ‘ 8
305 E WALNUT LANE, A | P.G. Box 11700 4 -
LA A 10141093  Newark, NJ 071014700 <

¥

0051136L430350000000002091 X
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janette curry

305 € WALNUT LANE, A

PHILA. PA 19144-1033

Billing Date:

Page:

Account Number;

; ‘ -ﬁ}gmogg ‘ Payments - |Balance Br@qght, Repairs and Current
Account _Balance Received -~ Forward Adpustments Charges
Summary | 5218.20 §24.00 | $194.20 $2.91 §12.00 |
| g:;;ﬁ"f gg; D# 5874333973, 301 £ WALNUT LN, 3R
% ate Class: General Service Residential
Charges
- Supply Charges
Commodity Charge 0 Ccf @ $1.14318 ... ... -
Total Supply Charges................ . Cvereas R NS S U N SO
Delivery Charges '
Customer Charge @ $12.00 . ..coiiviiee oo e VRS SISO SO
Distribution Charge 0 Cef @ $O.6931~ ...............................................................
Gas Cost Adjustrrient @ -$0.07067 for 31 Days ..o vttt in vieians
Total Deltvery Charges ...o.oiv i v e eoee e e et ir e e e e
Total Current BilNg CRarges oo .ot iie s e avere an v it cveeaan e e e s v an e enen
Ad}us’tment Adjusrments for SA !D # 5874333973 e
Detail Late Paymemt Charge ... SO
: Total Adjustmients....c.ooeenennroriinnns Vosireneais o4 e ieneneaas SRRSO Wavedamranvernvirnsis

Meter Detail

Meter #: 1973858 Service Point: 9972361418

Next Meter Read: Sep I

e e M B i “ e DT o DT ‘:.“ i _ . Usege - Conversion Yotal
{ - Date Reading -~ Type | . Date - Rnod’mg "o Type " | Ditterence ICeth . Faotor arima
1 07120/2007 | 638 |  Actual os:zdmooy [ ssal Actual ol  oo0o] 1038 0.00
Energy SA ID# 5874333973, 301 E WALNUT LN, 3R
:",539“4‘ . COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH o ISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 HINTHS
nformation | This Year Last Year 40y Totat Ccf 74.00
e e s - Aoy Daity Wsege (Cefy - 00 .~ - 0.0~ 20% oAvg Cef - “RR 87"
Billing Days 31 29 ‘g' ,
Avg Daily Cost $0.39 $0.41 ASONDJIFMAMI JA B Actual

4 Estimatofie




ACCOUNT AT A GLANCE
ACCOUNT _3113668289 5906 OYR

DATE  [BILLING__[REPAIR _|LATE FEE |
CHARGE | ADJ. |

GTER: ror

12113/04/$127.64 | L.~ |s4.00

T$275.71

1/13/05 $210f31‘ PG33 1 $592

| $407.35

3/4/05 |$230.76 |$1263

| $869.57 EST |

SN205 |740  |pgas  |81339

| $892 70 EST

812005 |$1445  |ss0.00” | $8.19

PISIT0Z

BBF$546.62

J’.Z/M?QQPGG&JB * |ExTio %8998
ai506 | $30404” |

2/14/06 §.gans 76 |PG25 | $2314
3 Il 72209  [EXT15 143674

PG23,24

6. 1.$2482 67

10DAY SHOFF

C — AN

RIARRIE S

E-0Ga%5H
C‘ﬁ«\ RV~ ?‘M\a’

$1005.00 PD |
, Act

cppps L sl

_— —

i

ACCT=0 ﬁ |




PGW’

MONTHLY STATEMENT

From 02/08/05 thru 03/10/05
Bifling Cycle Number: 09

‘.

Account for:

JANETTE CURRY

6510 N8 ST
PHILADELPHIA PA 19126

PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS

5O W MONTGOMERY AVENUE, PHILADELPHIA. PA 19122.0050

- Past Due Amount $869 57
Adjustiments $12.63
'Currem Charges $230.76

' Tutal Amount Due By
Apr 07, 2005 $1,1¥2.96

9%12.9%

Page: 1 of 3
Billing Date: 03/14/05
3113668289

Account Number:

GENERAL INFORMATION
CONTACT US
Gas Leaks & Emergencies
Billing & General Information

215 235-121
215 235-10C

Appliance Service 215 235-20¢

Theft of Gas 215 684-63¢
Foreign Language Assistance 215 235-10¢
Hearing impaired TTY Line - 215 236-464
Representantes Que Hablar Espanol 215 235-217%

Web Site - www. pgw: orks. com
CUSTOMER SERVIC
{Hours 9 a.m. - 5 p.r.)

Center City 1137 Chestnut St. (M, T, TH, F)

Germantown 210 W. Chelten Ave. (T, W, F)
S. Philadelphia 1601 S Broad St. (M, W, TH)
Frankford 4410 Frankford Ave. (T, TH, F)

N. Philadeiphia
W. Philadelphia

1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)
5230 Chestaut St. (M, T, W,F)

To avoid Fmame Charges please pay total amount due by the due date, Finance Charge is calculated at 1.5%

: momhiy {18% yearly} ~

7

e R Blarsa rofl na balore the Due Deats =+ 215-226.1000

e e




GW

Page:
Billing Date:
Account Number:

JANETTE CURRY
6510N 8 ST
PHILADELPHIA PA 19126

"2 of 3
03/14/05
3113668289

“Previous ~Payments - {Balance Brought] Repmrs and’ Current " Account
Account _ Balance Recoived ‘Forward Ad;ustments 1 Cherges |~ Balance
Summary $869.57 $0.00 $869.57 $12.63 $230.76 $1,112.96
g:ggm SA ID# 8961312123, 5906 OLD YORK RD
Hate Class: General Ser Residential Tax
Charges , ~
‘ Supply Charges
~ Commodity Charge 85.66 Ccf @ $0.95639.......0c.00vv T, Neren rsi e en e $81.92
Total SUPPIY CREIGES . . .. eiuiie e ceiee s ee e oo aeees e §81.92
Delivery Charges
Customer Charge @ $12.00...........ccvveevs e irreediY e ber e aeaase et s e ke s ane s $7.45
Distribution Charge 85.66 Ccf @ $0.58048................ Cifaensiinbuniieannaiuinsaineioncinsa $49.72
Gas Cost Adjustment @ $0.03218 1or 18 Days wov.ovveioniviieirin e o $2.76
Weather Normalization Adjustment .,.............. e et e or e $2.71 CR
Total Delivery Charges .............. i i s ewens SRR i o iiane . §87.22
Supply Charges ’ ‘ ~
Commodity Charge 4.76 Cef @ $0.95639.....0..ciiiiiiineciircincinneecveirvenae s $4.55
Commodity Charge 47.59 Cof @ $0.85292 .. .ocuivimieeisiviinoses e or i ing e . $40.59
Total SUPPly CHAIGES vv.evseeeveeeeeree oo reiseiisrann i Cdederenseimee i $45.14
Delivery Charges |
Customer Charge @ $12.00......... et SonmesenssFervedsanent et vine SRRSO $4.55
‘Distribution Charge 4,76 Ccf @ $0.58048.......cc0.... reenn snewieberiis Cveib e et inabeaen $2.76
Distribution Charge 47.69 Cct ® $0.57905.......uvvvere.... AR AT L $27.56
Gas Cost Adjusument @ $0.03218 for 1 Days .......... R U I U $0.15
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.0417 for 10 Days .. ..oooieiiviiin o0 e $1.98 Ch
Weather Normalization Adjustment s $1.66 CR
Total Delivery Charges ...... ORI DU NPTSPREN R T P SV IREONR "T$31.38
Pa Sales Tax 7% of $215.66.......... eevinsiafan e bbb i Gitishane et anns $15.10
Total Current Billing Charges...... ........... 7$230.76
Adjustment Adjustments for SA ID # 9961312123 ;
Detail Late Payment Charge ....cocoiiiiiie in crienionsconieninens. ST R SN SRR $12.63
Total AdjUSIMENTS....iiiiiiencarsriesiaeirncirasrsnecnsianes PR S [SRSUPIUPRI, $12.63

Meter Detarl

Meter # 1621251

Next Meter Read Apr 11, 2005

Serwce Pomt 9972 2020 10

et e me - 1_ st : To" - ‘; R Usage Converslon Tﬁml‘ -
ifDaw, . . Béud{ﬂg e Typa e e ng e Rébdfng Type' o j Ditarence {Cety - . Facter Tharms:_;
02/09,2605 | 8823 ] Estimated | 03/10/2005 | 8361 } Fotmated 138]  13soo] 1ca0 I 143 45

P




/‘])"")“}‘ . Page: : 1 of 2

P(::W  PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS xo Billing Rate: a5i12/08

S00'W MONTCOMERY AVENUE PHILADELPHIA PA 18122:0050 ' Account Number: 3113668289
; !
MONTHLY STATEMENT GENERAL INFORMATION
From 04/11/05 thru 05/10/05 | | | CONTACT US
Billing Cycle Number: 09 Gas Leaks & Emergencies | 215 235-121;
Account for: ’ Billing & General Information 215 235-100C
JANETTE CURRY ey B o
6510 N 8 ST Appisancg Service 9185 235,205(
PHILADELPHIA PA 19126 Theft of Gas 215 684-638!
Foreign Language Assistance - 215 235-100(
Hearing impaired TTY Line . = - 215 236-464¢
; Representantes Gue Hablan Es anol 215 235- t
05[1 1108 Check $200.00 P , . ,p o % 2352174
Web Site - www., pgworks.com
Billing Surnmary , , o
 Pags Des Amount $8a2. 70 CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS
Adjustments $13.39 (Hours 9 a.m. -5 p.m.}
Current Lharges $71.40 Center City 1137 Chestnut St. (M, T, TH, F)
‘ Germantown 210 W, Chelten Ave. {T, W, F)
! Amoun Due B . . , o
Tota ‘ mount ¥ 748 S. Philadeiphia 1601 S. Broad St. (M. W, TH)
[un07.2005 %9774 Frankiord 4410 Frankford Ave. [T, TH. F)

N. Philadelphia 1337 W Erie Ave. {M, W, TH)
W. Philadelphia 5230 Chestniut St. (M, T, W.F}

Tn avoid Finance Charges p!ease pay total amount dus by the due date. Finance Charge 1s calculated at 1.5%

monthly. 18% yearly)
M“%‘

Cuestiona of tomplaints about your bill? Please. call us belore the Due Date at 215-235.1000.
Or write to. PGW P.0. Box 3500, Phils,, PA 18122.0050




‘ L //)“ “, JANETTE CURRY
PFI'W/ 6510 N 8 5T

PHILADELPHIA PA 19126

Page:
Billing Date:

2 of 2
05/12/06

Account Number: 3113668289

”‘Prévicué 717 Pavments  |Balance Brought Repairs and ,Cdrrem Account |
Account Balance ___Beceivad 1 -~ Forward Adjustments Charges Balance _
Summary $1,082.70 $200.00 $892.70 $13.39 $71.40 $977 49
Current o4 154 9961312123, 5906 OLD YORK RD |
Basic Rate Class: General Ser Residential Tax |
Charges o i
: Supply Charges |
Comrodity Charge 40 Cof @ $0.85292................ e e e, $34.12 |
Total Supply Charges ... ... . VTN R PO PP PSR S S T$3a.1z2
Delivery Charges |
Customer Charge @ $12.00 . . . . L. i e e e - $1200 ‘
Distribution Charge 40 Cef @ $0.57905 .. .. vuvet v iiiiveiin aiaeei e innes e e $23.16 ‘
Gas Cost Adjustment @ <$0.0417 for 29 Days ........ PR USRIt UPREOP s $1.67 CR
Weather Normalization Adjustment............ eenwat e aeiireeeatlae ey st erniaesemaneariant $0.88' CR
Total Delivery Charges ... USROS e raeeana B SO TR TT§32.61
Pa Sales Tax 7% of $66.73...ccivininiiinnnnn, ke esaiEeerane s b er e sn ke eaareay ey $4.67
Total Current Billing Charges . ... . O ST RO RTINSO S INOROTN T §71.40
Adjustment Adiustments for SA 1D # 9961312123 | |
Detail Late Payment Charge .. oo e L e e ieas $13.39
Total AdJUSTITEITIS i iuinirrarearaamsserasioncosasnesssiassasesns e i $13.39
Meter Detail  Meter # 1621251 - Service Point: 8972202010 Next Meter Read: Jun 09, 2005
L o ke e T T T T DT Tl Y Thnage Converion . Tow
o o Dete . Resdng - Typa | Date  Heading | Type | . Diiterence: {Cety - Factar - “Tharma
04711:2005 | 9064 ] Estmated | 05/30/2005 | 9104| Estmates | 40|  4000| 1083 | 4170
Energy SA ID# 9961312123, 5306 OLD YORK RD
Usage  coMpARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH 500 ISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
Information This Year Last Year 169 g | Total Cef 722.00
Avg Daily Usage {Ccf) 1.0 1.0 80+ FE?{] Avg Cef 60.17
Billing Days 29 29 42“" PR 7
Avg Daily Cost §2.46 $1.48 MJJASOND J FMAM B el

25




P Jw PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS
MONTHLY STATEMENT

Frory Q3714706 thru 04712/06

Bilting Cyele Number: 08

Account for:
JANETTE CURRY

305 WALNUT LN, A
Philagelphia PA 19144

Biling Summary
Past Due Amount $3,242.40
Adjustments $47.58
Current Charges §655.60
Toral Amount Due BV
Ma\';OQ 2006 ' $3,845.58

TC0 00
i/m/(/e(lez

wp A
’ TR
W’ e

800 W MONTGOMERY AVENUE PHILAOELPHIA. PA 19122.0050

Frankford .

Page: 1 of 2
sq Billing Date: 04/13/06
046' Account Number: 3113668289

v

GENERAL INFORMATION

- CONTACT US :
215 235-121
215 235-100
215 235-205
215 684-638
215 235-100¢

as Leaks & Emergencies
Billing & General Information
Appliance Service
Theft of Gas
Foreign Language Assistance
Hearing impaired TTY Line 215 236-464
Representantes Que Hablan Espanol 215 235-217"
Web Site - www. pgworks,com
CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS
{Hours 8 a.m. - 5 p.m,}
1137 Chestnut St. (M, T, TH, F)
210 W. Chelten Ave. (T, W, F)
1601 S. Broad 5t. (M. W, TH)
4410 Frankford Ave. (T, TH, F)
1337 W. Erie Ave, (M, W, TH)
5230 Chestnut 5t. (M, T, W.F}

Ceriter City
Germantown
S. Philadelphia

M. Phifadelphia
W. Philadelphia

To avoid Finance Charges please pay total amount due by the due date Fmance Charge is calculated at 1.5%

morithly. {18% vyearly)

Questions or complaints about your bill? Please call us before the Due Date 4t 215, 235-1000.
Or write t0: PGW P.0O. Box 3500, Prila , PA 181220050

PGW
3 Place "X it box for

4 ‘Q address currecnions. Pring
: s COTCCHOBS 00 reverse side

24847 1 AT 0.308 **AUTO**SCH 3-DIGIT 191
bualflibsecathbals Ls]\ulmmn”m“i“unl blidad

JANETTE CURRY
305 WALNUT LN, A
Philadelphia PA 18144

Amount Enclosed:

Plesse return this portion with your payrent. )
Write vour account numbér on your check or money ofder tnade paysble to PGW,

Account Number: 3113668289
Due Date: May 098, 2006
$3,845.58

Please Pay:

L]
Illl!” !tllﬂ“"lnl“" m“m”n!ll Iitl“l ! [ll“l\!!

Philadelphia Gas Works
P.G. Box 17606

Baitfmore MD 21 297-1606

.D,D3LIBb&8259SDDUD‘DDUDBBHSSE:U




o

Pﬂ%{f JerrEsinny 2t
reov Phitadelphia PA 19144 Billing Diate: 04/13/06
Account Number: 3113668289
Pteyious ) ,Pay}ﬁents TBalance Bmugh: Repafrs and Current Account
Account Bulance Recelvad Forward | Adustments - Charges Balance
Summary $3,242.40 so.oo $3,242.40 $47.58 $585.60 |  $3.845 58
Cument o 15y 2378988187, 5906 OLD YORK RD
B.asic Rate Class: General Ser Residential Tax
Charges : h
Supply Charges ‘
Commiodity Charge 263 Cof @ $1.3119 oo vt e i e e $345.03
TO1] SUDBBIY CHAIGES 1vvvvvr et erer e seiese s e s e e e e T§345.03
- Delivery Charges
Custosmier Charge @ $12.00 . - $12.00
Distribution Charge 263 Ccf @ SO 66618 $175.21
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.05558 for 29 Days‘...,....,.. ................................... $14.62 CR
Weather Normalization AdJUSTMENT ...oooousl ot ies e v e e e e $1.63
Total Delivery Charges .. .. .., ST O rvrereneeae e, ebienearians v 8174.22
Pa Sales Tax 7% of $519.25 .. ..ot veneinn) $36.35
Total Currant Billing Charges ......... erennaien s everinieres i PO O LI T$555.60 -
Adjustment Ad;ustments for SA iD ¥ 2378888187
Detail Late Payment CRarge [ oo i eiiviiarse it aereuiin s eneesores s iosee an e strenererans $47.58
Total Adjustments............... erirerrvasenrensaeas iriiacekenes IO svbcen e reie s thiva ievieitensrannan . $47.58

Meter Detail  Meter #: 1754198

Service Pomt 9972202010

Next Meter Read May 12 2006

Q,“ »w ‘~  o me»u .“ - m“ b .'“_V S Té = wx-‘ “M R Usage Converaion ’fom!
Lo Date Handmg o Typal | Date " Roading " CTypa e Diﬂérah'ce, : &u:c,ﬂ, U Fastor 70 ‘Tharms
03/1412006] 5360 _Acwal __04/1212006 [ Jazsi Actu 263]  203.00] 1036 | 27243
Energy  ou ny 2375988157, 5306 OLDG YORK AD | |
U*’;",gef . COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH oo JSTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
Information This Year Last Year 4001 Total Cef  1745.00
Avg Daily Usage (Ccf) 9.0 0.0 200! Avg Ccf 145.42
Billing Days 29 - Q Wg \ |
Avg Daily Cost $19.16 $0.00 AMI JASOND JEMA 5 ég:ﬁg?\éned

%A 7



i i i

e Page: ; 1 of 2
P ‘ w ey , - Billing Date: 05/17
b4 PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS Hing Date S/14108
406 W MONTGOMERY AVENUE PHILADELPHIA, PA 181226050 , Account Number: 3113668289
MONTHLY STATEMENT Final Notice GENERAL INFORMATION "
- From 04/12/06 thru 05/12/06 ' , - CONTACT US
Bithng Cycele Number: 10 | Gas Leaks & Emergencies 215 235.121
Account for: Billing & General information 215 2354100
JANETTE CURRY ; - : : ,
305 WALNUT LN, A Appliance Service | 215 235-205:
~ Philadelphia PA 19144 , Theft of Gas N 215 684-638.
' - Foreign Language Assistance 215 2351001
Hearing impaired TTY Line 215 236-464:

x n ' Representant Habl l 996971
Past Due Amount 53,845.58 presentantes Que Hablan Espano 215 235-217!

Adjustments $55 92 Web Site - www. pgworks. ¢om
Current Charges - $176.31 - CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS
e SN - (Hours 9 a.m. - 5 p.rm.)
|Totell Amount Due By | | Center City 1137 Chestnut ; (M, T, TH, F)
Juni12, 2006 . $4,077.81]  Germantown 210 W. Chelten Ave (T, W. FI
¢ ~ S. Philedelphia -~ 1601 S. Broad St. (M. W, TH)
Frankford 4470 Frankford Ave. {T. TH, F)

N“ Philadelphia ‘133? Wf Erie Ave, IM, W, TH}
W. Philadelphia 5230 Chestnut St.{M, T, W,F)

To avoid Finance Charges please pay total amount due by the due date. Finance Charge is ta'sulated at 1.5%
monthly. {18% yearly] , :

The,above, staternent shows an unpaid final biliing. Prompt payment will be apprec-ated. If payment has been
rendered, please accept our thanks.

Questions o corplaints shout vour bill>. Please call us beafare the Dues Dave st 216 2351000
Or write to: PGW P.Q. Box 3500, Phila., £A 18122.0050

Plasse return thia portion with your phiviisnt

N Write your atcount number on your check ar money arger made pavasis 1o PEW
p(\"w73 ~ Account Number 3113688289
o2 | . Due Date: Jur 12 2006
= Place "X* inbox for Please Pay. : $4.0772.8%
addrexs corrections. Print I : e .
voreestions of revurse side , ] ] i 3 3 , i
' Amount Erciosed. ~ ~ f .

21125 1 AT 0.308 **AUTO**SCH 3-DIGIT 191

hli“'lllllll"flﬂ‘)!H;H!““H!Itu‘lnl‘!nﬂﬂh{[!iiﬂ," . %!":tﬁgiguﬂﬁégshh(&%igasaﬁxﬂ\fiﬂ%zi‘igx;@ﬂ?l%mgafigrﬁf%’
JANETTE CURRY , Phitadelphis Gas Works

305 WALNUT LN, A , PO Box 17606

Philadelphia PA 19144 _  Baltimore. MD 212971608

ng-§
e 4
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JANETTE CURRY | | | Page: 2 of 2

(‘» | 305 WALNUT LN, A e e
P ’w Philadelphia PA 19144 Biliing Date: 05117708

Account Number: 3113668289

; " Previous | Payments ’Baiance Bmught Repairs and R ‘Cunem e _Adctsunf :
Account Bulance © Received Forward . | -Adpustments - Charges Balance
Summary $3,845.58 $0.00 $3.845.58 $55.92 | $176.31 $4,077.81
Current

SA ID# 2378988187, 5306 OLD YORK RD

g:sw , Rate Class; General Set Resndenna! Tax
Charge o
ppty-Charges——
Commodity Charge 72 Cef @ $1.3119 ., » v $94.46
Total Supply ChEIGES ...voveiviiirsieerieressns e ...................... R 594 46
Delivery Charges , ;
Customer Charge @ $12.00 ....... e R e UUUTOTRRE L F ST Ur I $12.00
Distribution Charge 72 Ccf @ $0.68618..... .c.viveine e eereeains $47.96
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.06558 for 30 Days ....... eneiereien s isneieae s aresaenasars ' $4.00 CR
Weatrier Normalization Adjustrmient ..oo.oovvvsvnnnn, BOPE NN R e rarrsrean e $14 .36
“Total Delivery Charges ..o criciee s i R s "$70.32
Pa Sales Tax 7% of $164.78 ... .......... OOV PO ORI DU RIERIUTER $11.63
Total Cutrent Billing Charges ........coveinni e meve s aesh e ae A rdeeedha b Eagidan s an e nenn $176.31
Adjustment Adjustments for 5A 1D # 2378988187
Detail Late Payment Charge ..ovvovnrnrsicnnioaeins e eanea eeraihid i v e d i es e ereeree $55.92
’ Total AdJUSTIBALE ..o iavsiirsis s i i eascensrasnn vrass e rs cansas Sanasabi st ausshannasusarssiesensnates $55,92
Meter Detaﬂ Meter # 175d198 Serwce Pomt 9972202010 Nex: Meter Read: Jun 13, 2006
- 0“ i f - me« M:“* ‘d“_"“ ‘-“d - ’- = fvTD, MM‘ i u ¥ ::fF‘ :‘75" Usage ' Convamon Totui ‘
ch Raudmg U Typa i*"Date.‘ 0 Reeding 0 - Tvpa leferanco ) Factor ‘!‘hmms } )
qmzzzooﬁ{ 5623|  Acwal ! 0511272006 | 5695  Actnl | 72 i 72.oo,i 1.038 l 7475
Eu"e"QY SA ID# 2378988187, 5906 OLD YORK RD | |
ln?ageat‘iar COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH 500 ISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
a - : , . ,
il ’ This Year Last Year ggg” : Total Cet 1817.00
Avg Daily Usage (Cef) 2.0 0.0 2004 Avg Cef 151.42
Billing Days 30 0 ‘°g’ N 3 :
i Daily Cos $5 8 $0. a0 s W Actual
pvobalyCost %588 s000  Cwisowsnan B B
g"?“?ge’ PGW has initiated account status reporting with Trans Union. This will allow other creditors
-enter to view your credit experience with PGW. It is important for you 1o keep your PGW account

current and in good standing. Your PGW payment records will be incorporated into your

petsonal ¢redit rating.
091




Page: 1 of 2

P‘:W PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS | Biling Date: 05713407

BOG W MONTGOMERY AVENUE PHLADELPHIA PA 181220050 Account Number: 3113668289
£Y .
MONTHLY STATEMENT . - GENERAL INFORMATION
From 04/13/Q7 thru 05/14/07 : CONTACT Us
Biliing Cycle Numbef: og Gas Leaks & Ermergencies 215 235-1212
Acmuqt far: V C\ ‘ /@ +  Billing & General informatien 215 2351000
JANETTE CURRY | & ‘L\‘ - Appliance Service 215 235.2050
305 WALNUT LN, A o/ | | | ;
Philadelphia PA 19144 Theft of Gas 215 6B4-6383
, Foreign Language Assistance 215 235-1000
Hlearing impaired TTY Line 215 236-4646
Past D’ue Aot | $4.449.71 Representantes Qy{e Hablan Espanol 215 235-2175
Current Charges | §250.34 Wet Site « www.pgwoxks.com
— SONRUI. i : — CUSTOMER SERVICE CENYERS
Total Amount Due By « " Howrs 9a.m -5 p.m.]
Jun 08, 2007 - $4,699.95 Center City 1137 Chestnut St. (M, T, TH, F} -
— o Germantown 210 W. Chelten Ave. (T, W, F)
- 'S, Philadelphia ~ 1601 S, Broad 5t. (M, W, TH}
Frankford | 4410 Frankford Ave. {T, TH, F}

N. Philadelphia 1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)
W. Philadelphia = 5230 Chestnut St (M, T. W,F)

L0

To avoid Finance Charges please pay total amount due by the due date. Finance Charge is calculated at 1.5%
monthly, {18% yearly)

Duzstions of CoMpAnis Ghust your bilis Flusse call us hefore the Dus Date a1 2715.235-1000.
Or write to: PGW P.O. Box 3500, Philu., PA 19122-0050




/}),_\ JANETTE CURRY , : : Page: 2 of 2
. B RS 305 WALNUT LN, A  Billing Date: 5/15/0
P(‘ ’W © Philadelphia PA 19144 | Billng Date: Ra/15107

- e W : : Account Number: 3113668289

5\
| Previous | Payments | Balance Brought| Repairs and Current ~ Account
Account _Balance Received . Farward “Adjustments Charges Balance
Summary $4,449.71 - $0.00 $4,449.71 $0.00 $250.24 $4,699.95

Cea e e e e i i s,

CW{GM SA ID# 8332563714, 5906 OLD YORK RD
Basic Rate Class: General Ser Residential Tax
Charges -
' Supply Charges. :
Commodity Charge 127 Cef @ $1.06B68 . .. ... ciiiiiiiiiiin e ns e eie v $135.47

Total SUpply CHAIGES . .ooivvivreernsiieresninsieiae ierarevereesthaniras i b ahearbanries saerbrininannn 513547
Delivery Charges - | , :
Customer Charge @ §12.00 .. $12.00
Distribution Charge 127 Cet @ SO.69579 i e e e $88.37
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.0233 10 31 DaYS . cvovrie' roerererienes oxeseesei  $2.96 CR
Weather Normalization Adjustment..... ........ et R U VRSOSSN $0.99
Total Delivery Charges ............ SRRSO OROR T NI 7759840
Pa Sales Tax 7% of $233.87 it aeiein e ree et e aaieree o P O $16.37
Total Current Billing Charges ... ..cc.cvvevrioinanine e, e RSO e $250.24
Meter Detail  Meter #: 1754198 Service Point: 9972202010 Next Meter Read: Jun 13, 2007
“:;: - .../.h‘., F“""“ ._., T“A - —M‘ i _..* “ ~ “‘To h ‘du * h i . . Usage ’ Caonversion .- - Yotal
i Dete . Rendmg oo Type . Date - Reading ¢ - Type | Diffarence ACet) Fector - Tharms
o4r1312007] 6387! Actual | 051412007 | 6514  Actal 1270 12700] 1036 | 13162
Energy SA ID# 8332563714, 5306 OLD YORK RD -
Usage  coMpARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH 500 ISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
information | This Year Last Year ggg; : Total Ccf 818.00
Avg Daily Usage {Ccf) 4.0 0.0 200k , Avg Cef 68.17
e Billing Days’ 31 0 toor ‘
Avg Daily Cost $8.07 $0.00 MJJASOND JEMAM 5 2§§?g%ccd

;¢/N




P 3w PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS

8OO W. MONTGOMERY AVENUE. PHILADELPHIA. PA 15122 GG5C Account Number: 3113668289

MONTHLY STATEMENT

From 05/14/07 thru 06/13/07
Billing Cycle Number- 08

Account for:
JANETTE CURRY

305 WALNUT LN, A
Philadelphia PA 19144

Past Due Amount ‘ $4,699.95

. Current Charges $206.47

:Tbtéf Amount Due By
Jul10.2007 $4,906.42

“ager T ot 3
Billing Date: 06/14/07

GENERAL INFORMATION

CONTAGT US
Gas Leaks & Emergencies ' 215 235:1212
Bilhing & General Information - 215 235-1000
Appliance Service 216 235-2050
Theft of Gas. , 215 684-6383
Foreign: Language Assistance ' 215 23541000
Hearing impaired TTY Line 215 236-4646

Represemanfes Que Hablan Espanel 215 235-2175
Web Site - www. pgworks.com

CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS
(Hours 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.)

Center City 1137 Chestnut St. {M, T, TH, F)
Germantown -~ 210 W, Chelten Ave. (T, W, £}
S. Philadelphia 1601 S. Broad St (M, W, TH)
Frankford 4410 Frankford Ave. (T, TH, £)

N. Philadelphia 1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)
W. Philadelphia 5230 Chestnut St. (M, T, W.,F)

To avoid E*mance Charges please pay total amount due by the due dace Finance Charge 1s catcu!ated at 1.5%

monthly, (18% vyearly]

Queakmhs or comglaints about yvour bill? - Plesse ¢ull us before the Due Date uy 215.235. 1000
Ot write to: PGW P 0 Box 3500. Phila . PA 18122.0050 ,

Please réturn this portion with your payment ‘
‘j) Wiite your account numbir on your check of money order made payebls to PGW.
iy .

—7 Place "X" in hox (or
addross correction. Pt
ek VOTTGLLDES OFF Teverse side

23705 1 AT 0.334  **AUTO**SCH 3-DIGIT 191
laeldeualbledddodiad bt bl Bl

JANETTE CURRY

305 WALNUT LN, A

Philadelphia PA 19144

Amount Enc!kosed: ‘ it a Lﬂ O 7 9 d) '

Account Number: 3113668289
Due Dats: Jul 10, 2007
Please Pay: $4,906.42

”IUll”l‘"lu”"!"l”l!H”\“!”Hl””!")”t

Philadelphia Gas Works
P.O. Box 11700

Newark, NJ 07101-4700 éLLP"/ /;L | |

0031136L82894000000004906423



PGW

305 WALNUT LN, A
 Philadelphia PA 19144

Billing Date;

Account Number:

06/14/07
3113668289

{ Pifevibus Payments iBal’ahcﬁ Brought Repairs and ~Current 'Acc‘oum
Account | Balance Received Forward Adjustments f(;hapges _Balance
Summary $4,699.95 $0.00 $4,699 .95 §0.00 $206.47 $4,906.42
Current o4 154 8332563714, 5906 OLD YORK RD
335*0 Rate Class' General Ser Residential Tax
Charges
Supply Chatges
Commodity Charge 53 83 Cof @ $1.08668 ... ... " e $57.42
Commodity Charge 9.5 Cet @ $1.14318......... T O RSP N $10.86
Total Supply Charges ... .ooviivivieiie i aee e e e e e el T $68.28
Delivery Charges ‘
Customer Charge @ $12 00 . e e U $8.00
Distribution Charge 53 83 Cef @ $0. 59579......,_“.‘..‘ e iarnsevienrariet e e ttneiieans $37.46
Distribution Charge 9.5 Cef @ $0.6931 ... ... . ... $6.58
Gas Cost Adjustment @ ~$0,0233 10r 17 DAYS .. i eriiiiieniiiniiiies e e iisevernea s $1.26 CR
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0 07067 for 3 Days .. .... SROENRETREI e e $0.67 CR
Weather Normahzation AdJUSIMENT ....vuivr i eiiine intiacaineeisseeensasir o eaanressas aves $14.66
Total Delivery Charges .. ... rewirars. B R, v eeen et reeriavreaeeeai T64.77
Supply Charges ' '
Commodity Charge 31 87 Cet @ $1.14318 ..., oceeiiv v, $36.20
TOLAl SUPPIY CRATGES .ooveeiiiiit eriere et iesreererastnree s e e ircesasoearnsse s eesaasaenesaees s, TT$36.20
Delivery Charges
Customer Charge @ $12.00.. reeuns $4.00
Distribution Charge 31.67 Cef @ SO 6931 ............................... $21.95
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.07067 for 10 Days s $2,24 CR
Total Delivery Charges ... . oo i e e 82371
Pa Sales Tax 7% of $192.96.. .. ..ccoveenvenns $13.51
T§20647

Total Curtent Billing Charges .. ... ........

Meter Detail

Meter #: 1754198

Service Point: 8872202010

Next Meter Resd; Jul 13, 2007

P

] s ‘me' n—-— S Usege Conversion Total -
i Date . Rasding CType - Date - Resding Typa " { Dilferepce = {Cct) - Factor ~ Tharms
Uosi1ar2007 | _8514]  Acwat | 0632007 | 6609]  Actual 95 | 9so0| 1041 | osas

Energy
Usage

SA 1D# 8332563714, 6306 OLD YORK RD

, , . COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH
Information

Avg Daily Usage {Ccf)

Billing Days
Avg Daily Cost

3

This Year

3.0
30
$6.88

Last Year

0.0
0
$0.00

5o ISTORICAL DATA

400+
300+
Ed
00~
o

JIASOND S FMANY

LAST 12 MONTHS

Total Cef
Avg Cof

913.00
76.08

Actual
[ Estimared

V- 13



Rt~ Aoadhs - R Vi L

| t\ >y | A Billing Date: 0B/14/07
F -4 PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS T e ~ 08/4/07
806 W MONTGOMERY AVENUE PHILADELPHIA. PA 191220056 Account Number: 3113668289
MONTHLY STATEMENT GENERAL INFORMATION
From 01/13/07 thru 08/13/07 . CONTACT U
Billing Cycle Number: 08 Gas Leaks & Emergencies 215 255.1217
Account for: Billing & General Information 215 235-1000
JANET TE CURRY ' P ~ AR
205 WALNUT LN, A ’ Apps:an;g Service 215 235.2050
Philadelphia PA 19144 Theft of GBS : : : 215 684.6383
' Foreign Language Assistance 215 235-1000
e : Hearing impaired TTY Line 215 236-4646
Billing Summary  Representantes Que Hablan Espanol 215 235.2175
Past Due Amount $5,091.18 i Web Si X
Current Charges $171.53 €0 SUE - WWW.pGWOIKS.com
b S s ~ - CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS
Total Amount Due By N [Hours @ a.rm, - 5 pan.)
|Sep 07, 2007 _ - $5,262.71 Center City 1137 Chestnut St. (M, T, TH, F)

Germantown .~ 210 W. Chelten Ave. {T, W, F}
S. Philadelphia 1601 5. Broad St. (M, W, TH)
Frankford 4410 Franikford Ave. (T. TH, F)
N. Philadelphia 1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)
W. Philadelphia  §230 Chestnut St. (M, T, W,F)

To avoid l"mance Charges please pay to:a! amount due by the due date. Finance Charge is calculated at 1.5%
maonthly. [ 18% yearly)

Questions or complaints ebout your bill? Plesse ¢all us belore the Due Date a1 215.235-1000.
Or write o2 PGW P.O. Box 3500, Phile,, PA 19122.0050

Please return this portion with your payment
Write your sacount suinber oo your check of money order made payable to PGW

P ,/)—7 : |  Account Number: 3113668289
Pcﬁw Due Date: Sep 07. 2007
o ot Place "Xy box for : Please Pay: $5,262.71
addtess vorréetions  Print g 1 — .
COTreCtony ot reverse side ; ‘
Amount Enclosed: _ |} R

23644 1 AT 0.334  **AUTO**SCH 3-DIGIT 191

lmmhLms";!nlehilmlmmn”m”u“nnH:Mni . ‘m’“l'“l"‘”“mmltl!ll”“lmm”nt”ml
JANETTE CURRY Philadelphia Gas Works
305 WALNUT LN, A P.0. Box 11700

Y

003113bk82695000000005262719




305 WALNUT LN, A
Philadelphia PA 18144

PGW

Billing Date:

Account Number:

B RN D

08/14,07
3113668289

, Previous Payments | Balence Brought Repéirs and Current Account
Account Balanice Received Forward | Adjustments ,Charges Balance
Summary $5.091.18 $0.00 §5,091.18 $0.00 $171.53 $5.262.71

Current o 1hy 8332563714, 5906 01D YORK RD
- Basic Rate Class: Genersl Ser Residential Tax .
Charges S ,

Supply Charges ,
Cotomodity Charge 84 Cef @ $1.14318.............. . . e $96.03

Total Supply Charges......ccovers. .. o SR err e e e e e T $96.03

Delivery Charges | o
Customer Charge B $12.00 o AN P ST vinieannir $12.00
Distribution Charge 84 Cef @ $0.69371 ... i s cne i 1$58.22
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.07067 for 31 Days .....ouivciiiveinn e $5.94 CR

Total Delivery Charges .........covciiimnnnicinenniis .............. e veareins ~864.28

Pa Sales Tax 7% of $160.37 ..ooeorvcvrrerernices $11.22

Total Current Billing CRAIGES .. ..o, et e o e e a et aeniiaeia T§171.63

Meter Detail  Meter #: 1754198

Next Meter Read; Sep 12, 2007

Service Point: 9972202010 -

LI D Ffam‘ i - IO DOST SO - H I . U‘_spge, - Convetsion Yo1s!
o Date Reuding’ Type - Daote: Reading Type - Difference {Cety Factor - Therma
! 071312007 | 6700 Actus) | 08113/2007 | 6784 " Actusl B4 | gaoo| 1037 | 5710
Energy g i 8332563714, 5906 OLD YORK RD
Usage  coMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH o BISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
Intarmation This Year Last Year gg& Tatat Cef 1088.00
Avg Daily Usage {Cef) 3.0 0.0 200 l Avg Cef 90.67
Billing Days 31 0 100~ i :

Avg Daily Cost $5.53 $0.00

O ASONDJIFMAMIJA M

Acztaal
o Estimated

As-lST



ITHLY STATEMENT
.l 8/73/07 thru 09/12/07
k Cycle Number: 08

$5,262.71
$232.60

$5,495.31

.
¢

1
13
¥
¥
H

lvv {18% vear!y)

“4 Place "X" in box for
address vorrectons - Puad
Y corrections om res e stde.

Amount Enclosed:-}. } , ; yyi 5 6 1 <.

Bbs326 1 AT 0334 **AUTO®*SCH 3-DIGIT 191
nmuhmeﬂ [ni:’n'm mum”m“ H:mf f Mn!

e

T T

 PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS | siiling Daté. 08/13/07
’ BOOW WMONTCOMERY ﬂVEf‘UE PHILADE(LPHIA PA 18122 0050 ‘ AQCOUHX Numbe‘r: 31 1 3668289

GENERAL INFORMATION

CONTACT US
Gas Leaks & Emergencies 215 235-121;
Billing & General Information 215 235—10’"(")(
Appliance Service ‘ 215 235.206¢
Theht of Gas ' 215 684-6386: -
Foreign Language ‘Assistance 215 235-100¢
Hearing impaired TTY Line 215 236-464

Representantes Que Hablan Espanol 215 235-217
Web Sne - www pgworks.com

CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS
tHours B a.m. - 5 p.m.}
Center City 1137 Chestout St. (M, T, TH, F)
Germantown 210 W. Chelten Ave, (T, W, F}
S. Philadelphia 1601 S Broad St. (M, W, TH)
Frankford 4410 Frankford Ave. (T, TH, F)

N. Philadelphia 1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)
W. Philadelphia 5230 Chestnut St {M, T, W.F}

o g S il ! — e

ld Fmance Charges please pay total amount due by the due date. Finance Charge is calculated at 1.5%

s Questions of complaints phout wvoue Hill? Plenae coll ue bafare th Due Dats gt 2152361000
. Or write 107 PGW P.0, Box 3500, Phila - PA 19122-0050

Plesse return this portion with yous peynrent.
Write your s¢count numbaer on your check or money order winde paysble to PGW.

Account Number: 3113668283
Due Date: ‘ . Oct 08, 2007

Please Pay: ' $5,495.31

3

!iillﬁ!l!ii!ll[![;!liiélll!]ll{!{f!l‘il(]l}!!lll‘lll
Philadeiphia Gas Works

P.0. Box 11700 S 0 %@
Newark, NJ 07101-4700 9/ -~

0031136L82844000000005495319




3 ‘ ' -
:J)w“'«* JANETTE CURRY Page:

> A s my 305 WALNUT LN, A - o
P( gw Philadelphia PA 19144 | ~ Billing Date.

Account Nutnber:

Mw ;rm&: T Payménts Balanice Erbught“ Repairs and Currérﬁ
Account  |.. Bslance | Recelved |~ Forward Adustments Charges
Summary $5.267 71 | $0 00 $5.262.71 | $000 | $23280
g“’fe“‘v  SAID# B332563714, 5906 OLD YORK RD
asic Rate Class: General Ser Residential Tax
Charges
Supply Charges ;
Commaodity Charge 714 Ccf @ $1.14318... ... ... ...
Total Supply Charges... . ..................... e, e e e k
Delivery Charges ' ,
Customer Charge @ $12.00........ B PRSI SO Ceseeriieary eaieesan eeeens peiine
Distribution Charge 71 4 Cef @ $0.6931 ... ... .. s e e

Gas Cost Adjustment @ -50.07067 for 18 Days ... ......
Total Delivery Charges .
Supply Charges
Commodity Charge 47 6 Cct @ $1.08106... . . . ‘
Total Supply Charges.... .. ., ...
Delivery Charges
Customer Charge @ $12.00 . b e e e S e L T e
Distribution Charge 47,6 Cef @ $0.65527. ... cexl e ST e
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.06998 for 12 Days . ...... .
Total Defivery Charges ...,
Pau Sales Tax 7% of $21738B.. ... ool

Totat Current Billing Charges ............ REIU aran b el e
Meter Dgtgﬂ Metér # 1754198 : Service Pmm 997?202010 : Next Mater Read Oct 1 i
g AR Mmﬂ“mﬁwx i Ms.ﬁ*‘:» - *:&”“: a5 -—» e -‘ .li‘m,'wm o ‘ - Usage T Eoaversion h
Dato Raccimg Typa - Data _Reading  Type | Dittarencs {Cety factor _ :J Therms
) ouzu;zaom G784 Acwal | 09. u/zooﬂ 6903|  Actua _ngl vwoor  10ae [ B 12a47
Eneray  5a 1p# 8332563714, 5906 OLD YORK RD
3?‘,’9‘? . COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH sop ISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MDNTHS
lormration This Year Last Year ‘ | Total Ccf 1207.00
Avg Daly Usage (Ccf) 4.0 00 Avg Cet 100 58
Billing Days 30 o < »
Avg Daily Cost $7.75 $0.00 soNDJFMaMIJAs B Actual

M‘?SS?‘Q“ ktecuve Sept. 1,2007 PGW rates have changed. Commodity Charge decrgased to
Center '$1.08106 per CCF. Gas Cost Adjustment increased to $(0.06998} per CCF. Distribution
Charge decreased to $0.65527 per CCF The changes will decrease the typical residential

heating bill by about $91 32 a year 9\4 7




:’/))‘x ‘ Page: 1 et 2

P‘Jw  PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS ~ Slling Date: 07114104

8O0 W MONTGOMERY AVENUE PHILADELPMIA. PA 19122 0USO Account Number: 0800925513
, A

MONTHLY STATEMENT | | GENERAL INFORMATION
From 06/10/04 thru 07/12/04 CONTACT US
Billing Cycele Number: 08 Gas Leaks & Emergencies o 215 235-1212
Accaunt for. Billing & General information 215 235-1000
JANETTE L CURRY T 00 ; : , p
6510 N BTH ST. Apphance Service 215 235_2050
PHILA. PA 19126 Theft of Gas 215 684-6383

: Foreign Language Assistance 215 235-1000
, Hearing impaired TTY Line 215 236-4646
Billing Summar. , : sentantes Que Hoblan £ ol ] 1 ~2175
Past Due Amount $5,232.77 eprase ansz Sites - m Sapan Xz 215 235-2175
Adjustments $76 26 -Web Sie - www. pgworks.com
Current Charges $48.70 ' CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS
e ' ‘ - ~ {Hours 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.]
Iotai Amount Dus By, | centercCity 1137 Chestout St (M. T, TH. F)
AUQ 06’2004 - — i ) $5'357'73 Germantown 210 W. Chelten Ave. (T, W, F}

S. Philadelphia 1601 S. Broad St (M, W, TH)

Frankford -~ 4410 Frankford Ave. {T, TH, F}

N. Philadelphia 1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)
W. Philadelphia ~ 5230 Chesthut St. (M, T. W,F}

To avoid Fmance Charges please pay total amount due by the due date. Fmance Charge is calcuiared at 1 5%

manthiy., (18% yearly} ;
1 129% 2/3

Questions or eomplainty about your bill? Pleaase calf us belore the Due Dare a1 215.235.1000.
Or wtite to; PGW P, 0. Box 3500, Phila,, PA 19122.0050

Piesse return this gortion with your payiment,
Whrite your neeount number on your check or thoney order made payable to PGW,

P ij‘)wj : | Account Number: | 0800925513

; Due Date: Aug 06, 2004
Place "X " in box tor Please Pay: . $5.357.73
-address cofrections. Pring ‘ | o ne | o '
Lot hons G reverse sidy : :
' Amount Enclosed; , B 1.
28585 1 AT 0292  =*****AUTO*“*3-DIGIT 191 ’
fmmx‘mul nlili Wdbdndrdilibinnal thinsdhodd [mmllkcnumlnnnmm”m”nl Iilatndiddidhiad
JANETTE L CURRY Philadelphia Gas Works
6510 N 8TH ST. , : P.O. Box 7789

PHILA. PA 19126 ‘Philadelphid, PA 19101-7789

0008009255138000000005357739

Qﬂ*[ 7 :
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PH!LADELPHIA GAS WORKS

400 W. MONTGOMERY AVENUE PHILADELPHIA, PA 19121 0050

MONTHLY STATEMENT
From 01/16/07 thru 02/13/07

Bithing Cycle Number: 08
Account for:

JANETTE LEE CURRY
305 E walnut LN, a
Phitadelphia PA 19144

I

Q1118/07. Check $475.00
Past Due Amount - $4,521.04
Adjustments §67.71
Current Charges $1.,040.81
Tota) Amount Due By

Mar 12, 2007 $5,629.56

Page: 1 of 2
" Billing Date: 02/14/07
Account Number: (0258885102

3

GENERAL INFORMATION

CONTACT US
Gas Leaks & Emergencies 215 235-121 2
© Billing & General Information 215 235.1000
- Appliance Service ' 215 235-2050
Theft of Gas SR 215 684-6383
Foreign Language Assistance 215 235-1000
Hearing impaired TTY Line 215 236-4646

Representantes Que Hablan Espanol 215 235-2175
Web Site - Www. pgworks; com
CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS

{Hours 9 a.m. - 5§ p.m.}

Center City 1137 Chestaut St. {M, T, TH, F)

Germantown 210 W. Chelten Ave. (T, W, F}

S. Philadelphia 1601 S Broad St. {M, W, TH)

_ Frankford 4410 Frankford Ave. (T, TH, F)

N. Philadelphia 1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH;
W. Philadelphia - 5230 Chestnut St. (M, T, W.F)

T'o avoid Finance Charges please pay total amount due by the due date. Finance Charge is calculated at 1.5%

momhfy {18% vyearly}

Quastions or complainta about vour bill? Plaase call us befors the Dua Date et 215.235-1000.
Crovaite 1o FGW PG Boy 2800, Pile, B8 18122 008D

1 Placx "X an box {or

J Lorrecons an reverse

24651 1 AT 0.308

saddress correcuos Pt

Please teturn this portion with your payment.
D Write your stcount autmber on your check or mioney order made payable t6 PGW.
o

PGW’

side.

‘lil‘1‘!’('6[0!ti[ll;Ill!&I!illl[il(lll!lillll‘l‘l(lll[l')‘il{

JANETTE LEE CURRY
‘305 E walnut LN, &

~ Philadelphia PA 19144

Amount Enclosed: | ’ | . Lfn 7 5. & C)

*+ AUTO* *SCH 3 DIGIT 191

Account Number: 0258885102
Due Date: Mar 12, 2007
Please Pay: | $s,e/29:€5

mmimlmmIm,m”1ln”mm‘lu"mﬂlul

Phitadelphia Gas Woiks . : “ }
P.O. Box 11700 o /{ 9/
Newark, NJ 07101-4700

DDOESB&BSLDEBHBG.UQUUDSEE‘:ISBB



; -‘—"D"“? JANETTE LEE CURRY ‘Pag‘e: | 2 of 2

P ' r 4" 305E walnut LN, a | i ~
! e * N 8 “ (3 . ;} i

, Jw Philadelphia PA 19144 | fling Date 02114/07

Account Number: 0288885102

\
' " Previous |  Payments |Balance Brought] Repairsand |  Curent |  Account
Account Balance _Received _Forward Adjustments ! __Chargss Balanca
Summary $4.996.04 $475.00 |  $4.521.04 $6771 . $1.0408°  $5629 56 .
Current ¢4 1p4 3758197745, 5908 OLD YORK RD
Basic Rate Class' General Service Residential
Charges
Supply Charges
Commodity Charge 601 Cef @ $1 08207 .
Total Supply Charges
Delivery Charges
Customer Charge @ $12.00 . ... .. .
Distribution Charge 601 Cef @ $0 6674 S
Gas Cost Adjustment @ $0.00912 far 28 E}ays L
Weather Normalization Adjustent .. :
Total Delivery Charges . ..ol
Total Current Biiling Charges ...
' Ad;ustmem Adjustments for SA 1D # 13678‘?5854
Detail Late Payment Charge . et e ma e e e e S $40 23
' Adjustments for SA 1D # 41 34434841 ; '
Late Payment Charge.. . S S PV S ¢4 B2
Adjustments for SA 1D # 3?58197745
Late Payment Charge.. ... oo i i S 52268
Total AdJUSEIMENTS.. it s iianiae sa i aa sy srna e arasaa s ot ed temaraie o aiisaat e en el $67.71
Meter Detai’r Meter # 1495489 ' Se'wce Point: 9372202013  Next Metesr Rend: Mar 14, 2007
...‘:.}»“ :‘: - Frorl\"”. ¥ » “ w ot B 1:_~ ~ ,‘f°~ . “‘ R ;A , | Usage Canveraion _ Totst
 pate ’Rna‘mng Type " | - Dee -~ ~ Beading = Type | Dilfsrence’  {(Cef) Facter Thermy
or1eiz007] 783!  Acwa | 0211312007 | 1364] Actai | 80° [ 60100, 1036 | 62251
Energy g4 1p# 3758197745, 5308 OLD YORK RD |
Usage oupaRATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH 1000 NSTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
Information o D e 3 RN
, : This Year Last Year 8oo- [ Total Cef’ 1364.00
Avg Daily Usage {Cef) 21.0 Q.0 S apok : - Avg Cef 11367
Billing Days 28 ¢) 230+ ,
Avg Daily Cost 537.17 $0.00 ;.MAMJJASONDJ £ m Actaal
: o Estimated

B




« ‘:./})"“"1 Page: 1 of 2

PJW PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS Flling Dave: | 08/15/07

506 W MONTGOMERY AVENUE, PHILADELPHIA P& 191220060 ~ Aceount Number: 0258885102
; ; . ,
MONTHLY STATEMENT - GENERAL INFORMATION
From 04713/07 thru 0571407 ' , CONTACT US
Billing Cyele Number: 08 . Gas Leaks & Emergencies 215 235-1212
CAceount for: ‘ , Billing & General Information 215 235.1000
gé?%ﬁiir‘;if &JZRV | | Appliance Service | 215 235-2050
Philadelphia PA 19144 Theft of Gas 215 684-6383
 Foreign Language Assistance 215 235-1Q00
: o : ‘ > : Hearing impaired TTY Line 215 236-4646
A‘"?‘?mem filieg Sqm‘marv : ﬁ) e a | Representantes Que Hablan Espanol 215 2352175
Past Due Amount k Web Site - www. pgworks.com
Current Agreement Charges 16 33 ,
: CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS
Total Amount Due By :  {Hours 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.}
Jun 08, 2007 $1 2/ 1.71 Center City 1137 Chestnut St. (M, T, TH, F)
B Germantown 210 W, Chelten Ave. (T. W, F)
S. Philadelphiz 1601 S. Broad St. (M, W, TH)
Lo Frankford 4410 Frankford Ave. (T, TH, F)

N. Philadelphia 1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)
W. Philadelphia = §230 Chestnut St. (M, T, W.F)

put

Guesticns or eomplaints about your bill? Plesse cell us before the Due Date at 215-235-1000,
Or write to: PGW P.O. Box 3500. Phila., PA 18122:0050

Please return this portion with yaur peayment.
Writa your account number on your check or money trder fnade payable to PGW,

’})‘K/ ;  Account Number: 0258885102
P(‘w Due Date: v - Jun 08, 2
' ' 171
5 ,

Plave X" 10 tswc tor “ Please Pay ‘ ; 81
L ACT addieny wottections, Prm Se— : 7
v o L OIPRCHNS B TEVETSe sida : / % 3 3
v Ammount Enclosed: , BN : /11 ‘

73888 1 AT 0 334 **AUTO**SCH 3-DIGIT 191 :
lm“Mnm“v,,lnmllfntmlmn”m'Mil’ulM%Mﬂi / mm}mim““nun”:lnnm“‘m”m”mi ’
JANETTE LEE CURRY Philadelphia Gas Works | *{/
305 € walnut LN, a T TR s N /l,
Philadelphia PA 19144 Newark. N4 87101-4700 '

00025A88510280000000022717210




~JANETTE LEE CURRY

‘ Page: 2 of 2
ggnsége‘;;‘:g“;k“;f;i as Billing Date: 05/15/07
Aceount Number: 0258885102
A
Previous Payments "’Béifaﬁég_éro'Ué;ﬁ;t ‘Vﬁ‘epairs and | Current Account
Account - Balance Received Forward | Adpstments .. Charges Balance
Summary | 56,789 39 | $0.00 $6,789.39 |  $0.00 | $265.33 $7,054.72
Current o\ \h4 3758197745, 5308 OLD YORK RD
Basic Rate Class: General Service Residential
- Charges
Sx;pply Charges
Commodity Charge 145 Cef @ $1.06668.. ....c......... e $154.67
Tota SUpPlY Charges ..o veieeie e o e “§184.67
Delivery Charges
Customer Charge @ $12.00 oo i i e $12.00
Distribution Charge 145 Cef @ $0.69579............. . ... $100.89
Gas Cast Adjustment @ -$50 0233 for 31 Days . ... $3.38 CR
Weather Normalization Adjustment.........o.. . e B S P TR ST S $1.16
Total Delivery Charges ................... R TN i e eeenaniara . T§110.86
Total Current Billing CHAarges .....ciciiocinii i o eiie e e a e e e ianeens T$265.33

Meter Detail  Meter #: 1495459

Service Point: 9972202013

Neaxt Meter Read: Jun 13, 2007

 RENE RN RN .. MR ORI, N, . , Usage  Conversion Total
o Dinte Raoding -~ Typa . Date ~ Haading ‘Type I Dilferencs Cet)  Factor Tharms
04n32007]  2150]  Actual | 05/14/2007 |  2295] Actast | 145]  1as00] 1038 | 15027
Energy SA ID# 3758187745, 5908 OLD YORK RD
Usage  compARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH soop ST SRICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
Intormation This Year Last Year 8¢ L Total Cef 2295.00
Avg Dady Usage {Cef) 5.0 0.0 oot - Avg Ccf 191.75
Billing Days 3 (8] Ng‘ ‘ - '
Avg Daily Cost $8.56 $0.00 MJJASOND~J’FMAM 5 é(s:g??xited
kgﬁﬁfee‘ment Current A gree’meni Charges $251.00
'lr:f:)r:giati on Current Charges | $265.33
o Total Agreement Charges $6516.33
Psst Due Amount ©$755.38
Deposit Amount , 30.02
$1.271.71

Tots!l Amount Due




—— ,/D";) * J/NETTE L CURRY _ Page: - 2 of 2
PGW- o,
: Account Number: 0800926513
X .

v Previous |  Payments |Balance Brought] Repairs and | Current Account
Account Balance .|  Received Farward Adjustments Charges Balance
Summary $6,232.77 | $0.00 $6,232.77 $76.26 $48.70 $5.357 73
Current </ 154 1180207046, 5908 OLD YORK RD
339“? Rate Class: General Ser Residential Tax
Charges

Supply Charges
Commadity Charge 24 Cef @ $0.B1653.. ... ciieivis il $19.60
Total Supply ChArGes . «.v vvvver e eeeeerienes "§19 60
Delivery Charges
Customer Charge @ $12.00......... O S et rerc i e et abe et ane) o eenin $12.00
Distribution Charge 24 Cef @ $50.58928. . v i el iimais o eeriranirnin ioion (e v ‘ $14,14
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.00954 for 32 DAYS cooo.vooee e iireceeeee e $0.23 CR
Total Delivery Charges ......ccocivan B P TP O A $25.81
Pa Sales Tax 7% of $45.51 ...l o i i e e $3.19
Total Current Billing Charges........... S NP SO S S, $48.70
; Ad}UStf'ﬂeWﬁ Adjustments for uA iD#1 180207046 N y
Datail 7 Late Payment Charge .. O O CS VO SR S S $76‘.26
Total Adjustments. ..........ccoovivciiiniiasenin e ien s U SR TS S TS SR $76.26
Meter Detail Metér’ #:1401656 Service Point: 9972202013 Next Meter Read: Aug 10, 2004
—. “ mm“ - meuww - * m“_ i -“_“, - To w"“:f I _ Usage ConVeremn S Totab -
jo . Detw ..~ Reading " Typs ‘Date . Reeding - - Type _Diffarence - {Cef) Fector Therms .
| 06102004  6930| Actual | 071212064 6954] Actwal | 24 24.00] 1040 | 24.96
Energy  5a 1p# 1180207046, 5908 OLD YORK RO | S | |
"Usfa_ge; ion COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH rooo FETORICAL DATA. LAST 12 MONTHS
_ nrormation This Year Last Year BoGT Total Ccf 2100.00

Avg Daily Usage (Cef) 1.0 2.0 ool ¥ CAvgCet 19500
- Billing Days 32 30 203* e e

Avg Daily Cost $1.52 $2.60 JASOND JFMAMI I

~

-]
£ Es

-1

Actual
timated




ACCOUNT AT A GLANCE

REPAIR__[LATE FEE

. DATE

BILLING
CHARGE

“ADJ.

OTHER
BBF

$41.51 |

P&G37,38_

$3085.78

12/10/04

$323.74 |

BEL P R o X

$45.11

$3009.17

1/12/05

$70217

PG 41

$45.78

18305420

3/11/05

$539.21

| EXT 11

$68.44

1$4667.05

4/12/05 |g305 23

86141

$4074.70

S/13/05

$143,.70.

160863

6805

$2810.68

LEXT 11
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ACCOUNT AT A GLANCE

DATE  [BILLING

CHARGE | .

REPAIR |
ADJ.

LATE FEE .

|BBF

OTHER

ANT7I06 | opnr 87

PG17

cgm OF ACCT

3/13/06 |$566.23

PG19

5/15/06 | §01293

_lpG21-

$24.71

ICOLLN NOTE

19324583

e I oo gy S g s b g M A iy

7/14/06 | $81.52

8/4/06 | $61.40

$52.66

13560094

8/15/06 k $3282.06

1EXTO

_COLLN NOTE

el e Sl vyl

5491

| 287230

11/14/06 18012 |

12/13/068 $590.01

—57.61-

5/15/07 || 265.33

$6789.39.

6/15/07 | $142.54

$6299.34

7/16/07 {sa9 69

_1$6931.57

, b
| $4107.35 ﬂ

| $6531.57

3 il
fay

8/14/07 fs0409

o o

| 9672453

9/’1‘13/073 129 36




P (7 PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS

800 W' MONTGOMERY AVENUE PHILAGELPHIA, PA 18122 .COSC
\ ~ June 171, 2007

407 1 AT 0;334« “*AUTO**SCH 3-DICIT 191
Lolihdumllohadldthdidlontlatlodalunttl
JANETTE CURRY
5908 OLD YORK RD
PHILA,PA 191411806

Re: 5908 OLD YORK RD/ACCOUNT 0800925513
Delinguent Bulance Due and Owing. $3,876.58

Dear: JANETTE CURRY

PGW again requests that you pay your unpaid gas bills, As of the ddle of this letter, you owe PGW
 $3.876 58 for s service 10 5908 OLD YORK RD,

A gay lienls) has been filed apainst 5908 OLD YORK RD for your delinguent bills: 1f you want {¢ have this
lienfs} satistied, you must pay PGW the amount liened. You can pay your PGW bill by cash, chec.k or credit
card. Checks or moaey vrders can be mailed 10 PGW at:

PGW
800 W. Montgomery Avenue, 3rd Floor

Philadelphia, Pa 19122
Atm‘ Liens and Judgmenits Section

You can also pay your PGW bill through PGW’s phone system at 215-235-1000, or online at
www pewurks.com. The city will mark the lien satsfied upon payment in full of the related debt. Confirmation
thiat a lien hax bean <atisfied can be gbtained for free on-fine at hnmmgumnhlmmj

1t you have any questions, you can contact PGW?s Credit and Collections Department at 215-978§-
1053, ,

Very 'truly yours,

RS, k, N ’
% ‘ Credit und Coltections Department

Philadelphia Gas Works

i



o *.)}) L JANETTE L CURRY (£ {
P‘ - VAl 5908 OLD YORK RD  \ i T
- ,W PHILADELPHIA PA 19141 i\ Billing Date: . 05/13/05

Account Number”™ 0800925513

Page: ‘ Z of 2
|
|

B P;;;!ous ? , = Payments: Balance Broughti 'RepairS'éai:d Current j iAccount
Account 1. Balance | - - Received __Forward | Adpustnents | . Charges | Balance
Summary |  $4,461.04 $485.00 |  $3976.04 ©  $60.63 143.70 | $4.189.99

Current /

KN ID# 7628395279, 5908 OLD YORK RD

U —

~ Basic ~ - Geaneral S - , :
Charges | Rate Class: General Ser Residentuial Tax , / ? 7 é{i{‘ %K
Cornmodity Charge 97 Ccf @ $0.85292...cvvevvnnl o et eremars Cverins M ariansiavae e . $82.73
- Total Supplv Charges............. NUSUTON ST O ORI U RNNES S F SU SRS S 88273
' Delivery Charges ' ; .
e Customer Charge @ $12.00 .. ........... ... SO I O N SOOI ’$O',00
Distribution Charge 97 Cef @ $0.57905 .. cicrcvreienncoriiiannannen e Cerbaetaseninss $56.17 |
Gas Cost Adjusuﬁent @ ~$0.0417 for 3 0ays ...orvviiieeries e ranees RN $4.04 CR | ‘
Weather Normalization Adjustment ......coocoovveii s Cirseserrkirayrenen NS R $0.56 CR
Teatal Delivery Charges .......... B P U S PR U O RN T851.67
Pa Sales Tax 7% of $134.30.cc.ccn.ccorrrcirnnren oo enst et b R $9.40

Total Current Billing CRarges ..o . o il e aaiie et s s e i iatiee e e S ves s e an $143.70

Adjustmént Adjustments for SA 1D # 1180207046 Q’ o
Detail Late Payment Charge .ooov i veirnnnn, é‘* ....................................................... $20.37
Adjustments for SA 1D # 762839562/9 |
GOHBEHON FEE 1oo. verrvaieviiiriiseee s ees eriaresias wasassaseiesesrssasae e aestresanasaesncrars s §10.00 |
Late Payment CRAPGE v viriire it iar s iies eresieseiasinnraesieaainns Vereneareanininn. R $39.26
Total Adjustments....ooovcurraansaonns eear e sri s geas TP S S DU O SO $69.63
Meter Detail  Meter #: 1401556 Service Point: 9972202013 Next Meter Read: Jun 09, 2005
_, *",, “w“ PR ... M‘ - “ .z w “7 N ~.— ‘Tok' " ““ r“.lh—.:“ : ‘ ‘A\'_‘!Js.-.gc . .Convar:sién C - Youl |
o Cifiate . o i Randing . Tvpe . | - Date - Reading - . Type ' | Difference - 1Ccf} - Factor - - Thermy |
| 04/1112005]  a720]  Acwal | 0411472005 | 8o17] Acwal | 97|  e700] 10a3 | _to1iz]
Energy SA ID# 7628395279, 5908 OLD YORK RD o
Usage  coMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH 500 HSTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
Information : This Year Last Year ggg‘ ‘ al Total Cef 18%1.00
Avy Daily Usage (Ccfl 32.0 0.0 200+ ‘
Billing Days 3 0 100y
Avg Daily Cost $47.90  $000 ¢




PGW

PG

Page: 1 of 2

From 06713706 thru 07.13,06
Billing Cycle Number: 08

Account for:

JANETTE LEE CURRY -
305 E walnut LN, a
Philadelphia PA 19144

CONTACT US

(Gas Leaks & Emergencies

Biling & General Information

Appliance Service
Theft of Gas

Foreign Language Assistance

Hearing impaired TTY Line

PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS Hiling Date: 07/14/06
BOO W MONTCOMERY AVENUE PHIRADELPHIA. PA 19122 0050 Rceount Number: 0258885102
MONTHLY STATEMENT GENERAL INFORMATION

215 236-1212
215 235-1000
215 235.2050
215 684-6383
216 235-1000
215 236-4646

; , ; Re tantes Que Hablan € f ; .
Past Due Amount  $3.496 98 presentantes ue ak an snoarjo 216 235-2175
Adjustments $51.44 Web Site - www, pgworks.com
- Current Charges $81.52 CUSTOMEHR SERVICE CENTEKS
‘ {Hours 8 a.m. - & pumn . j

Tmal Amount Due By N , 5 Center City 1137 Chestaut 5t. {M, T, TH, F)
AUQ 08, 2006 $3,55294 Garmantown 210 W. Chelten Ave. {T, W, F)

S. Philadelphia 1601 S. Broad 5t (M, W, TH)

Frankford 4430 Frankford Ave. {T, TH, F)

b Rt

To avoid Finance Charges please pay mtdl amount due by the due date. Fmance Chatrge is caiculated at 1.5%
monthly., (18 %6 yearly). :

N. Philadeiphia
W. Philadelphia

1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)
5230 Chesinut St (M, T, W.F)

L ki e o - [P

SRR s o 2

Nuastions or compleints sbout vour bill> Plesse cell us before the Due Date 4t 215.235.1000
O wite to, PGW PG, Box 350U, Prus. PA 191220050 R T T

Ploase return this portion with vour payment )
Wrile yuur sccount number an your check or modey order misde payeble to PGW.

Account Number: 0258885102
Due Date: Aug 08, 2006
4 Place "X m bux 1or Please Pay: ‘33,562.94
addrew, corrections Pant ‘ 1
Seottediony o feverse side ) ) , o
Amount Enclosed: o - A

24486 1 AT 0.308 **AUTO**SCH 3-DIGIT 191
l’mmxtmu‘Mnitlufni!mumannl]:"l::e]p[y':lul
JANETTE LEE CURRY

205 B walnut LN, a
Philadelphia PA 18144

Fedthbnna e il bl duhebddatlod

Philadelphia Gas Works :
P.0. Box 17606 - g
, S

Baltimore, MD 21297-1606 9\9

- 0002588851028000000003562942



M)y JANETTE LEE CURRY Page: 2 of 2
| ’w " Dhiladelohia PA 19144 Billing Date: Lei14i08
: Account Number: - 0268885102
A
B Previous Payments Balance Brought Repalrs and Current ! 'Ac‘co‘i‘mt -
Account Balance Received |  Forward Adjustments Charges |  Balance
Summary 1$3,429.98 $0.00 |  $3,429.98 $51.44 $81.52 { $3,562.94 |
Curent o, \ny 1367675854, 5908 OLD YORK RD
Basic . Rate Class: General Service Residental
Charges ~ ‘
Supply Charges
Commodity Charge 38 Cef @ $1.16786......... ... $44.38
Total Supply Charges... ........ evsinens eeiieereeiens SORRUREITR e e . 784438 7
- Delivery Charges ' '
 Customer Charge @ $12.00 ......iociiii i it e s e $12.00
Distribution Charge 38 Cef @ $0.70403........... e r e e E i i e e ek e $26.75
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.04228 for 30 DaYS ..cooveviiiien coriiiiainsineasvanseeenranns $1.61 CR
Total Delivery Charges ........cue..... ren T$37.14
Total Current Billing Charges............... e it NURR LI ST AR T§8152
Adjustment Adjustments for SA 1D # 4114434841
Detail Late Payment Charge e e e e i $§5.73
Adjustments for SA 1D # 136767 8&4 ‘ :
Late Payment Charge ... o i i, Vi visehaseseas $45.71
s A sasan s A ARk an $51.44

T oAl A USTIIRATS . . ot varrcnsrarscraasrasasvasnsinnesinsasssnssriasenisess tsnitariossrnsisssnrcis

Meter Detail

Meter #: 1401556

Serv ce Pomt 99722020!3

Next Meter Read Aug 11 2006

month. - Thank you.

Your Easy Wéy Budget is past due. Prompt payment will insure the contirﬁua,ﬁon of your

budget plan.

“"- w w i Ffﬁm IR “ 4 - ‘— - u' TO - “ - H‘ — S USUQ& CO!'IVGTSIOI?" Total .
. Date Raadmg Type  Date ' Reading -~ Typo ' | Difference - iCef} £sctor Therms |
' ommxzaon}_ T3 U Acwat | 071372006 | 773 | Acwal 3w | asoo| 1044 | 39,67
Energy SA 1% 1367675854, 5308 OLD YORK RD - |
-}f@age-‘ . COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH sooo ISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
ntormation This Year Last Year 1600 - Total Cef 1555.00
, , 1200}
Avg Daily Usage (Ccef) 1.0 0.0 800+ , Avg Ccf 129.58
Bilhng Days K1) 0 a0t
A ity Cost §2.72 50.00 §; : W Actaal
Lk v Dally Fost N JASONDIFMAMYY  © Estimated

g::f;ge - Your Easy Way budget plan has been canceled. Please pay the full amount of your bill each




- PGW :

PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS

800 W. MONTGOMERY AVENUE PHILADELPHIA. PA 191220050

07417:06
0258885102

Notice Date:

Account Number:

10-DAY SHUT OF F NO’K ICE
“Your Gas S«.ryme May be Shut Ofr !

Because your hill s past due, we will shut off the gas m 3908 OLD YOR!\ RD on or mer 8: 00 AM on 07!..7106. This notice

will remain effective for 60 days. To talk

WLMG gus iU yow do ONE of the followiug:
L Arrange 10 pay vour past due aovesat of $3,047.40.

+ Pay the amoun: you owe off your payment plan

* - Show us & paid reveipt for the past due amount.

+ Make ¢ paymient arrangement or you niay be eligible tor a special
A5RISlance progra
* Conact us (o dispute the bill.

lf;!!!ﬁ c;}mi ugf; )L{‘ gi.{s s.g;wce. you may have to pay all of the followingy

Past Due Amount £3.047 40
Security Depost £300.00
Tum Qv Chazge $12223
Toul $3470 63

{Plus $372.00. 1 we must dig up the street to-shot off the gas).

MEDICAL EMERGENCY NOTICE
Let us kuow if someone living in your hore is seriousty il or huas a
medicai condition, WE WILL NUT SHUT OFF YOUR SERVICE
" provided you:
1. Have your licensed physicw‘n or nurse practitioner certify by phone
- oF I writing that such an {tlness exists apd that it may be agyravated if
your service Iy shot off, Weitten certification is needed within 7 days:
and
2. Make srrangements to pay this bill. You must provide us with
bousehold income and occapant iifornation to determine your
payment terms while protecied under the medical certification.

IMPORTANT TO KNOW

SERV(C‘
If you have guestions pr need more infornatnn, please call us woday at
2452351777 A you ikt wath us, of youare not satisficd, you may
file a complaint with the Publbic Wiility Commission (PUC). The PUC may
delay the shuroff it vou ile the complant beinre the shut off date. To
contact thers call T {800) £92- 7380 or write w: Peonsylvania Pubtie GUnbity
Commissivn, Box 3265, Harrishurg, PA 17105 3265,

T Hyou have g valid Peotection Froni Abuse order from x court, there are
addsuonal protections avatlable o you. Call us itmmedistely at
215-235-1777 Youwidl be n..qum.d to provide us with a copy of the
order.

o

5

BEFORE WE SHUT OFF YOUR GAS

3004 1 AT 0.308
Lllihnatbdobbobiad iaadbo el ln‘

JANETTE CURRY
3085 € walnut LN a
Phifadelphia, PA 79144

-~ Callus o your landlond pays your uulity bill.

**AUTO**SCH 3-DIGIT 191

You may beehigible for a payment agreement or special assistunce
programs. Call 215-235-1777 nght away © provide vs with bouschold
weome dnd veeapatt ntomation. . Documuntation of your imcome may
be required, such as pay swbs or @ax dogutinents

fou have cenam legal
protections.

It you bave wouble umﬁ.mandmb vr speaking English call ds for froe
merpreaunn.

I your service 1 shutofy, youmay be required we pay aoy sddiuvia ills
that have bevnme past due © restore your service.

Al adult occupant of the premise whose names are oo the mongage, deed
or fease are considered the “customer” and are responsible for payment of
the bill. '

It service is shat ol ANY adult pccupant who hay been fiving at the
premise may have o pd} ali or portions of thas bidl w have service
testored.

H your seevice is shut off, you must contact us after your payment has
bueo made o be svee you have mer all condiuons to have the service
tured back on and 1o arrange aceess ke your pn.rmses It may take ap 1o
seven days o h.ivc your sepvice n.storo.d

Contact us before the shut off dale (o give us household and vecupant
nformation o see 3l you qualify for aty assistance programs.,

1f you are low incomme there are special rules about whether we may
shut off your gas in the winter  Add together the monthly income in
your household - Look atthe chan below 1o determioe your group. You
may need 1o provide us with prow! of income

If your income is 150% of the federal paverty guidelines or bel(m
we must first ask the PUC for permission to shut off your service,
We will aatify you prior to shutting off service if we ask the PUC Im-
permission o wrmmate your guas SeEVICE.

If your income is above (50 % but dues not exceed 250% of the
federal poverty guidelines, we will not shut off your service if one of
these conditions spply to you

1. Someone in your housenold i 12 or yootger or 85w oldes ur

2. You have paid at least one-half of your Jast two monthly gus bills; or

3 I over the last two months you have paid at least 153% of your
houscheld income toward the gas buts.

; Vederal Poverty Guidelines (FPG) 2006
Houschold Size Your household wcome | Your houschold income
including children |18 150% ot the FPG or [ 151%- 250% of the
below of s FPG it 1018,
1 1,335 of less $1.226 - 52.042
2 S1,650 orless $1.651 - $2.750
3 2075 orless 32,076 - $3.458
] 4 b 52500 o eas $2.501 - 34,167
Each adduional ] Acdd 3433 Add $426-$708
person ; ‘
K

If wee shut off your service durcing the winter months (hetween

Decernber 1 and March 31) we will sestore your service withim 24 houes
of your mecting ol requirements 1o have service reconnecied. Where

street digging 1 required, it may take up 10 7 days, /}
(-
. fe
BV




405 € walnut LN, 8

|pec 06, 2006

PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS

600 W JAONTGOMERY AYENUE FRILADE

MONTHLY ST ATEMENT
Erom 10/11/06 thru 11/08/06

Billing Cycle Number: 08 66

Account fot: _
JANETTE LEE CURRY

Philadelphia PA 19144

past Due Amount ‘ $3,872.32
$54.91

Adjustments
$180.12

Current Charges
54,107.%]

'To&at Amount Due By’

- cw»ﬂ_’M o

To avoid Finance Charges Please pay total amoun
monthly. (18% yearly) '

e en abant vour bill>  Plense osll us belore
B C8l A T aa xaa s Aansd

{PHIA. PA 191220050

t due by

Page: | 1 of 2
Billing Dats: 1 1/1"3‘/06
Account Number: 0258885102

.~ GENERAL iINEORMATION
CONTACT US

215 235-1 212
216 235-1000
216 236-2050 '
215 684-6383
215 235-1000
215 236-464€
215 235-217¢

Gas Leaks & Ermergencies

Billing & General information

Appliance Service

Theft of Gas

Foreign Language Assistance

Hearing impaired TTY Line

Representantes Que Hablan Espanol
Web Site ~ www.pgworks.com'

~p =

CUSTOMER SERVIC 4
{Houts 9 a.a1. = 5 p.mJ
4137 Chestnut St. M, T, TH, B

210 W Chelten Ave. (T, W, Fl-

Center City

Germantown
S. Philadelphia 1601 S. Broad St. (M, W, TH)
Franiford 4410 Frankford Ave (T, TH. B

1337 W, Erie Ave. (M, W, TH}
£730 Chestnut St. ™M T, W, FY

257

%

N. Philadelphia
W. Philadelphia

R

the due date Finance Charge 18 calcutated at 5%

the Dus Date 81 215,235 1000




PHILADELP

8OO W, MOHT(_:DMER
MONTHLY STATEMENT
Erom 11/08/06 thru 12/12/06
Billing Cycle Nurnber: 08 ’
Account for:
. JANETTE LEE CURRY

305 E walnut LN, a
Philadelphia PA 19144

HIA GAS WORKS

¢ AVENUE, PRILADELPHIA. pA 191220050

~Past Due Amdum $4,107.35
Adjustmnents 5$57.61
Current Charges $590 O
Total Amount Due By |
Jan 10, 2007 $4,754.97

1 of 3

Eage:

Billing Date: 12/13/06

Account Number: 0258885102
GENERAL INFORMATION

CONTACT us
Gas Leaks & Emergencies ‘
Billing & General 1nformation

215 235-1212
215 235-1000
215 235-205C
1216 684-6382
215 235-100C

Appliance Service

Theft of Gas

Foreign Language Assistance

Hearing impaired TTY Line 215 236-464¢

Representantes Que Hablan Espanol 215 235-217!
Web Site - www. pgworks.com
CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS

{Hours 9 a.m. - 5 pm.l

1137 Chestnut St (M, T, TH. F)

210 W. Chelten Ave. {1, W, F)

Center City

Germantown
S. Philadelphia 1601 S. Broad St. (M, W, TH)
fFrankford 4410 Frankford Ave. (T, TH, F}

1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)
52730 Chestnut St (M, T. W,F}

25

N. Philadelphia
W Philadelphia

Lo mpiaee

To avoid Einance Charges
monthly. {18% yearlyl

please

pay total amount

i wmie b7 Please call ug before the D

due by the du

e date. Finance Charge is caleulated at 1.5%

‘[‘,

ue Date at 215-2351000.

~ ARDR



_,J)“‘ R : Page: 1 of 2

PJW PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS Pillng Pate: oLy

) 800 W. MONTGOMERY. AVENUE, PHILADELPHIA. PA 191220050 Account Number: 0258885102
MONTHLY STATEMENT T GENERAL INFORMATION
From 12/12/06 thru 01/16/07 L/ o CONTACT US .
Billing N, - 08 ' . ,
Billing Cycle Number: 08 Lk/ ~ Gas Leaks & Emergencies 215 235.1212
Account for: Billing & General Information 215 235-1000 -
JANETTYE LEE CURRY , ,, oy _ H1e _ »
505 & wilrs L. 3 o - Appliance Service _ 215 235.-2()50’
Philadelphia PA 19144 Theft of Gas 215 684-6383
~ Foretgn Language Assistance 215 235-1000
P e '  i Hearing impaired TTY Line 215 236-4646
O v ; Representantes Que Hablan Espano! 35.2176
12/18/06 Check ‘ $475.00 o e Hablan sspancl . - 215, 2352175
iy , - Web Site - www, pgworks.com
Biling Summary e
Past Due Amount $4,279.97 CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS
Adjustments : $64.10 {Hours 9 a.m. - & p.m.)
Current Charges ' $651.97 Center City 1137 Chestnut St. (M, T. TH, F}
e - ot ‘ T ' Germantown 210 W. Chelten Ave. (T, W, F)
Total Amount Due By ‘ : T
Qt R c}n : t ”y‘ , S. Philadelphia 1601 S. Broad St. {M, W, TH)
Feb 09, 2007 e - ,$4'.‘996"04 Frankford 4410 Frankford Ave. (T, TH, F)
N. Philadelphia 1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)
W. Philadeiphia . 5230 Chestnut St. (M, T, W.F)
To avoid Finance Charges pléase pay total amount due by the due date, Finance Charge is calculated at 1.5%
monthly. [18% yearly) '
Questions or complainig sbout your bill? Please call us bafore the Due Date at 215.235.1000 ,
Or write to. POW 2,0 Bax 3500, Phila. PA 19122-0080
Please return this portion with your psyment.
J)-—n Wreite your sccount numbeér on your ¢heck or money order made pay’abla 10 PGW. :
e (.. .y Account Number: 0258885102
P yw Due Date: Feb 09, 2007
9 s X it b for . Please Pay: $4,996.04
Mk , Caddiess corecuons - Print ' g ey o : - o
' : wad CtirTECions v revense sids. ;
% Amount Enclosed:
4

24746 1 AT 0.308 **AUTO**SCH 3-DIGIT 191 ' ‘
fedlbinadbhiddado g s o bl bl ‘ s dhwladllanmllibolialtafladhl

JANETTE LEE CURRY Philadelphia Gas Works 'Y o
305 £ walnut LN, a P.O. ?“”‘ 11700 ' o7
Newark, NJ 07101-4700 ~

Philadelphia PA 19144

0002588651L026000000004995040



Total Adjustments........c...o.ui. erhrnacns easbereaen it ey

........................... cdMcmybenwdssssAN b ni

m:/ JANETTE LEE CURRY Page: 2 of 2
P("k w gg;iﬁe‘]’;‘g{;“;kﬂfgi as Billing Date: 01/17/07
Account Number, 0258885102
A%
 Previous Pavm.ents Ba!ance Bnght | Répairs and Current ~ Account
Account Balance Received Forward | Adjustments Charges _Balance
Summary $4,754.97 5475.00 |  $4.279.97 | $64.10 $651.97  $4,996.04
Current o4 by 3756107745, 5908 OLD YORK RD
Bas‘c ' Rate Class: General Service Residential
Charges
 Supply Charges ;
Commodity Charge 322 Cef @ $1.08207....... . A S TSI S $348.43
Total Supply ChEIGEs «..veeverivierecieeorerieenans b e s e e e e aiaesien $348.43
Delivery Charges ‘
Customer Charge @ $12.00 ... oiiiiiieeieret it et e et e e $12.00
Distribution Charge 322 Cef @ $0.6674.. ... B P U S T U S $214.90
Gas Cost Adjustment @ $0.00912 for 35 Days ....... $2.94
Weather Normalization Adjustment .......... $73.70
Total Delivery Charges .. T§303.54
Total Current BiNg CREFGES ... vt i v e ccerea e e e e e s e s eee o T§651.97
Adgus;r;tem Adjustments for SA ID # 1367675854
‘Detail Late Payment Charge ........cooviiviinn . B N S T PO RO PR ORI s $45.74
Adjustments for SA 1D # 41 14434841
Late Payment Charge......... bivas e e e e el avere . heaesens ferriaiaraend faiiresinienes i $5.48
Adjustments for SA ID # 3758197745 | | |
Late Payment Charge ... ... ....... $12.88
$64.10

Meter Detail  Meter 4: 1495459

Service Point: 989722026132

Next Meater Read: Feb 13, 2007

— ” Fram ~ . o — . oo Ussge Convarsion Total
- Dot Resding Typa " Bate  Resding " Type Differssce {Cel) . Factar Therma
12/12/2008 | aal  Actual ommom{ 763 | Acwar | sz2]  32200. 1037 | 3339

Energy SA ID# 3758197745, 5308 OLD YORK RD
?Sage . COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH
Information ’ This Year Last Year
Avg Daily Usage (Cef) 9.0 0.0
Billing Days : 35 0
-~ Avg Daily Cost $18.63 $0.00

LAST 12 MONTHS

HISTORICAL DATA

300} Total Cet 263,00
Ot -
1% Avg Cef 63.58
100+ ‘ |

JEMAML JASOND S ¥ Actual

1 Egdtimaten

. /}g‘/’t 1



i L ‘ Page: 1 of 3
| P ‘*7 w PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS  Billing Date: - .~ =: 06/18/07

400 W. MONTGOMERY AVENUE, PHILADELPHIA, PA 197220050 , » A_ccount Nurmber: ‘0258885 102
MONTHLY STATEMENT | " GENERAL INFORMATION
From 05/14/07 thru 06/13/07 CONTACT US
Billing Cycle Number: 08 Gas Leaks & Emergencies o 216 2385.1212]
Account for. , Biling & General Information 215 285.1000
JANETTE LEE CURRY . : . ~ .
505 E walnut LN, 8 - Appliance Service 215 235-2050
Philadelphia PA 19144 Theft of Gas 215 684-6383
; ; Foreign Language Assistance 215 235-1000
E o ts Summa Hearing tmpaired TTY Line 215 236-4646
, Representantes Que Hablan Espanol , 136.21 7
06/01/07 Check $755.38 presentantes Que Hablan Espanol 215 235-2175
o o Web Site - www.pgworks.com
rast Due Amount ' 56,299.34 QJ-SW
Current C,harges $142.54 ’ v : {Hours Sam. -5 p.m.) ‘
ST E—— - ~Center City 1137 Chestout St, (M, T, TH. F)
TOIH‘ AMOUM DUQ BY | Germantown 210 W. Chelten Ave. (T, W, F)
Jul 10,2007  $6,441.88 S. Philadelphia 1601 5. Broad St. (M, W, TH)
S Frankford 4410 Frankford Ave. (T, TH, F)

N. Philadelphia 1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)
W. Philadelphia - 5230 Chestnut St. (M, T, W,F)

To avoid Finance Charges please pay total amount due by the due date. Finance Charge is calculated at 1.5%
monthly, {18% yearly)

-

CQuestions or complaints about your till? Please ¢alt us befors the Dug Dats at 215.235-1000.
Or write tu: PGW P O, Box 3500 Phile . PA 13122-0050

Pleoye retum this porton with yvour payment.

,.A—-“ ; Write youy sccount riumber on your check or money order tisde payabta to PGW.
Y Account Number: - 0258885102
' . % ; Due Date: : Jul 10, 2007
9 Phice "X i box tog 0 \ Please Pay: $E441:88
Faddress corrections, Print ' ; - 11— '
correcaony oy reverse aade - (/ E X
: ) B e Amount Enclosed: i 7 </ g . O dJ
| 23692 1 AT 0.33¢  **AUTO**SCH 3-DIGIT 191 ) R
Lsdllbosond bbb I d bbbl bbb HhntudwdBlaathlothullldbatld
JANETTE LEE CUBRY Philadelphia Gas Works ; y /l (9
AOE T onlen ' ‘ P.O. Box 11700 4
405 E wvalnuz LM, o : Newark, NJ 07101-4700 v

Philadelphia PA 19144 1

000258485102800000000b44L888




L , JANETTE LEE CURRY Page: | 2 of 3
PG ) g&f’ase‘l’gg“; ,é[h%'gi: a4 Billing Date: 06/15/07
Account Number: (0258885102
N ,
Qrévious Payments !Bafance 'Brought Repai:*sméﬁé “ Current Account
Account Balance | Received . Forward Adjustments Charges Balance
Summary $7,054.72 | §75538 | $6,299.34 $0.00 $142.54 $6,441.88
Current o\ 1y 3758197745, 5908 OLD YORK RD
Basic Rate Class: General Service Residential
Charges C ,
‘ - Supply Charges , ;
Commodity Charge 39.1 Cef @ $1,06668. .. ..ccocvunennen B rieenii s apar e $41. 71
Commodity Charge 6.9 Cef @ $1.14318 ... . i s $7.89
R Tot;i Supply Charges .........veeiieieeenns. RIS e s ... s4g60
; Delivery Charges
Customer Charge @ $12.00 ... it e e s e e st e r e eaen e s $8.00
Distribution Charge 39.1 Cef @ $0.68579... .. Feer ) e $27.21
Distribution Charge 6.9 Cef @ $0.6931 ............ $4.78
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -80.0233 for 17 Days ... coo vooriior e e $0.91 CR
Gas Cost Adjustment @ «50.07067 108 3 DAYS . .ov ettt s oeeeae e v e $0.49 CR
Weather Normalization Adjustment ... ... e L $9.75
Total Delivery Charges .........c.. ..., e eV ian e e sttt ¥aen e srasers T 54833
Supply Charges ‘ ;
Commodity Charge 23 Cef @ $1.14318. i vt corennineen. rearrienn Crarbeneare e $26.29
Total Supply Charges.........c.....oivn e : ‘ $26.29
Delivery Charges ;
Customer Charge @ $12.00 .ciereeivee coveees o $4.00
Distribution Charge 23 Cof @ $0.6931 1..iuiceroreeeri e e eoeeeees oo 1 $15.94
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.07067 for 10 Days ... .. .. .o $1.63 CR

Total Delivery Charges

Total Cuerent Billing Charges. ..ol o s

..................................................................................

$18.317
$742 54

Meter Detail

Meter #: 1495459

Next Meter Read: Jul 13, 2007

SRR From : , o L : Ussge  Conversion Total
. Déte _Reading Type - Dete - Reading Typé Diffarence {Cet} - Factor Tharms
0511412007 | 2295 Actual | 081312007 | 2164]  Acwal | 69 |  sgoc| 1041 | 71.82

5?‘3?9Y SA ID# 3758187745, 5308 OGLD YORK RD CE |
t iag,e tion COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH oo HISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
prgnmation This Year Last Year ggg_ l Total Cef 2364.00
Avg Daily Usage (Cef) 2.0 0.0 300+ B Avg Cef - 187.00
Billing Days 30 0 20&; ]
et e . . T Y * M Attual
Avyg Qady 4Cosx/ $4.’75 SO.C‘)O’ JJASDI\”DJ‘FMANL&J 1 k= Es;gﬁaced |
Message e ' ; & {,/&
Broken Negotiated Payment Arrangement e
Center 9 Y . :




;Aéc‘,aunt for:
: JAQETTE LEE CQQRRY . ‘ Appliance Gervice
405 E walnut IN. 8 _ 5

A 19144 : Theft of Gas

Ph“adelph'xa pA 19 '

Foregn Language Assistance 21% 23510
Heating ympaired TTY Line 215 236-48
sentantes Que Hablao gspanol 215 235-21

56,441.88 e | »
589 .69 Web Sité - WWW. pgworks.com

Page: 1 of 2
v i gilling Datet o7/16/07
+AS WORKS , ; o
& PHILADELPRIA. PA 19122 0050 ; Account Numbet: (0258885 102
GENERAL iNFORMAT\ON
CON

Gas Leaks g Emergencies 215 23542\‘
gilling & General Information 215 935-100

: 215 235-20%
215 684-63t

[Hours 9 am -5 p.m.).
Genter CitY 1137 Chestnut st (M, T TH, FY
Germantow? 210 W. Chelten Ave, (T W, Bl
S. Philadelphia ‘1601 S Broad St M, W, THY
Frankford 4410 Frankford Ave: T, TH P
N. Ph‘ﬂadelph'&a 1337 W, Erie Ave. (M. W, TH)

S
W. philadetphia 5230 Chestnul st (v, T W, F
L
MWW‘MW'M" - - ! ‘ .
To avoid finance Chiargys please pay total amount due by the due date. finance Charge 18 caicuiated at 1.5%
monthiy. {18% yeariy) ‘ E CD _

o Afwints Bbout YOUS Bl Pleas?e call us betore e Due Date at 215»235-1000:
Y Tai o 0y, BoX 3500 phile.. gA 191 22*005() )




) = JANETTE LEE CURRY  Page: 2 of 2
@ :w ggifagem{;“;ﬂéj 44 Billing Date: 07116107
, - Account Number: 0258885102
Previou; Pavmcnts *Balanc‘:awﬂrought ..htRé;;é.irs and Current Account § ;
Account _Balance Received Forward Adjustments i Charges Balance |
Summary $6.441.88 |  30.00 $6,441.88 | $0.00 $89.69 $6,531.57 '
Current o)\ 1114 3758197745, 5908 OLD YORK RD
Basic Rate Ciass: General Service Residenual
Charges
‘ Supply Charges
Commodity Charge 44 Ccf @ $1.14318. ....... R RTINS SIRAS R $50.30
Totai Supply Charges .. . ....... T§80.30
Delivery Charges
Customer Charge @ §12.00. $12.00
Distribution Charge 44 Cef @ $0.6931 . $30.50
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.07067 for 30 Days’ N SN TP $3.11 CR
Totatl Delivery Charges ..uueoeeenen.. .. TR C N aivesnin e AR T839.35
T O U U RN ORI T$89.69

Total Current Rilling Charges . ... ... .. ...

Meter betail

Meter #: 1495459

Serwce Pomt 99 722(32() 13

Next Meter Read: Aug 13, 2007

ot From ‘ ' To ' Usage Conversion Total
o ’oote L ﬂaam’ng ‘ Typs b - Dale‘ . Rending © Tvpe . Dilterence [Cet) Factor - Thorms
aeﬂazzcmj , 2364}  Actual ' 07/13/2007 | 2408|  Actal 43 43.00] 1.043 | 4589

Energy
Usage
information

Message
Center

Avg Daily Cos;

SA ID# 3758197745, 5508 OLD YORK RD

HISTORICAL DATA " LAST 12 MONTHS

COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH 1000
This Year Last Year Total Cef 2408.00
Avg Daily Usage {Ccf) 1.0 0.0 Avg Cef 200.67
Biling Days 30 - 0 o » ,
$2.99 $0.00 JASOND J FMAM. 1 a égggg%ced

PN O et =T A S - /o

Attention Budget customers: This bill may inciude your Budget True Up amount, Next
month, you will be billed for your scheduled budget amount.







JANETTE LEE CURRY

“Page:

2 of 2

Total Supply Charges.............. R O R A e e e e e e eam s

Delivery Charges

Customer Charge @ $12.00 . ... .o i

Distribution: Charge 44 Cef @ $0.693

Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0 07067 for 30 Days . ... s e i eena e et eariarins

Total Delivery Charges ....cv..ccvnieiniins
Total Current Billing Charges. ..o i o

R N T R L L L LTS T LT T

[ . 305 E walnut LN, a gl . n o
P" Philadelphia PA 19144 Billing Date: Q716107
’ - ‘ Account Number: 0258885102
Pravious Payments |Balance Brcught Repairs and Current Account
Account Balance Received |  Forward Adjustments Charges __Balance |
Summary $6,441.88 $0.00 $6.441.88 | $0.00 $89.69 | $6,531.57 |
Cumrent ¢\ 154 3758197745, 5908 OLD YORK RD
535'3 Rate Class: General Service Residential
- Charges ’ ~
Supply Charges
Commodiy Charge 44 Ccf @ $1.14318..... ..... invresaanpannei et tTepia s ranas eenirere $50.30

T$50.30

$12.00
$$30.50
$3.11 CR
T$39.35
T§89.69

Meter Detail  Meter #: 1495459

Service Point: 9972202013

Next Meter Read: Aug 13, 2007

AR e et b gk L e F*m&bm»»ﬁ%

LV

Center

month, you will be billed for your scheduled budget amount.

- prosiss “‘n i T8, s : ; Useage - Caonversion ' Totsl
o Dave - Rewding  Type |- ~Dste Reading " Type Difterence -~ {Cefy Factor  ~ Therms
0871312007 | 2364  Acwal | 0711312007 | 2408 |  Actuat 44  aso0| 1043 | asse
Energy SA ID# 3758197745, 5908 OLD YORK RD - .
, é’,iaﬁ‘?f Jtic COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH 1000 ISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
miormation This Year Last Year 800 | Total Cef  2408.00
Avg Daily Usage {(Cefl . 1.0 0.0 400 ~ Avg Ccef 200.67
Billing Days 30 (43 20&" ‘ | .
| AVQ Datlv Cost $2.99 $0.00 JASONDJIFMAMI J [‘!2 %gg};é:ed
Message Attention Budger customers: This bill may inciude your Budget True Up amount. Next



Page. 1 of 2

; i} , e Ak e Biling Date: 08:14/07
PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS itk ; 07
800 W. MONTGOMERY AVENUE PHILADELPHIA PA 19122 o050 - BAccount Number: 0268885102
'MONTHLY STATEMENT GENERAL INFORMATION
From 07/12/07 thru 08/13/07 ’ CONTACT US
Billing Cycle Number: 08 - Gas Leaks & Emergencies 215 235.1212
Account for: Billing & General Information 215 235-1000
JANETTE LEE CURRY i . ‘
g ) A ) "
305 Ewalnut LN, & ppliance Service | 215 235 2050;
Philadelphia PA 18144 ‘ Thett of Gas 215 684-6383
Foreign Language Assistance 215 235.1000
: Hearing impaited TTY Line 215 236.4646
Billing Summary ' R N o
; , tantes Que Hablan Espanal 15 235.
Past Due Amount $6,531.57 apresefiantes Tue niblan Rspanal. | 215 236-2175
Adjustments 597 97 Web Site - www.pgworks.com
Current Charges $94 .99 CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS
o s il : s {Hours 9 a.m. ~ 5 p.m.}
{Fotal Amount Due By o Center City 1137 Chestnut St. (M, T, TH, Fi
' Sep 07: 2007 _— st $6'72453 Germantown 210 W, Chelten Ave. {7, W, F)
S. Philadelphia 16071°S. Broad St. (M, W, TH)
Frankford = 4410 Frankford Ave (T, TH, F)

N. Philadelphia 1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)
W. Philadelphia 5230 Chestaut St M, T. W,F)

To avoid Finance Charges pleass pay total amount due by the due date. Finance Charge is caleulated at 1.5%
menthly. (18% yearly) :

QQuestiony or camplainis about your bill? Please call us betore the Dué Date at 215.23%.1000.
Or write to- PGW P.O. Box 3500, Phila , P& 19722.0050

Please return thig pottion with your peyment. o
Write your account number dn your check or money order made payable to PGW,

Account Number: 0258885102
f Due Date’ Sep 07, 2007
CFlace "X Box for Please Pay: $6,724.53
adudeuss correetons. Print ‘ - sy o
LoIeCLOnE On reverse sde g :
Amount Enclosed: | : L .
236301 AT 0.334  **AUTO**SCH 3-DIGIT 191 ,
gmml,hlm"siuhht{mlmlmtﬂm”t“mf“ani‘ m“'i'"“"”m[""““'{"ﬁ“'m“"”‘“““'l éﬁ)
JANETTE LEE CURRY Philadelphia Gas Works P
305 E watnut LN, a P.O. Box 11700 \
Newark, NJ 07101-4700 TS

?hiladeix;hxfi,PA 19144

000258885102800000000672453)




_,.J)»-/ JANETTE LEE CURRY Page: 2 of 2

s (\ 305 E walnut LN, a S .
P ;w " Philadelphia PA 19144 | Billing Dare: 08:14/07

Account Number: - 0258885102

Y

I “Pprevious | Payments Balance Brought] Repairs and |  Current Aceount
Account i Balance Received | Forward | Adjustments Charges Balance _
Summary i $6.531 87 | $0.00 $6,531 57 | §97.97 | $94 99 $6,724.53
Current o4 1ny 3768197745, 5908 OLD YORK RO
Basic Rate Class: General Service Residential
Charges '
Supply Charges ,
Commodity Charge 47 Cef @ $1 14818 o iiiivii i eeiees et e s $53.73
Total Supply CHarges.. oo e . 53,73
Delwvery Charges
Customer Charge @ $12.00..... . i R F ST il eeii BT - $12.00
Distribution Charge 47 Cef @ $§0 6931 ..o ooovoii v, SRR e amredh $32.08
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.07067 for 31 Days ..o i $3.32 CR
Total Delivery Charges .........oveev.... i e maer et i vere i i RO 84126
Total Current Billing Charges ............. el .. Tsed.89
Aﬂj’ustmenkt Adj;:stméms for SAID # 3758197745
Detail Late Payment Charge .......... PPN eerivesa e et iveraanenes e Cemre e R $97.97
Total Ad;uhtments $97.97
Meter Detail  Meter # 14954589 Service Point: 9972202013 Next Meter Read: Sep 12, 2007
;«:M s homT e e e " - T? ““““““ Ussage Convotsion Total
; Date __Reading . . Type - Date __Reading . Type - | Diffarente {Cet) Factor Thorma
07:13/2007 | 2408]  Acwa 08132007 | 2455! Acwal 1 47| 47.00] 1037 | 4873
Energy SA ID# 3758197745, 5908 OLD YORK RD
Usage  coMpARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH 1006 USTORICAL DATA | AST 12 MONTHS
Information This Year Last Year goor o Total Cof 2455.00
Avg Daily Usage {Ccf) 2.0 a.0 4004 ; Avg Cef 204.58
Bifling Days - 31 o] 303‘_____!!‘!!.___ S
Avg Daily Cost $3.06 $0.00 ’ ASGNDJEMANM Y A 5 égggagted

o
N%s




PGW
MONTHLY STATEMENT

From G8/13/07 thru 03/12/07
Billing Cycle Number: 08

PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS

8OO W. MONTGOMERY AVENVE. PRILADELPHIA PA 151230050

Account for. ,
JANETTE LEE CURRY
305 E walnut LN, a
Philadelphia PA 19144

Past Due Amount $6,724 .53
Adjustments $89.39
Current Charges $129.36
'Total Amount Du& By
loct 08, 2007 $6,953.28|

Page:
Billing Date:

Account Numbar: 02

GENERAL INFORMATION

CONTACT US
Gas Leaks & Emergencias : 21882351213
Billing & General information 21 35-100C
Applianice Service 218 ,’235~205C
Theft of Gas « 214 J- -6382

Foregn Language Assistance 21:4P35-100C
Hearing imparred TTY Line 21' £936-4646
Representantes Que Hablan Espanol 2714 35-2175

Web Site - www pgworks.com f >

CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS ¥
C{Hours 8 a.m. < 5 pm.} f§ ]

Center City

Germantown 210 W, Cheiten Ave. (T, t' Fl
S. Philadelphia 1601 S. Broad St iM, WifFH)

Frankford 4410 Frankiord Ave (T g,-. F}
N. Philadelphia 1337 W Erie Ave (M, N’ T H;
W. Philadelphia 5230 Chestaut St. (M,

A e L ik i e iy 5.
i v
e St e s "‘:"m

To avoud Finance Charges please pay total amount due by the due date  Finance Charge s

monthly. {18% yearly)

oo ERpREons o Gomplainty about your bili? Fleass call us belote the Dus Bate & JT15 235 (00
Cr weite to- PGW P 0 Box 3500 Phls

Please return this portion with your payment o
Write your sccount number on your check or money ordet made payabie 10 PGW

calculsted a1 3

P& 18122 00 Sﬁ

Aesount Number

‘ ) % v =
PCW Dus Date A
; ey Please Pay: L 954 28
L Plawe "X anbox 1or ~ ¥ %
R Ty adtfress correcunns. Print ‘ st g : T
‘f" ; id COTERLONS O fVRESE Side, , ; Hoott O/ L
: Amount Eaclosed. ' ] R |

23314 1 AT0.334 **AUTO* *SCH 3 DIGIT 19
humdmu”a[nhhtfm“”mn“m“i”uuhfnf:lu?

JANETTE LEE CURRY

305 E walaut LN, a

Philadelphia PA 19144

BhsshidudlilenedbdethoBlalladliol

Philsdelphia Gas Woiks
PO, Box 11700 .

0002588851028000000006953254




P - - -

1 ‘ ; 305 E fnut LN, WM e N s : AR A e
. “' Phtidde;’;ir::suPA 1;;44 gimuy wote us;zo:u;
, R ' Account Number: 0258885102
Provious ﬁaymen:s T Balance Biought Repairs and - Current Account
_Balance __Recaived __Forward Adjustments | Charges : Balance
56,724.53 ‘ $0.00 $6,724.,53 599 39 ' 3129436 $6.953.28

R ; ,
Curdnt o, 15, 3758197745, 5308 OLD YORK AD
}

Bas Rate Class: General Service Residenua!
Chalges
: Supply Charges : ; ,
Comniodity Charge 40.8 Cof @ $1.14398. ...\ oot $46 64
Total Supply Charges. ... . ... ... . I e e e e e e aashe vt . 54664
Delivery Charges ' :
A Customer Charge @ $12.00..... ............ e e wnari s i s e : $7.20
~ Distribution Charge 40.8 Cef @ $0.6931 ..o oo il oo . i $28 28
 Gas Cost Adjustment @ $0.07067 for 18 Days . ...ooviveie i ciiens e $2.88 CR
Total Defivery Charges ......... ... SR SO UON ST ST Ut S .. $3760
Supply Charges
Commodity Charge 27.2 Cef @ $1.08106.... .. .......... e e e e -~ $29.40
: Total Supply Charges ... e i T S789@0
) Dehvery Charges
* Customer Charge @ $12.00 .. e e e e s e aee . 54 80
: Distribution Charge 27.2 Cef @ SO.B5527.. 0t e e e s $17.82
= Gas Cost Adjustment @ -3$0 06998 for 12 Days ................. e e $1.80 CR
‘ Total Delivery Charges ... e ervieinenns e e e cerenis IR ebiieerens Gl - T830.72
. Total Current Billing Charges ............. akeeriad s U ORI T NP 7$129.36
Adi :tment Adjustments for SA ID # 3758197745 .
" Deat § Late Payment Charge .................. orare U EOE T S s $99.38
5 Total Adjustments....... ....... reknvrrsinsdivacrosnrssires B LI LSRN - $99.39
Metlr Detaii  Meter #° 1495459 Service Point: 9972202013 Next Meter Read: Oct 11, 2007
B | F’“"‘Mw-:“fw“f e N D DT  Usage Conversion Towl
e Rasding  ~ Yype - | Date - feading - Type - Difterenca {Cet) ~  Factor . Therms
_cari007 | 2455]  Actwal - | 0911212007 | 2523 Actast | 68| 6s00]  voa6 | 71
13
Energy SA ID# 3758197745, 5908 OLD YORK RD
Usa@h  COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH 1o0p HISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
!n‘fo; ianon | This Year Last Year ggﬂ B -~ Total Cet 2533.0
& Avyg Daily Usage {Cefl 2.0 0.0 200+ ‘ ' Avyg Cef 210 2
j 8 Biting Days 30 0 zogt __ﬂﬁl.'_ -
$i Avg Daily Cost $4.31 $0 00 sonDJFmamMisas B Actual ’§
% s oo s s e T i e ; - P %

Me: Bge Effectve Sept. 1,2007 PGW rates have ¢hanged. Commadity Charge decreased to

Cen f 41.08106 per CCF. Gas Cost Adjustinent increased to ${0.06998) per CCF, Distribution
S Charge decreased to $0.65527 per CCF. The changes will decrease the typical residential
i hemmg bili by about $91 32 a year.

A




EYcontacts for Account: Curry, Janette Lee =

D Tta:%@chm Hxsxosy

[Account.} 0051 1366 8303 Cury, Janetle Lee
. - s @ Fud Commen.s
i Dale Type Commen: Pa:on S
172472006 |CRU |Fomnal Corrolmt fied by onwer Janelte Curry for 3 add:ea 5908. ltmy Jane!le Lee ER
‘ and 5308 Did Yotk Fid and 301 E Wadnut 51,38 Ses 5306 aor & ]
[ 3
0672872006 |COLL {Inde, _._.melda | Cutry, Janehte Lee
11172272005 {CRU pucdec 2001186 rec'd. 11714705, clozed 11712705, Semvice  |Cuny, Janetis Les
: restoted 112305, 0.00 bal, sent & clostng lettes to corto explan the
i . _Isame veibal close. bal pd. .
117152005 BILL B eno: listrig conected enrot ~1Cuiy. Janetle Lea
T0/26/2005. | THET |tumed on 471472005 to $/719/2005 per miu blocker infor _ Cuny, Jenette Lee -
1022872005 |SERD] bpto Curty, Janetie Lee
10/2672005 {CRU | Imd10/26./115 bc:200’1185 o cru 7671250 Cunty, Janette Lee
aduilﬁ 2 meoms iemiply $400 meome $5 $596 jwanda seawnght
, ‘ .  |tenant fled chspute) : L
{0/072005 | THFT [E/MAILED WU 10 CONTACT CUST AT 2}55484983 _ Cuny, Janetie Les
06/18/2005 {THET [MIU MIG TEAM REKSHAW H7264 & FGAN # 7247 HERE Cuity, Janste Lee
18/16/05 AT5908 OLD YORK RD FOUND USASE AT THE MTR.
AFTER THE DRIGINHAL DATE SHUT OFF INDEX 8362
MTH 51401556 CHARGE UNKNOWN FOR USER . SHUT OFF
) WITH CAP, HANDCUFF , PIN ON VALVE LEFT PT NOTICE . )
1081672005 1THFY |OF THE STREET WITH MIU SAFETY B‘IECKVAC» USAGE Cunty, Janelts Les
LUSTNING 03/19/05 ,
tA12005 ILTR |CLEAR TRAN ERROR APRIL 2ND. PAYMENT FILE NOT Cuny, Janelte Lee
’}J (d" HECEIVED, POSSIBLE MISSING PAYMENT, 30 DAY HOLD. €€
ﬂ e N PATH STOPPED. _ o
02/07/2005 {COLL wedvoosc | Cuary, Jansite Lee
QU‘&B/ZGDS COLL MELITAZLMTC Cuny, Jariclte Lee
08720/2003 {COLL melta cafl Cuny, Janalle Les
08/13/2003 1COLL {LM/T Cuiry, Janelts Lea
08/08/2C03 1CAL |PER PUC DE"‘iS!DN BCS¢1124138-CUSTOMER RECENED 20% Cuny, Janete Lee
REDUCTION, CUSTOMER BILL ARE PRESENTLY
BEING ESTIMATED PBW MUST GET AN AMR DEVICE AT
L CUSTOMER RESIDENCE .COMPLAINT CLOSED: ; ‘
AA0/2003 {BIL4_ |CMcCloskey gave permsssionlo 28.00 nistechages |Gy, Jansttales
0372072002 [SERZ|e/e forHE setvice 7 wates temp gauge on sude of HH 7 not covered] Cunry, Janelte Lee
' undér PLP 7 Radislor system ; :
0B/20/2002 SEFN TURN OFF READ SCHED 828/02 70 SEPERATE ACCDUNTS Cuny, Janetie Les BN iy
ﬁsincmnnm E 3 i YA AN SN AR T I sxsidend e la . L‘!

[Thange Cuslomel CotucL. | | Launch Retated T;amaéﬁm-;jj.

e Rl ns

e e ey o

RECEIVED °
JAN 9 2 2008

PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
BECRETARY'S BUREAY




PR ] 3

Bl contacts for Account:'cnriy‘. Janette Lee A
[Accoumt } 0051 1265 8303 Cuny, Janetts Les O Trasacion History
e . B Ful Camments ‘
[T Date 'fm, . Comment Petsoti ] R
o mﬂcdmsmel ; 1 { 4§ -
1021072005 THFT EMAILED MIU TO CONTACT CUST AT 215543 1983 {Cuty. danetis Lee
Q921872005 | THFT [MILI MIG TEAM RENSHAW H7254 & EGAN # 7247 HERE Cutty, Janete Les i
~ : 3/15/05 ATSS08 0LD YOBK RD FOUND USAGE AT THE MTR. :
AFTER THE CRIGINNAL DATE SHUT OFF INDEX 6352 !
MTH.$#1401556 CHARGE UNKNOWN FOR USER | SHUT DFF E
o ) VATH CAP, HANDCUFFE |, PIN R VALVE LEFT PT NOTICE o 5 ;
{18/1672005 {THFT |ON THE STREET WITH MIU SAFETY CHECK VAC- USAGE Cuny, Janstte Les ; :
1 |usTNING 03w | ; *
0421172005 {L1R {CLEAR TRAN ERBOR APRIL 2ND. PAYMENT FRENOT - {Curty. Jonste Lee |
I ‘ RECEVED, POSSIBLE MISSING PAYMENT J0DAY HOLD. G401 j
1 |PATHSTORPED .
02/02/2005 1COLL Tty edv e osear Curry, Javette Lea
0171372005 [COLL |MELITA ZLMTC Cuity, Janette Les
0872072003 {1COLL melda cal Cury, Janette Les i
08/13/2003 {COLL [LM/T Curiy Janette Les t
18/08/2003 |CAU |PER PUC DECISION BCSMTI?&'BS CUSTOMER RECEIVED 2% Cuny, Janetls Lee
FAEDUCTION CUSTOMER BILL ARE PRESENTLY
BEING ESTIMATED PGW MUST GET AN AMA DEVICE AT
N _EUSTOMER BESIDENCE. COMPLAINT £LOSED - . B
04710/2003 |BiL4 {C McClotkey gave pemuxsion to 28.00 i lals charges Cunry, Janete Les P
(0972042002 {SERZ | c/e tat HH service 7 walet temp gaugs on sdle of HH 7 not covered| Cuny, Janctie Lee i
: - lundes PLR / Badiater sstem . e s
08720/2002 |SERT | TURN OFF READ SCHED B/8/02 TO SEPERATE ACCOUNTS  {Cuny, Janstie Lee ]
05462002 [CRU |Best 1124136 FAXED 4/16/02 {Cumy, Janctioles :
04/09/2002 1COLL ICUST WILL NEED THE SAME FOR GAS YO BE TA\D Cuny, Janetie Lee {
0470972002 |COLL {landistd nesds full bil & $70.25 ban on chy. fot testotaton _{Cuny, Janetie Les i :
04705/2002 {COLL jon shreet for shut-off 4/8/02 Cuny, Janetie Lee ; ]
03/05/2002 {COLL [posting 3/8/2002 407.18 Cuny, Janette Lee
02/26/2002 |COLL [MAILED LANDLORD NOTIEE |Cuny, Janetielee i
{02/11 72002 {COLL {phone dise / noirfo Cury, Janetie Lse i i
12/20/2001 {10 |Trouble Order 44033086 added fon account 5113560303 Cuny, Janelte Les ;
1271372001 [COLL {1efered 1o coll depe Curry, Janstie Les !
U8A0/2000 JHIST [Tran, Person 000566621 (Name: CURRY, JANETTE L) Cuny, Janatia Lae j
: changed, person naime changed. e .
|04/2272000 |LW  JUEN # 030028 JULY 14,1995—PD “1Cuny, Janstte Les T
o 1 . e , ‘ *
| Change Customes Contaot. ] {Launch Rielsted Tisasastion, | i
PGW Exhibit- 2

Page

"2 of 2
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PAYMENTS FROM 01/01/1996 TO 02/05/2007 .

- [Account #: 3113668289 | [Customer Name: CURRY, JANETTEL _ i

[Customer Address. 5906 OLD YORK RD/PHILA,PA - ' [BiCycle: 10|
S PAYMENTS

™ Service Pay b . TlaePay 1 , ‘

§Agreemen( 0] Amount PayDale PayStatus  Charge  ° Ulllity Type | GrantType | Pey Source Code | ..,
2378988187  $384.04 08/31/2006 F 3173.35 G ; PPC

1 .

Paye 1 of ‘i"

Q2/05/2007 12:08.58 PM
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BT e WRRRDG W e,

| Collection Pt [RESIDENT - Ressdential Collecton Path 2]
e T Fnancil Summary

| Eliective Peod  [11/03/2005 | - [05/12/2008 }

R} | Boc..

] [G5RT

Tuit Mey

k | @ Benerd Ser Residantal Tax

- LLOB Account - |

]

- CustomerClass:  {2~Aendentel Heal and Domestie | &1

Rate Class;

LGS; . chnarél Seivice

[2]

* Adreds -
0-30

3-8
61-90
91 Up
Totak

342588

Total Arnount Dus:
Regda Balerce:
Lats Payment Chiargas;
Curert Amoun! Dus:

Budgst Ervolinert Date;

| Morkhis Budpst:

Premse: 5906 OKd York Rd/Priladelhia Pa

i g uLility Service Active, GSRT 4 nixg
! 2378388167 62GS. Actve, GSAT
‘B Accoun 0091 13858289 Cuny, Jeneke L,




&

| ESS TR :m‘;_xu o =t X
- 5306 OM Yok i/ Phiedephus P I Tencin ety B
B3 £l Cormments
_geaw Type . - Comred o Petson Fellowllp ~ |
: ‘11}2&12035, CRY {Sent amwe:lnlegaifcc medbockdfmSiSASZS iy, Jaredts L ) &
V087206 {CRU. 1 Customet fed lotmal complam R0 934525 ssmgned bo CRU officeri Duy, Jenstie L
i : ot 1eponse back to Legal A
11072672006, |COLL [ RDBIN BLACKWELL TENANT 1N NORTH PHILA FOR SEFMCE Cuy, Janstte L
] WILL RETURNWITH HEH METER 8. ) )
HoAS206 [COLL {GAVE RCS BASED ON CRUNOTE $11.7852TALL NOTED Cuny, Janette &
i AMODUNT $820.00 DEP $123 23 Y70 SHE ONLY WANTS THIS
‘ GAS ON ; 4 o
10/04/2006 TCRU [BES 1934525 decirton 166'¢ hiom PUIC M Hiivnak 10/4/06 Ta 1Cioy, Janette L
tave resvice estored ot 5906 OId Yok Rd. Mt Cury 1 issponsbls t
on e balances owed of sctointt; 80’)325513:337858 pafe
1102 $3730°58 ane 31 1366 BRI $3425.68 ;
(73172006 |COLL [ Babara Bruean notth phay districl ) Gaf to o leamns « reeds fd¢iCmy.JandteL
__idep endiee :
BAE2006 1SERV ownes of piopertp fooe) caled to varily that servite has been shul oft! Cmy Jarete i
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Page: ‘ 1 of 2

o o o Billing Date: 05/17106
LPHIA GAS WORK o
’go‘l‘\g.%éw%oemagﬁvmua PHILADELPHIA, PA??iH-OuSD‘ Account Number: 3113668289
- MONTHLY STATEMENT ' Final Notice ' GENERAL INFORMATION
From 04/12/06 thru 05/12/06  CONTACTUS |
Billing Cycle Number: 10 Gas Leaks & Emergencies 215235-1212
~ Account for: : Billing & General Information 215 23541000
JANETTE CURRY s o
305 WALNUT LN, A Appliance Service | 215 2352050
Philadelphia PA 19144 ~ Theftof Gas 215 684-6383
: ‘ Foreign Language Assistance 215 235-1000
o ‘; , Hearing impaired TTY Line 215 236-4646
NG summary . - R o " s i - . <
Past Due Amount $3,845.58 epresentar:;sbogj Hablan Espan;i . 215 2352175
Adjustments $55.92 £9 SHE - WWW.pgWorKs.com
Current Charges $176.31 ; CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS
—— ~ : {Hours Sa.m. « 5p.m.)
|Total Amount Due By | Center City 1137 Chestnut St. (M, T, TH, F)
WJun12,2006 , ‘$43077-81 Germantown 210 W, Chelten Ave, (T, W, F)
S. Philadelphia 1601 S. Broad St. (M, W, TH)
Frankford 4410 Frankford Ave. (T, TH, F)

N. Phlladelphia 1337 W. Erfe Ave, (M, W, TH)

RECE!VED © W. Philadelphla - 5230 Chestnut St. (M, T, W,F)
JAN 2 2 2008
' PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

SEGnr—n fostilabiothiolet 18]

RETATY O W DUTILAw ;
To avoid Finance Charges p!ease pay fotal amount due by the due date. Fmance Charge is ca!cuiated at 1 5%

monthly. (18% yearly)

The above statement shows an unpaid final billing. Prompt payment will be appreciated. If payment has been
rendered, please accept our thanks.,

Questione or complalnts about your Lill? Please eall us bofore the Due Date at 2152351000,
Or write to: PGW P.O. Box 3500, Phily., PA 19122.0050

Please return this portion with your paymem. :
Writa your actount nuinber on your check or monay order made payable to PGW,

Account Number: 3113668289
‘Due Date: Jun 12, 2006
{ Place "X* in box for , Pleass Pay: $4,077.81
D' address corrections, Print . E=1r= ==
conections on reverse side, ]
~ Amount Enclosed: DJ D DU DD
t!!H“[thnﬂ”lluh!ﬂhll””lilH‘lni"l”lﬂl’l't[l}ﬂi . — - ‘l"i")}ﬂ)ll}Inllll’ll[”ﬂl“in”ll’!‘lhllﬂli]t‘ﬂ”“l[
JANETTE CURRY - 39 Philadelphla Gas Works
305 WALNUT LN, A NG \ oy  PO.Boxizes
Philadelphia PA 19144 - ( \ | Baltimore, MD 21297-1606

F-0l190 Yoas .
/%) [ njor Phlasin

L36682898000000004077811

-“'-'::-——-—-v'ﬁ

PG X mbrT—




JANETTE CURRY | , Page: 2 of 2

305 WALNUT LN, A e L -
Philadelphia PA 19144 Billing Date: 05/17/08

Account Number: 3113668288

,x,x}- Previous: Payments Batance Brought Re airs: 3nﬂ EAYCT n’tﬁ%«&cwuﬂ k
Account ’%“..f’f*ﬂalnnce 3&1@ *Received:}?"" S eEEorwardss Adft}zstm&nisv 2 .‘C:h*g;es > Batance, :
5umimary , $3,845.58 $0.00 $3,845.58 $5592 53?2}.31 %»,&??*81;
Current

SA ID# 2378988187, 5906 OLD YORK RD

Basic ‘ Rz’ate Class: General Ser Residential Tax
Charges .
Supply Charges :
Commodity Charge 72 Ccf@$1 31 9., T ST S STt 284 48
Total Supply Cnarges e e . SBEEETT
Delivery Charges
Customer Charge @ $12. 00 ..... $i26C
Distribution Charge 72 Ccf @ so.sss*;ak.\., areiem s e o e s ek wansnbe s b b $47.96
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.05558 for 36 Lays ... vueereeoiee s itieee e nn 54 05CR
. Weather Normalization AGUSIMENE c...cesiveiuseteeeiesseeeseece saosesoreas arisseene oo £14.36
TOtal DENVENY ChAarGeS w..voveeivvivereisesasass eereer oo oirt rvee s oneemiaas obeseeerir o e S0 32
Pa SA1ES TaX 7% OF $164.78 wuevrirreinservesssassinesssirensiaseesnsosamsessr. sessons o vasssscsnisesses $14.53

Total CUMTent BIllng CHATGES w.cvrvevvssssssoevar s sssrison s o et $176.31

Ad;ustment Adjustments for SA ID # 2378988187

Detail Late Payment Charge .....cccovurecminmrcsiciionsenmanes reniiaein PRAET eivimanas rearasssanidn $55.92
Tota'Ad’ustmentshl (ITIEY T N" i'i‘lil-’lh‘lthllbll‘\lbhdibi‘,bl“lh“g‘&l.#lﬁl“liﬁ‘li . AAR L BIELABR LS W v LTS ¥ $55Q92

Meter Detall Meter# 17541987 - Semce Pomt. 9972202010 Next Meter Read:.lun 13, 2006

.....

Energy SA ID# 2378988187, 5906 OLD YORK RD

Usage  COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH 500 ISTORICAL DATA | AGT 12 MONTHS
Information : ; This Year Last Year ggg_‘“ .| Total Ccf 1817.00
Avg Daily Usage (Ccf) 2.0 0.0 200 Avg Ccf 159.42
Billing Days 30 0 1004 : ,
Avg Daily Cost $5.88  $0.00 BT T ASoND.S EMAN B nccpal
g:ﬁf;ge PGW has initiated account status reporting with Trans Union, This will allow other creditors

to view your credit experience with PGW. It is important for you to keep your PGW account
current and in good standing. Your PGW payment records will be incorporated into your
parsonal credn rating.

PGW Exhibit- S
Page__ 2 of L




PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS Notlos Date: U3/16/06

B0CW MONTGOMERY AVENUE, PHILAOELPHIA. PA 101220050 Account Number: 3113668289

10-DAY SHUT OFF NOTICE
* Your Gas Service May be Shut Off !

Because your bill is past due, we will shut off the gas to 5906 OLD YORK RD on o after 8: 00 AM on 03/27/06. This notice
will remain effective for 60 days. To talk about vour bill or this notice, please call our office at 215-235-1777. ’

We will not shnt off the gas if you do ONE of the following: * Youmay be chigible for 2 payment agreemeat or special assistance
- Arrange 10 pay your pest due amount of $2,482.67. programs. Call 215-235-1777 nght away to provide us with household
«  Pay the amount you owe ot your payment plan, ncome and occupant information. - Documentation of your iscormne may
* Show us & paid recespt for the past due amount, ‘ bf Tequired, such as pay stubs or m.‘{k’c“fncms‘ B
& Makc Y paymcn‘ mmngﬁrﬁ by you Inﬁy bC Chgiblc for a spcc‘a] b (.a&]l us ‘f yQuf ‘:’mdim‘d pays }'Om' tmhty bllL YCU havt cenam lcgal
BSSISLADCE PrORTEM. ’ protecnons. ‘ o
o Cottaet us 1o dispute the bill « Ifyou hav_c trouble understanding or speakiog English callus for fiee
If we shut off your gas service, vou may have to pay )l of the following lmicrpretanon.. . )
before we turh YOur serviee oft * 1fyour service is shut off, you may be required to poy any edditional bills
‘ ' that have become past due to restore your sefvice.
Past Due Amount - $2,482.67 ’ « Al adult occupants of the premise whose naiics are on the mortgage, deed
Security Deposit $300.00 ' or lease are considered the *customer’ and are responsible for payment of
“Tum On Charge $123.23 the bill, :
Totsl ' £2,905.90 * Ifservice is shut off ANY adult occupant who biss been living at the
(Plus $372.00 if we must dig up the street 16 shut off the gas). _ premise may have to pay #ll or portivns of this bilf to have service
f : restored. .
MEDICAL EMERGENCY NOTICE ’ ¢ lryour service is shut off, you must contact us after your payment hes
Let us know If someone living in your home is serionsly ill or has a been made to be sure you have met all conditions to have the service
medieal condition. WE WILL NOT SHUT OFF YOUR SERVICE timed back on and to arrange access to your premises, It raay take up to
provided you: ' t2ven days 0 have your sewige restored. ' .
1. Have your licensed physician or nurse practitioner certify by phone WINTER SHUT OFF PROVISIONS Dec. 1-March 31
or lo writiug that such 2o illness exists and that i may be sggravated If  + Contact us before the shut off date to give us household und occupant
your service Is stiut off. Writien certification is needed within 7 doys: information to see if you qualify for any assistance programs,
afd * L'you are low income there sre special rules nbout whether we may
2. Make arrsngements to pay this bill. You must provide us with ~ shut off your gas in the winter. Add together the monthly income in
household Income and occupant laformation to determine your your househoid, Look at the chart below to determine your group. You
paynient terms white protected under the medical cértification. may need to provide us with proof of income,
‘ ' : » ¢ If your Income is 150% of the fedéral poverty guldellnes or below,
IMPORTANT TO KNOW ~ BEFORE WE SHUT OFF YOUR GAS we must first ask the PUC for permission to shut off your service.
SERVICE : We will notify you prior 1o shutting off service if we ask the PUC for
* If'you have questions ot need more informaton, please call us 10day at PerInIssion 1o tenninate your gas service. ,

215-235-1777. After you talk with us, if you are not satisfied, you may * If your fncome is sbove 150% but does not exceed 250% of the
- file s complaint witk: the Public Utility Commissior (PUC), The PUC may  federal poverty guldelines, we will nof shut off Your service if one of

delsy the shutoff if you file the complaint befors the shut-off date. To these conditions apply to you:
contact them call 1 (800) 692-7380 or write 1. Pennsylvania Public Utility 1. Someone in your household is 12 or younger or 65 or older; or
Commission, Box 3265, Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265. 2, You have paid at least one-half of your last twvo monthly gas bills; or
* Ifyou have a valid Protection From Abuse order from & court, there are 3. If over the last two months you have paid at least 15% of your
nddivonal protections available 1o you. Call us linmediately at household income toward the ges bills.
215-235-1777. You will be required to provide us with a copy of the . e — : e 7
order. __Federal Poverty Guldelines (FPG) 2006 o
| Houschold Size | Your household income | Your household income
including children jis 150% of the FPGor |18 151%~ 250% of the
- [belowif it is: ‘ FPG 1f it is:
1 $1,225 or less 151,736 -52.043
3 | SL6%0orless $1,651« 52,750
hnmi‘inm[fththflnf:m”"um,”m“u“num;;xlul 2 Pt ‘ 3:233 :;12: ~ g:ggfig‘:gg
JANETTE CURRY Each addidonal | Add 5425 Add $426-5708
305 WALNUT LN A  person . - ‘
Philadeiphia, PA 19144 . ' : = - : ’ -
: - % If'we shut off your service during the winter months (between
3 December 1 and March 31) we will restore your service within 24 hours
, o : of your mecung all requirements to have service reconnected. Where
PGW Exhibit - - :

 street digging is required, it may tke up to 7 days.
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PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS

Notlce Date: 03/16/06

00 W. MONTGOMERY AVENUE, PHILADELPHIA, PA 191220050 ' ‘ Accoum Number: 3113668289

AV]SO DE CORTE DE SERVI CIO EN 10 DiAS

iPodrian cortarle ef servicio de gas!

Debido 2 que su cuenta estd retrasada, Je vamos a cortar el servicio de gas en la direccién 5906 OLD YORK RD 1 las 8:00 k
s, o mas tarde el dia 03/27/06. Este aviso tiene vigencia por 60 dias. Psrn hablar scerca de su cuentn o de este aviso, Hlame

g nuestras oficines a} 215-235-1777,

{\_70 le cortaremos ¢l pas sl hace UNA de las sipuientes cosust .

» Hacer arreglos pars pagar 1a cantidad vencida de $2,482.67

* Pague la cantidad que debe en su plan de pagos,

s Mostrarnos un recibo de que pagd lo cantidad ventida. '

*» Haver un arreglo de pagos o detsrominar i califica pars inscribirse €1 ug
ptograma de asistencis especial ,

+ Linmarsos para disputsr 1s cuenta,

Cantided qué debe $2,482.67
Depbsito de garantia £300.60
Cargo de recouexidn $123.23
Total $2,905.90

(Mix $372,00 gt ténemos que hacer alguns excavarién en le calle para
cortar ¢l serviclo de gas)

AVISO SOBRE EMERGENCIA MEDICA

Avixenos sl slgufen que vive en su eass estd gravemente enfermo o

padece Una enfermedad. NO LE CORTAREMOS EL SERVICIO

sletapre y cuando:

1. Un tédico sutorizads pars ¢jercer o uni enferthera practicante

declare por téléfono o por escrito que existe dichu enfermedad y que la

misms podria empeorar sile cortan ¢l servicio, La declaracion escrita

se requiere eo un plazo de 7 diagt y

2, Hupwurreglos para pager esta cuenta, Deberd proporciounarmos
luformution sobre el Ingreso de la familla y los ocupantes de I casa

para determinar sus términos de pago mientras esté bajo el amopare de

18 declarncion médica.

IMPORTANTE ~ ANTES CORTARLE EL SERVICIO DE GAS
E ]

* Sitient mbs pregurtas o necesita rmas informacion, Himenos boy mismo
8l 215-235-1777, S1no queda satisfecho despuds de hablar ¢os nosotios,
puede presentar uns queja ante la Comision de Servicios Piblicos (PUC).
La PUC puede demorsr 1o fechs del conte si usted presenta ta quejs antes
de ese dle. Pars coptunicurse con ellos Hume al 1 (800) 692-7380 0 envie
unscants o Pennsylvania Public Uity Commission, Box 3265,
Harisburg, PA 17105-3265.

+ - S serualmente estd protegido por uns orden de Proteccibn contra abuso
emitids por wy tribunal, entonces tumbién lo mparin otras protecciones,
Ligmenos iomedistamente g1 215-235-1777. Nos tendrd que
proporcionar uns copia de 1n ordex,

+ " Es posible que usted ealifigne pars un arreglo de pagos o pare programas
especintes de agisteacia. Llame al 215-235.1777 inmedintamente pars
proporcionsrnos ta mnformaciéa sobre el ingreso-de 1s familia y 1a cantidad
de otupanies. Posiblements ses necesario que bos proporeions
documentazin, como por ejemplo, talonarios de pags o dovumentos de
los unpuestos. )

* Llimenos si su wirendador paga su cuenta de Juz y gas pues en ese caso
usted hiene siertos aparos legales.

+ Gi no entiznde bien inglés o nio lo hably, Hémenos para que le
propotetonemos interpretacién granits,

PGW Exhibit-___ >

’Puup Ll‘ af (p

* Sils cortan ¢l servicio, es posible que tenga que pagar cuslquier otra
cuenta pendienie que wenga pare que le restatren ¢l servicio.

*+ Todos los ocupantes adultos de la casa cuys nombre aparece eén la
gseriturg o contrato de arrendarmisnto s consideran como ‘cliene’ y
tictien In obligacion de pagar fa cuenta,

* . Stle cortan ¢f servicso CUALQUIER sdulto dcupanse que Hays vivido en
Ia residentia tendrd que pagar todo o parte de ests cuenta pars qué le
restauren ef servicio.

* Bile cortan ef servicio, tendrd que contactarnos después de que pague pars
ue pudamos aseguramos de que haya cumplido todos los requisitos para
que le restauren el sexvicio y para hacer una cita con ¢l finde qus
tengamos acceso a st residencia. La restauracién de su servicio podrla
tarcar hasts mete dias.

DISPOSICIONES PARA EL CORTE DURANTE EL INVIERNGO .

~ 1 de diclembre al 31 de marzo

* Comuniquese con nosotros antes de I fechs de corte pars ‘
proporcionainos la informucién sobre ingresos de ls familis y cantided de
ocupantes pare determingr si califica pars 1nc de los programas de
asistencia,

» Sisu fawilia percibe pocos ngresox, tiny reglas especiales con
respecto uf corte del servicio de gas durante el Invierno. Sume el
ingreso mensual de todos los integrantes de sy familia. En-el cusdro que s&
presenta & coatinuacion, determind 8 cul gripo pertenecen. Es posible
que nos tenge que proporciopar comprobantes de ingresos,

v §isu ingreso es el 150% de lns pautay federales de pobrezs o menos,
primero tendremos que pedirie permiso s ls PUC pars cortarle el
servicto. Le avisaremos antes de cortarle el servicio si le pedimos
storizacin 6 18 PUC para desconccaris su servicio de gas,

* Sisu ingrese es mas de) 150% pero no excede el 250% de 1ss pautas
federales de pobreza, vo Je cortaremos ef serviclo sl en su caso
corresponde una de las sigulentes sitwacloness
1. Alguicn de su casa es menor de 172 afios o mayor d& 65 afios de edad.
2. Usted ya pagd por fo menos 4 mited de sus Gldmas dog cuentss del gas

Oy ’
3, Sia o largo de los Gltbmos dos meses ha pagado por fo menos ¢l 15%
del ingrésa de su farnilis contrs las cuentas del gas,

Dar:ctﬁccs de Pobrm chcn! (DPF} 2005
Nimero de El ingreso de 1a familia | Elingreso de la famxhn =
integragtes del hogar, del 151-250% del de s
incluyendo menores |DPF o metorsies. | DPFsies:
T , $1,225 o menos | 51,226 $2,042
2 ‘ $1,6500menos 1 $1,651-82,750
3 §$2,075 o menos 52,076« 83,458
~ 4 | $2,500 0 menos $2.501 - 34,167
Porcadapersontt | Agidanse § 425 Afifdinse $426-$708
edictonal ] . . e g e

+ Silecortamos el serviclo durante los meses de Invierno (entre el § de
diciembre y ¢l 31 de marzo) )¢ restaurarsmos €] sérvicio en on plazo de
24 horty si sausface tadns los requisitos pars 1a reconexion del servicio. Si
se requiere xcavecion de 1o calle, podris tardar hasts 7 dias.
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Account 0031 136E 8289 Cuny, Janette L

n Event Sibilings . T

Credit Collection Events;
05/12/200E, FINAL, Authoized
04/0172006, 56,96, Authoized
(3724720086, 5593N, Authorized
03/23/2008, 56930, Authorized
0321672008, 56.91, Authorized
0371972004, NSF, Authorized
011572002, MOBAT, Authotized
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Laoccount JetSearch: Curry, Janettelee (Old): - TR E}g
| Name... | |Cuny, Janetle Les [ i
 Taddiess .} [300E Wand Lo, 31/PrisdelprusPs nwx [Csueet. J
Account 005113668303 | [/ Aleits N
- : ' ~4C Lien, Miu SlD{Didyox}ud) Fomal e}
¥ g
Prone |15 HSdS |[1a83} [ Cash Drip Accoun! s
| Advanced Search.. ! Petsor i under Revenue Proteclion i
- -~ Last Contact 0971372007 - '
UpendetSons <4< Mailing address on account :
: 4l |~ Petson is main customer on 4 eccounts 1
11 |« 3USAs for abcount nE
Pending fina papment , 4
; e L1
 Account / Petson Information 10penAled.. i
Descripion ~ {Value el
w; Total arteals 0-33 , ’15.03 - S
; ~ T IR E
Potsniia JetSom }ShcwdegSoﬂ{E{useJelSonu} ’ = i) ||
W pcooul. kl — 5. 17316
< Account Pmagxcm Histoty _J (Bl cpte 3 :
- Account Letters Croditrar > A
& Adustment - Miscelaneous R e ‘v{_B ng wo— et N
< Adustmant - Transter af | Deposit cutent amt . V(VLBD |
<4< Bil Caloulation Lines Nextblidate | 1071872007 4 .
it Bi) Headet | [ Norutity aneats 0-30 - 0.00 :
4 Bil Segments N 31-60 0.00 fief

S T

J

| Dpen....| [ﬁpen;befébt:a.

| Stere Customer Contact... l

I‘Ehange Preletences...| i

ke e e

é%/yw

1o fnjoy-
0196 4B D4

Phila o |
“BECEVED
- JAN 2 2 2008
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ntit_‘_fotvc'mun Curey,

Janetteter . SV [
(oo 0051 1365 23 Cory, Janetis Lee s
P —— o ET ~——— E]Fulf:mmnl; :
(1 Dale  “yps ; “Comment  Person ]

10871472007 12UR zemmagahnng mmnaiusoge Ox. per Tield viss, this should be %Cu;ry.&andle Lot :g;_} :
Qi g desipnatesd Olfice riot 3R, reguest was sent ko AMD per previous | e
__Jeonlactto shange fiom 3R 1o Difice. i BE

072372007 J1BRU {Dispuie retsived on 07/2372007 closed on 772372007 103521 ¢
1AM Resoluion: Pet feld vist on 07/20/07 mete: 111973858 meter |
1eadng 0539 15 for office &t 163 of premive on giound level gas 1
, apphances is spsce hester onk BTU Max. 30,000 /BTU Mirenat 1
S 7,000 & no hos wates in olfice bath tom / relened to AMD to i/ ;
N _schenoe dotigration hom 3R to Olfice 7 the 37 Apt iz a1 Elsetio /. é"\’_"“’"\
: 0722372007 1DBU Disputs recsived an 37/2372007 regading Ttace meter b ppng o o4
+ 107822007 JBILL [Rield visit schedule for 07/2ﬂ/2007 : aneils '

4

e s : 1Cutty, Janelts Lee e
g E— I T
e {Chﬂﬂﬂﬁ Customne Cr:;.-)tamm_l IL,aum‘:hHe!axed.l’mnsachan. | / !




i :_ Customer [ DruDispute

¥
¥
¥

Dae /?.3/‘.2‘ Tane [103500em | Sowce JeiSearch

LCTpne [DR‘U‘A Oru Dspute

T2 Cieatea: 077202007

st 10.3524 am

Rzlated Tiay

by DMCBILL

Atea {808 - Sg:iﬂenﬁ}si Genetal Service |1 Changed

at

by

[ Suvepahle Ao Deete Date '07)&3/2011 Class

inguiry

Comments. fpeater oniy BTL Mas. 30,000 / 87U Mrimal 7,000 & no het yeate: in affs bafk room / teiersd fo AM[‘ e

Faliow Up ‘ @ wBevevibroun O Wl

4
change designation fram 3R to Cifice / the 3R Apt iz alf Blectic 2 :
s
- Laltap——
Status: PuntDate Fiun Nurber Reptint
Template I
- Fsew\ew Lxs‘ Tlck(m : e e o s

- Pty [:] fﬁcwcwﬁrou:z H

&

f IURENUISTRTIR— L PA

B051 1366 8303 &.fry,,lancu» Lee

i

CAroount. -
i
=

" Premise.

=
| g
Fetson )
vy

{Chenge ] [ Canzel |




Page: 1 of 2

. L TR Billing Date: 00/20/07
PHIL PHI 3 RKS - . ‘ ‘
aa&%&ﬁ%&u&nv?&aﬁu& &ﬁoﬁ?&.&wmnm : Account Number: 5113668303
MONTHLY STATEMENT GENERAL INFORMATION
From 08/20/07 thru 09/19/07 , CONTACT US
Bilng Cycle Number 13 Gas Leaks & Emergencies 915 235-1212
Account for: Biling & General Information 215 235-1000
janette curry - C . o v gaik of
305 E WALNUT LANE, A Appliance Service 215 235-2050
'PHILA. PA 19144-1033 Theft of Gas . 215 684-6383
_ e Foreign Language Assistance 215 235-1000
B‘!!" Summa Hearing impaired TTY Line ‘ 215 236-4646
Past Due Amaunt $209.11 Represemanvtssb(];i Hablan Espanp;{ ‘215 235-2175
Currem Chafgeb - $12.00 CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS
= ‘ : - ({Hours 3a.m. -5 p.m.}
Total Amount Due By e  Center City 1137 Chestnut St. (M, T, TH, F)
| OCt 15, 2007 2 ’ » $224-20 Germantown 210 W. Chelten Ave. (T, W, F)

S.Philadelphia 1601 S. Broad St. (M, W, TH)
Frankford 4440 Frankford Ave. (T, TH, F)
N. Philadelphia 1337 W. Erie Ave. (M, W, TH)

- W.Philadelphia 5230 Chestrut St (M, T, W,F)

To avmd Fmance Charges pieasc pay total amount due by the due date. Finance Charge i is caicuiated at 1 5%
monthly. (18% yeariy)

Questions or eomplaints about your bill? Please calf us before the Due Datea1 215-235-1000.
Or write to: PGW P.O. Box 3500, Phila., PA 19122.6050

Pioase roturn this portion with yeur paymant. '
Wity your sccount numbar on your chack or money order made payabla to PGW.

Account Number: 5113668303
» ; Due Date: Oct 15, 2007
=1 Flace "X 1 box for Please Pay: $224.20
address correstions. Print 1 1 sine { g 3
corrections on reverse side. .
' Amount Enclosed: { DDDDD B 5% D
I A A T I T (T AR A okt lHolt l"”"‘m"’”"‘“"'I
janette curty Philadelphia Gas Works
305 £ WALNUT LANE, A - P.O, Box 11700

PHILA. PA 18144-1033 : Newark NJ 071014760

0051136683038000000000224208




janette curry , Page: 2 of 2
305 E WALNUT LANE, A ; e s ey
PHILA. PA 19144-1033 Biliing Date: 08/20/07

Account Number: 5113668303

; F*rév}duf; ) oPayménts | Balance'Brought Rapatrs and *c'unént ‘ AccQQnt
Account ‘Balance IRecelved ‘Forward | Adjustments ‘Charges :Balance
Summary | $208.11 $0.00 §209.11 |  $308 $12.00 $224.20
Current 5 1oy 5674333973, 301 E WALNUT LN, 3R
Basic Rate Class General Service Residential
Charges -

Supply Charges ,
Commodity Charge 0 Cef @ $1.14318 .ovvircconenincrininirnns eereareeiies ivenranns $0.00
Total SUDPLY ChargeS ..ovu s mreriiermsusssvesssvesssvisises TR Vhvrsiinbanioastsesinsssdonsnanii TT$0.00
Delivery Charges , o
Customer Charge @ 312,00 ...cicnieimnnionaineiene ebari s reasiannsd PRI $4.40
Distribution Charge 0 Cef @ $0.6931 wvurvvensiiarnenn peeiienrinbrinas eiirransranraneiaaetinaes - $0.00
Gas Cost Adjustment @ -$0.07067 for 11 Days ............ RSO preeainns w5000
Total Delivery Charges ..,.uu..... rerbaresebensaeaara b ant Erbaeni et osisraereaennis T %440
Supply Charges :
Commodity Charge 0 Cof @ $1.08106 1urisvininnicniniiniainss s reesienss $0.00
Total SUPPIY ChBIGES ... euivirienrevesecssreaescerseessressreessseanses Cenieveenhiesasnencissiniseaninesen %000
Delivery Charges ;
Customer Charge @ $12. 00 cerevoee e seee s sesren s I SRR ‘ $7.60
Distribution Charge 0 Cof @ $0B5527 ..oe. viveiveieeiaearciimiirescsaosivenss sessmssssnses $0.00
Gas Cost Adjustment @ ~$0.06998 fOr 19 DEYS .viurivimirvrsieioraeesississtersensesssions $0.00
Total DElVEry CHAIGES ..uvireereiieriiass e eeieieee vt sierecreenneeneiaen e et aenii 780
Total Current BIllNG CHEIGES .cuvevern viratesereniussntens rossaisnsinssacessinsrsssmssniossimmmmener 912,00
Adjustment Ad;ustments for SA D # 5874333973 ‘ ’
Detail Late Payment Charge i cinaisia s vesiasmaniiis hspaian et e st niesyetat $3.09
‘ TOtA] AGJUSHMENLS 1. vinversbessmismorinnsenussesssesarasesinssssriuresesans saressasstansesssatsaressnsesassinsstan $3.09
Meter Detaxl Meier #: 1973858 Service Point. 9972381418 Next Meter Read: Oct 18, 2007
' T TS T e o
' Ren 40 STy \ b tResding b frype &% nFactor i3 %herms ;
aazza;zooz L '\ esa l Actuai oY/ 19/2007T __ 638 l Actual 1.034 ! 0.0
ENeray s ip# 5674333973, 301 £ WALNUT LN, 3R |
Usage COMPARATIVE GAS USAGE THIS MONTH 50 HISTORICAL DATA LAST 12 MONTHS
information This Year Last Year ggk ~ Total Cef - 74.00
Av,g Daily Usage (Cef) 0.0 0.0 204 : - Avg Ccf 6.17
Billing Days 30 - 32 ) Tg‘ o -
Avg Daaiy Cost $0.40 $0.38 ‘ SONDJ pmJJAs ggggé vad
g::f;ge Effective Sept. 1,2007 PGW rates have changed Commodity Gharge decreased to

$1.08106 per CCF. Gas Cost Adjustment increased to $(0.06998) per CCF. Distribution
Charge decreased to $0.65527 per CCF. The charges will decrease the typical reszdentiai
heating bill by about $91.32 a year.




UEYAccount ﬁn;cs Wistory: Curry, Janette Loe

=400 %]
Hep . .
(iomri] 005113568502 Mame Cury,JanmiisLos |
VTfmsbata b Cervge Amuélémoum Actual Bolance . Cotent Amount . Cuttent Basres . Desost oabond | v k
09072007 TR gl T 1200 22470 LM 0.65] *}
JEPL Y i e L 308 ooARA0 A LS ang |
: g T 1200 20917 “agd el g.00
st et EPE 1] FEIR 197 111 R NREET 000
waruzaw (Y i 1 1700 18420 FECU e 3.01
NFr2ar00 i PAY [ 00 T Ye6e0 S Cmgagh 300
/22007 IBILL u_ ‘ 1200 7820 R AL oo '
gt gyt APE 9] k§Y 2620 18 X 1.00
0873272007 1PAY it 1208 20316 SRR L 700
2672172007 VBILE T 1200 21516 47 00 S A T0nle
B Account Financial History: Curry, Jonette Lee . ! oy
Hels - s . y
{Becoom ] oot 13658303 Home Cry Janelislee o
L Tiers Dala Tope . Betwios | Attusi Amourd . AdualBalans  Canent Ament . Curent Balaies DupostzmHmd ]
e e O e 1200 1516, T Tzl CTIARIE 0.00]+
0572277007 18itL u 1200 20316 A 0.00]
0572172007 1PAY € -50.00 15116 , scmcr _ 19 14 o™
paRdroey a0 g 12.00 24176 200 L aaih 6.00
mnm? DAY g 70 00 615 . n o IV B 00
R A O [ | 4343 29816 v 49, e 000
) asmzzan? ALLOWS 1] , 40000 HM9E7 10 SAYLY 0.00
U2/22P007 BRL [ S & R 1)) s CBLET a.col
SR INSFCHA 1 J 28028 WL o S 0.0
Bt [HGEPAY iy ooc 760 24 [ PR 0 Colad
HEY Account Financial Hiskory: Curry, Janctte Lee PITIR i n )
Heip ; i , .
[Accows | 0051 1366 B3NG Hame Curpdenceles En
) l Tran: Dae Tm ! Se‘rv&ce: v“Auw wunla&dn&e Cm'aﬂAmm’r Cur'm'yyr\lag{anca‘b Dépostt oty Hand {
+ JOESLRET Bl U 6338 34567 By 36y AT 000«
VTR T T INGECHA u 2400 A e R 0.00
{om ol INEEEAY ol 100 26029 G0E KRR 0.00
“ Bpee 2T JCANE U 1200 26028 R 2551 X4 6.0
H i KEER ] 7545 248728 L1545 228 ] 0.0
* |62 PR Y BT . 48278 T N IR T | O
Lol IPEWVE U S 43008 0.00
, 2ioky, KFEH U Ay g s 000
< AURZOERY R T T T A 0.90
o ol gl U i R sEl o b.600e




[ Contacts for Account: Curry, Janette Lee

Avcouni ] 0002 56885102 Cuny, Janetts Lee Cl Tiersac iy
» < e - Bl i — X Full Commants

O Pate - lype ; , N Commem , Pcr*an ’ !
1041672007 ({BILL  {Hand del ivery repork to Ann Ciomiey 07/23/07 & hand dci very reporl Cuuy Janette Lea -

: i lodagler the second time tg Ann Crorley
0775372007 1DRU :Dispale ieceved on 0772372007 closed on 772372007 170514 :
o AM: Hesolutiore Per field visit on 07/20/07 lor teter §1495453 |
" imeter toading 2420 s for HH S AWH. e
0772372007 iOHU Dispule recerved on 07/23/2007 tegatding Trage meter &pipmg. . b b
g 1723 B/?UU? gt iField vist schedz.lﬂ- for 0772072007 Cuniy, Janelte Lee - '~ )
06/29/2007 .BI.L 1Call 20OR no answer left message to call back 10 sehedule field visit Cuniy, Janste Lee
06/19/2007 1BL.L CollMis Cuny vesterday to schedule field vist & Mrs. Cuny said !hat Cuny, Janette Lee
v she have lo call me back lo ieschedule field vist . )
0671522067 1CAU. [Ms Cuity caled me on Tuesday, 6/12/07 to set up the feld vist | Cuny, vanette Lee
/ lagan | celled DR and spoke to Mike Chavvana and he wit sssian

\

S

{the job to a fep » asked bim o have the tep get back to me | called
Mike today 16 see if the job has been assigned Waiting fot &
B esponse back e
061522007 1CRU 1REer towite up At 5336 Jle York A heaing was held on 8/410? Carry. Janstie Les ,
;/ ‘ sndMs Curry wes advised again by the court that PGW must get ‘ , i
) into the apaitments at this praperty and al $906 Did York
€6/0472007 10U [PUC Fomnal Docket ¥ F 01 54595 {2 fled or 11 /3/2005 12,0000
Al )
372672007 1B.LL {Peificld visit on 03723707 for meter #1495459 meter tead 18727 |Cuny, J anelte Lee
; gas spphances sie [ HH 186,000 BTL & AWH 36,000 BTU-50
‘ /-r‘ galior AWH] i ask Mis. Cuny could i check the 27, & 3F . Apt she
E ! said o besause sha never made anangement with leriant tor 2F1 &
- ) 13F1 7 also meter B1506240 1ead "5237" was off/ Ny
03726/2007 1BILL 10n03/23/07 1 Call Mrx. Cuny & 8AM & instiucted het that 1 wiﬁ be ot Cury, Janette Lee
piemice n abowt 20 to 30 murte shie said OK Janived at premise at
‘ G.298M waled torMits, Curty from B.22 AM to .20 AM at about 84E
/ the tenart Lo 5308 said Mts Cuny was thete 5 waited ant minute & }
left ithen ca! Mis. Cuity & she said she was close by & will be right
thete & ther Mis. Cuity call me back about 5to 10 minute tate &
- ___|seid she was having cat problem & fo' me o walt fo her ; ,
03/15/2007 [CRU. Me Cuny did call me in the moimihg and | contacted DRU to set up | Curty. Janstte Lee
fieid visit, Field vist 1s setup.§ also told Ms. Cury 1o callme back so :
we can discuss the bils. Wating fot hier cak. | did waive ipc and

snleied the agreement pes lotmal setlemert.

ﬁ’j‘l'l())’)ﬁﬁ') A+ 1] i Skt aisntiai T3 MG IOAO & LML s DS OGNS LL.A f’ nr. CRP TN K.
.

«]

kb Lo
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[Chamef‘u*mmar Contact rLaun Prelated Transacior:. ]
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acts for mq‘.-ucu;rﬁ;j.asig&gge , , )
: v =
'Acc:ount } o002 58885102 Cuny. Janette Lee | D ransacaen oy

[ Date

Type

 Comment Berson

U571972007 JCRU

M: Curry dzd cal me inthe maming and 1 contected DRU toset up “Suny, sanste Lee
field visit Fiald visitis set up 1 elso wla Mz Cunpto cali me batx 5o -

we sap discuss the bills, Waiting for her call  did wave Inc and

entered the adreement per foimal settiement

|GEs1875007

|
I
{BILL
[

@ Ful ﬁmma;a.,

Per hield visit on 02/08/2007 1call COR on C2/08/07 & the COF 'C:.:uy Janette Lae
cancel the order

0275202007 F'AY

116077475 00 PYMNT NSF/ NO 2000 SERVICE FEE CHAQ&: Curry, Janete Lee
DUE TO PYMNT MADE WITH MULTIACCTS ON CHECK 8
5715,

V6272573007 'cau

{
Fumal Comp.aint irwestgatian shows a Bill fom RPU trom 5308 Gid d 1Cumy, Janstte Lee -
i

ok Roda. 4714705 to §/19/05 was tanstaned to 301 £ Walnat

Lansfened ths bil back 1o 5908 Old Yoik Road Waived late

i
payment charges for this bill from 307 £ Wanut St ;

0270772007 1CRU.

Gpeke to Ms Curty today and we set up afield vistfor SSDB SSGB ;Cmry‘ J aﬁetie Leé
ald York and 103 E Walrut Lane, 3F for Fiday 2/9/07. Also i

jAltended & Meating on 2/6/07, Per heaing we ais ir process of

rvestigation. Formalis open

02/G7/2007 |CAU

Foimeal comglaint is openinvolves 5906 and 5908 both pmpemas %Cwu‘y‘ Janslte Lee

Hinvestigation ongoing.

{1372872006_[COLL

melta, answer machine, 1Cuny, Janatte Lee

10/04/2006 1C3L

BCS #1994525 deciron (e¢'d hom PUC M Hivisk 10/4706. To_ 1Cuny, Jenette Lee
nave sevice restored at 5306 DId York Rd, Ms Cuny is responsiole :
for the balances owed at accounts: 8 0092 5513 $3876.58. 25 888“
102 $3730.58 and 31 1366 8299 $3425.88, :

09/06/72006 - {SERO

Bil Pard Tuin On, B5/07/2006, 1200 - 1600 5/7/06 PM_ Cunry, Janstie Lee

£8/31/2006 {SERD

Bill Pard - uin On, 09/02/2006, 3200 - 1607 turn on uk'd per Linde  |Cuny, wanette Lee
Peers CHU

| 6873172006 [COLL

wnon ok by Linda Peera CRU ' ‘ ‘ , ‘ {Cumi, Jadctte Lee

0873172006 {CRU

&iu- gyen puc complamt - leport sent B/0E - ho dectsson rendexed 3z Cuny, vanetle Lee
of yet - shut olf due to no hold on aceount - okay for tum enfor this
sddiess only - 59C8 old york 1d

97!28!2006 ’CGLL

07/20/2006 |BILS

WMELITA////BNGWERING MACHINE [Cony, Janete Lee

ki nn

B i oot b Wi s

"

it 1 ok A i b Ve ¥ b o

Ttiosed high bill no tesponse for COR ‘ {Cuny, Janetie Lee

0771272006 [BILL

Call COR left inessage PGW need to schedule hield vist also maited | Cuny, Janette Lee
1DRU letter explaining that PEW need o schedule field visit

06 372006 cnu

;BCS iﬁ 994525 senl wpoit to PUC for deciston,....Ms Curty has Cuny, Janetts Lee

sbab i ankioos W § % s A »saand i idlos el ke i

1

{ I’hangx: Cusm'ne* Ccntact ; fLaunch Ralated Trangactinn I

e e S Gt R



Y Contacts for Account: Curry, Jonete tes

o AR i gt 1y

{1 Transaction History

] Aceo. nr ] opoz 5888 5102 Cuny, Janetle Lee
= - @ Full Commerts
r Bale T iype o Comment _Peisor: ]
S e mveshgatxon Formal is open { +
0520772007 TCRU |Farmal compiaint is apen involves 5306 and 5308 both propeties. | Curiy,Janette Lee
d Investigation ongomg. e , o
111/23/2006 |COLL Imelta. answer machine Cuny, vanelie Lee
1070479006 CAU |BCS #1994525 decision recd kom PUC M Pk 1074706, 15 Cuny, vanetie Lee
‘ kavs service testored at 5908 Old Yoik Bd, Ms Cuny is rezponsiole
; Heor the balances owed at accourity 8 0092 5513 $3876.58, 25 8885,
: 102 $3730.58 and 31 1366 8269 $3425 88 ORI ,
04/06/2006 |SERD Bl Paid Turn On, 08/07/2006, 1200 16008/7708FM___  1Cuiy, Janetle Lee
ﬁemzznns SERD | il Paid Tum On, D8/02/2006, 1200 - . 1600 tum on ok'd pes Linda | Cutty, Janetie Lee
- 1Peiera CRU s
0873172006 1COLL Tture or ok by Linda Peieca O AU Cunty.Jenetielee
00/71 72066 |CRU e openpuc complaint - teport sent 6706 - no decrion rencered as| Cusy, Jenette Lee
of yet  shut off dus to no hold on'account - okay for turm orfar this
U address only - 53908 cid york «d ,
0772672006 COLL MEUTA//HANSWER\NG MACHINE Cuny, Janelte Lee
07/20/2006 18'L8 |Closed high bill no response for COHR Tuny, Jarelte Lee ' o
0771242006 1BILL (Sl COR left message FGW need to scheduie !'leid visk alsa mailed |Gy, Janette Leg 0718720
) DAU letter expisicing that PGW noed lo schedule field sasit : )
0E713/2006 ICBE |BLS 41994525 sentrepart o PUL for decision,,..Ms Cutry has Curty, Janette _es
' valious sccounts with unpeid balances, These are londlerd/tenant
jptepenies ‘We tecomimend that she pay these accourt balances n
tulito avind adverss action o hes oredit import as wel as fulure
] - collzction activity. o
UB/13/2006 {CR U fcont setvice was disconnected for nmpayment atthe cum, not 1Ty, Janetteten i
1 dug, on 4714705, Pet het complaint, Ms Cury stated that it was ‘ i
untalr to shut off the service. The balance on 4414705 was 'f l ;
$4451.04. Ms Cuny received the 5E 91 nutice &s well 85 the 50, g3r: :
notice pliot to the shut oft. Al & zafety check performed by MIU on i
/19705, The semvice was lound on alter the otiginat shut olf, O that
1date the service was shut off. Ms Cuny had the service 1estored on
, 11473706, .
12/01 JOT05 |SERTTTun Off [AMR), $2/01/2005 scvheduled. tu!n off Cutty, Janels Lee
1 #03/2005 1BILL leoni tun on 1Cuiy, Janette Lee :
11!01/2005 SERUILE TO CONFIRM TURN ON Cuny, Janetie Les S
! 10128"200" SERO{ Turn Dn, 11/03/2005, 800 - 1200 bpto U {Cuny, Janette Lee » -;J
T -y

| Change Lustcraer Contact . ( ] Leunch Belated “rancaction .. |

e i e




'acont:JeSearcﬁ'-‘\iFr Janettelee . o S SIE At A w1

[Name 1 {Curty. Janelte Lee_ I

L

. [Aodiess. | 59080 Yok Ad/PhindolphiaPs T Sweet. |
hocount:  [000256885102_ | (/) Aletts ‘
o R Lien Foimal +
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;immwmmz%m JBaymentli i wmﬁmm
i i rveel! Typeil [iDue Date Amotint ]| 1
12/142005  BILL 01/10/2006 466318 $66348 $663.18
low1amo08  LPC $9.94 $673.12 $672.12
0171372006  BILL 838 0210712006 388162  $1,55474  $1.554.74]
021142006  LPC §2317  $157791  $1.577.91
021142006 BILL 5016 R 32 408 1278 811 03/10/2008 $904.76  $2.48267  $248267
103115120068  LPC 0.00 $36.74 $2,519.41 $2,519 41
03157008 BILL 5360 R 29 344 11.86 731 0407/2006 $722.83  $3,24240  $3242.40
losrtarzoos PG 0.00 $47.56  $328998  $3,.289.98
loartamoos  BILL 5623 R 29 263 9.07 499 0510972006 355560  $3.84558  $3,845.58
0511512006  LPC 0.00 §55.02  $3.90150  $3.90150
031712008  BILL 5695 R 30 72 2 40 142 06/12/2006 $176.31  $407781  $4.077.81]
108/17/2006 INTAPL .00 {# 1.889) 34.065.92 $4,0685.92
08/17/2006  DEPAPL 400 (5246.00)  §$3,81992  $3819.92
losratizoos  pAY 000 Cheek ($39404)  $3,42583  $3425.88
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Specific Service Agreement Statement of Account SA-8332563714

CustomarNarme | I, il From Date .
JJANETTE CURRY 2/8/2007 : ] 5: &moow
‘, mmmﬁne address 'SA'Number
15806 OLD YORK RD PHIL, PA dm:ﬁ .Eom 8332563714
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Raged AL P AT AL mixw:auc:—‘ — SO »«

Transaction R nmim__m_.w” Wi ransactio

2 CCF sl ,

cw\._a\McOﬂ R 34 448 04/1042007 mmquw wmmm “w mmmm 12
o4/18/2007 R 30 243 £56 05/09/2007 $460.52 $1,289.64 31,289 64
10511512007 R 31 127 220 06/08/2007 §260.24 $1,539.88 $1,539.88
0s/yd72007 R 30 G5 21 071102007 $206.47 $1,746.35 $1,748.35
07118/2007 R 30 91 4 06/08/2007 $184.76 $1,931.11 $1,931.11
08/14/12007 R 31 84 o 0810742007 $171.583 $2,102.64 $2,102.64
09/1372007 R 30 118 & 10/08£2007 §232.60 $2,335.24 $2,335.24
10412/2007 R 29 48 17 , 11/06/2007 $98.42 $2,433.66 $2,433.66
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[EYMeter Read Query: MTR 1754195 {Int: SS5205), Active, EQUIMTER/L250; MO =i g T P |
Adon . _ e R _
(Fmss ] 5905 0id York Ra/Philadeiphie Pa o “ : f
Sevice Pois, o ; ‘ ; ;

P Twe Benm ] [Mete J{MTR J[174°98] /] e 555205 equiMTER/L250
= 23 Measuing Components B
[MEd____JOM_RATU 70D RegsteiCods]  [Adiiiets Aosd |
43765 ICCF [+ | i 1z
Meter Read Histoy - For §P - Conn Cni GBS, GSRT, MTR 1754193, 10/11/07 6951 0000 CCF R N ‘
,[Nefi'et' e Reéd'ﬁa&emm‘e: L Regdm ‘;“fLovy Lmt HighLimd___1p/Bo UOM 100 Source 7l
MIR 1754198 110920051025 | 368300000 00000 0.000CIN/R_JCCF lAmResd |+
VTR 1754798 111/03/200512°9 | 3878.0000 00006 000BO[T/S 1CCF {Exchangs |
MTA 1621251 [11/03/20051218 | 43340000, 91470000,  QO0ODF/A_ICCF {Exchangs |
MTP 1621251 +11/03/200512°7 | 43340000 00000 OOOGOINZR iCCF §  iTumOn.
MTR 1621251 [10/117200518685_| | 91470000, 9147 0000N/N ICCF | [Peater
MTR 1621251 '09/12/2005 12.22 974700000 9147.00000N/N_LCF | 'Readar
MTR162125) |08/10/200510 38 | 81470000 3147 D000JN /N _TLCF Readet
MTR 1621751 |07/26/20051311 3147 0000 00000 OOO0OIN/B ICCE Tun Dif
MIR 1621251 07/11720052139 | 91460000 DOOBY _ OCWOGINJY IoCF . iBlng @
| ‘Meter Resd Maintenance. . |
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.Contacts for Account. Curry,

Ja,et@é L

B

~Acco count . ] 0031 1366 8289 Cutty, Janste L. D Teer ”“m“H"'W ’
' ' , X £ul Comments i
L DLais “Typs Comment Petson }
0772372007 {DRY Btspute recavod ori 07/23/2007 closed on 7/23/2007 12:38.22 : e
. PM. Baschutior: Per field vist on 07/20/07 meter 1754138 mater K
: : eatding 5712 the gas sppliances aig HH & AWH :
07/2372007 |DRU Dispute recerved on B87/23/2007 regatdng Trace meler & piping ,
< 102/18/2007 1BILL  {Fissd visit sehedule lor 07/20/2007 o tCuny Jansite L
0672872007 {BILL ICal COR no answer Jeft message to call back ta scheduis heid wisit  Cumy, Janedte L
0611872007 {BILL {CafMR. Cuny te senedide tiald vist & the said tha she wil call ms {Cmy Janelte
. . ‘hack (o schedule the field vist
08A5/2307 |CRU- {1 spoke to Mike Chayvaria/DBU loday 1 called himt on B/12/07 to 1Cunty, Janette L
, ' disuces Ms. Cunty 1old him she called and is ieady to setup the 1
’ _ field viit He asked me to resend the fied visit reparts and | did. | : 3+
el d ‘ , N - I
fCha«ae Eudome Cm‘art l [ Laurch Related Transachon... |
i
P Cantacts for,yrgmise 59050ld York Rd. 2/Philadelphia, Pa18141-1806 - RSy - - o [wi
[Premizs..] 5906 01d York 3d.2/Philede phis P ‘ D Tiesseston Hatay
T e ———— e B Full Cotoments
L Date _ Type _ Comment : Peson i
027232007 JBILL }Pcr Tield visd on 07720707 metel §2032877 meler ¢ead\ng 00%3 tho . Bk
: igas mets was off & thets was an pas rangs mApt, 2FL i N
07/2972005_1BILL 1B enor, changed s/o index fiow zetato §° and issued closngbil  Sot G 03106
- |08/10/72004 |SFRYfeoltelf o iDiallo, Sitadio
1277172003 15ERS én route ) ) ‘ {Diallo Svado
}?/}1!3?(103 SERSIDISPATIHED ) ) Diglo, Siadio.
‘-Ji e . ; o *
{ Chanae Cusmmnz Cariact } [ Launch Related Transaction.. |

F(ECEN ED

JAN 22 738 O poe o \ cﬁ 3.
o Ty COMMSSION o
PAPUBLIC B s BUREY
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fI contacts for Premiise: 5906-0id York Rd, 3/Philadelphia, Po 19131-1606 - 43" A SN _iofx}

(Premise. | 5806 0id Yok fid.3/Philadalpnia P L Trensacton sty ﬁ
e e ~ o X Ful Comments 4

T O Cra—

. 10702372007 {BILL 1Per hield visit on 07/20/07 meter B1463304 meter ieading was 7425! 2l
. b o the metar was off L there was an gas tangg n Apt. 3FL i , : ' '

: 1ﬂ/29)2003 COLL 75/C GAS N METER INDEX 7426 10/28/3 UWAC ; ' 1Leng, John £

. 30522003 [SERC jeust must produce the leass to get gas in his name , . ‘Long, JobnE

31071472003 {72HR ILEFT 72 HA NOTICE , . iLong, Jonn £

U 11013/2003 |COLL Hheld eoll Geist #7260 wanied o know i cust changed name aver ILeng, Jonn E

; 9&1;2/2003 L&J SC03053404986 | COURT DATE 7/09/03 04 ) ) iLong JobnE

5 : '

i
S 4 — , ; 1.

l I Change Fustomes C;mtati._j {Laurtsh Aelated Tiansaclion,. ]

png« S JQ A
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I} Contacts for Account: Curry, Jangttel - BR RN -1
f Accm;xﬂ 0031 1366 8289 Cutty, Janstte L g T‘W“ﬁ" ’*"‘U‘P F"—
A S B3 Ful Comments
i Dale — Type ; Comment Peison ' 1
1271472005, 1BILL {odl erct kteemembiled to date 1Cuity, Jansite L +
1170572005 |BILL ICHNGMETER CONSTANT YO 10 ‘Cunry. Jenete b
ATIAR2005 {SERD feustomer called iegarding tumn/on serviceman next door at 5908 lot Cusry, Janets L
wurmifon warded 16 know if thes one could be turn/on today also
. 5 superviso contacted dispalch serviceman #3539 B
1170372005 1SEFQ1Tumn Cn, 11/33/2005. 800 - 1200 & ] 1Cuy, Janetie L
11703/2005_|SERQ [ Tum On. 114102005, 800 - 1206 9938 {Cury. Janelte L ,
C116728/2005 {SERDIBPTD Cary, Janstte L. - 111201720
1072672005 |SERQ [Tum Cn, 1173472005, 806 - 1200 TURN ON BRTO Gy, Janetta L, B
1072872005 IMETHI Tun Op, 11/04/2005, 800 - 1200, 11/0472005, 830 - 1200 TUHN lCt.my Janelie t,
N ON 8PTE )
10/28/5005 [BERD] BPTO , V , ‘ ijry.JaneﬁtsL
; 1072472005 [BILL {HEPEATED TERMS FORRESTORATIONTO LA Curry, Jansits |,
11071472305 {BILL {INFOBRMED DWHER OF BRDARDING HOUSE WITH TENANTS - (Curty. Janstte L
j SHE MEED BALANCE 635 97+ RECONNECT FEE 123 23+ i
| loEPOSIY 24500 TO RESTORE SERVICE TOTAL 100520+ 3
07/28/2005 1AM [Shat off at curh ‘or Nan AMA 7-27.2005 Ty, Janette L
0772772005 1AMR 10n szt ta be shut off for Non AMR [Cuty, Jarstte L
07172005 11850 ;10 DAY RO AMA SHUT CFENOTICE ‘Cutry, Janets L
©HUB/2872008 1080 (10 DAY NO AMR SHUT OFF NOTICE {Cutty, Janelte L
1041842005 {METR customer has & metet exchange on 4- 20005 { okk pet dM ] :50 |Cuuy, Janetle L
,~ : imeterhete ,
(3/21/2005 (SEHIImeter teader hee on pue wisil oot felt amr rotice, Cutry, Janetie L
0270272005 {COLL 1y ody e ascar , 1 Cuty, Janetie L
OV22772005 1COLL imeblalell message + rmber { Cuny, Janella L |
 {12728/2004_|COLL ICOR s the landord Needs FULL BILL < No ais. Meltacall _ {Cumy, Janetel |
1243022008 [COLL MELITARTP | Cuny, Janette .
11032004 1COLL (MELITA Cury, Janstte L
0872672004 TMTAD. meter readss here tn put visil g propetty uccumed ‘Cuny, Janetts L,
+E9A17/22004 {COLL iMILITA CALL COR HUNG UP Cuny, Janette L.
05/01 72004 {NA72 IR0 AMB 72HR NOTICE Cuny, Janette L
09N /72004 ISER3 ienchange ler 9/03/04 Euity, Janette [
- 108/28/2004 {COLL {Mell & PTF Cutty. Janstte L
- {08/M8/2004 (COLL IMELITAPTP Fi760 . Cuny, Janetts L,
- 10223072004 11080 HDBAY ND AMR SHUT OFF NOTICE iLutiy, Janette L,
077472004 INAMACIST HO AMB 72LETIER ) {Cuny Janette L Y
m&ﬂnl L jeo 105 A W P & ROy I _ri e b Bl b J ik i 1k . N . B o2 i dhid T

; Cﬁance {Iustofhér, thzeét‘, ] ] | Laz:hch Helated ?ransactian... [
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Bl contacts for Account: Curry, Janette

Account..| 0031 13665 8285 Cuty, danette L pf"”“"‘ tor e,
. B e b s ; e @m e |
i Bae Tope ; Comment ' Bt Lot
: 03:‘18121337 BlLL !Petfxe\dv:sr! on 0270872007 { call COR & the C{.}Rcance the gider Tur uanels . wf ot
0«/00/20(17 CRU i wetked an this accourt today. Thes 1s part of Formal gocvet B, Seete L P

F-01884525. { waived Ips for 3265 81 Blwg fom I/ 050
disputs. { fimtl nothing wiong with bl Ms Curg s supposed 1o gt
{back lo me and when she dogs we will iscuss ageenart fo ins
bl Tesk oo mdicatar cff unt resclved, ; :

0212272007 |CRU |PGW was scheduied Lo vist the propetty on 2/307 Ms Cuny calied Ty o nste 4
and cancelled. She s supposed o call back and rescnedule 1
sustomer =als contact LAY, 6816

10272172007 |MISC Tmisc. . tax audit _gsitok , e canelie s
© 10270872907 1SERD Iplsase cal ahead 2153411243 10 gan acoess , Lan damelel o
(2/0672007 {SERC 181 Pad Tum On. 02/0872007. 1200 1500 okan per acronsy . Dy oaaiter 0 4
+ 102/05/2007 1CRU TARsnded a heamng with Lawréte Judge Ratiey tresided Mo D Cutry sanelte !
1 iwss pesent POW has agesd to turs oh s seovee pending . :

investgators Ms Cumy s commg 1o the olfics. This is ok fortan :x%
, » tnet CRU Futher invesagstion i pendig CF FOR 1,0 NO MOKE
' RN DOWN. THANK YOU

112822006 CRU ;9ent answer to Legal fot Formal Docxat F-01534525 it sanstel :
1170822005 {CRU " Customer flad farmal complamt F-01 9‘3432‘? e:s~gnc§ W ERY sfficer O mm Jopetes
I I Hot response back foLegal , 5 _
* 11042672006 [COLL ROBI BLACKWELL TERANT (R NORTH PHILA gﬁﬁ ::EFI‘W Ewy dansfle L ; p
: b WLLBETURNMWITHHERMETER Y : L
10216/2006 {COLL (GAVE ACS BASED ON CRUNOTE 31‘{ 785 Z?AL..!‘:CTEI} G canalte i
5 AMOUNT $63000 DEP $12323 770 SHE ONLY WANTS THIS
GASON ) o
" |10/0472008 |{CRU {BCS $1994525 deciion rec'd fom PUC M Miivoak 13/4/08 To iCuny Janeties
‘ hove senvice testored at 5805 01d York Rd, Ms Cuny & espansible + i
for the balsnces owed 8t accounts: B D092 5513 43876 58, 25 888‘:‘ ;
s 102 $3730.50 and 71 1366 8288 $3425 88 , o
- 18873172006 {COLL Barbara Brunson | notth phillyy distriet ) callto ing terms - needs full + umu Janstie
= dep and rec ) { ;
0571872006 [SERV | ownes ol propety (0or] caled to venly thal sarvics has been shat o ,Cumry, Janette L
i tond cust it has been, she states that this scet is wvder complamt w t};
PUC nething on acct o hold acet or shows PUC complaint- wiots .
. e up superyise cafl back . ) ‘
0171972006 {CCLL Imelta., . .arsmach L ) itmw,\dandleL pesrf
3 & 430 W s 100 SN w1 1 03 Lt Sind. Saolliread £ i b 3 , . L } b b s ¥ ‘
«f § , . _ o [+
1 Ehance Lugtomer Comact,,, | | Launck Related Transacton.,, | , [ Js NovelliPrint Client Eﬂ
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co:n.téc‘:"rAc‘bnt:liu,ri,:a,netil’ U e | Y P |

[Accourt, | 0031 1365 8269 Curry, Janette L O] Tesccton Hisory ‘ iﬁ
’ o AT Bd Fut Comeerts
T Dae "'gpa ; Commert Persor o 1
0671672007 |BILL |Cal MA, Tany lo schedule field vist & she said than she vm callme [Cury, Janetts L ‘ s
back to schedide the hed visit

- {0B71572007 [CARU 1) spoke to Mike Chavvana/DRU today. | called ram on 6712707 to | Clary, Janetts L |
‘ ‘ idisticss Ms: Curry. { told him she called and s 1eads to et up the '
; fielg wisit, He asked me 1o tesend the field visit 1epéitts and | did. |
. o asked him to call me and et me know who was sssigned the b, |
. : icalied ke today 1o find out if this was assigned vet, He said he will
e , - [have Gennis MeBill call me Dennis was reassinged ths job. ; B
- |G6/715/2607 |CAL {CRU--ATTEDED HEARING FOR CURBY ON Curry, Janstie L
: ' 06-04-2007-ARRIVED TO SAME CONCLUSION AFTER
CUSTOMER PRESENTED MULTIPLE EXMBITS-JUDGE AND 0
COMPARY FEEL THAT ACCESS IS NEC. TO ALL THREE OF HEH
PROPERTIES TO ENSURE THE CORRECT AATE AND
e ~0.LECTION PATH~HEARING T0O BE CONTINUED
081 7/2007 1CRU 1PUC Farmal Docxet B 181934525 filed on 11/3/2006 120000 Al )
; 0302672007 {BILL {Per Field wvizit 03/23/07 lor metes 91754198 metes read 5240 gas | Curry, Janete L
R {appbances ate {HH 200,428 BTU % AwH 30.000 814 40 gallsns
AWH 1 ask Mis: Cuity could 1 chesk the 2F1 & 3FL Apt she said fo |
hetause she taver made enangement with thetenant for 271 & 3FL
Apt also said there wiess gas tange m 2FL § 3F Apt
03/26/2007 [BILL {03/23/071 cali Mrs. Cuny at GAM Linsty. he that 1 wi be at premise. Curxp, Janette L
» : in about 20 fo 30 minute & she vaid OK. Awived at remise at 822

Ll

. < 1AM wat for Mis. Cutp Fom 8:22 AM to 820 AM at abaut 8:45 AM
i R | the tenant for 5308 Old Yok Rd said Mis. Cutty was thers & waited |
% & minute & left i then call Mrs. Cuny & she said that she was close byl

& viill be sight there & than Mrs. Cuny call me back about 510 10
: o finute later &k said she wat having car preblem & for me fo wait
0372672007 {LRU - 1An apaotritmedot was set up for & fiekd vt lor 3/23707. Ths vish 1s ]Cuny Janelo L
© - per cout order. The visit was lo verify the appliances and also lo-get
the property Bsted as tenantAandiad, DRUY cﬁd dothe visl and g
o { irepoit will be put in system. )
0BA19/2007 {CRY Mz Cutrp.caled me in the moning and | teld het atep wil call het to Cuny, Janete L
f ] serup fied visit, Thishas been done | also told her to call me back
. fsa wa can dcuss the bals for ofl 3 ol har pxapemes Sha will c&l me
! lbackondzoior, v
0/19/2007_IBILL_TiCol COP & the ficd vst s schedule o 312377

" .C““P Jd"’-”"‘“‘ Ao

[[Change Customes Comact... } [ Launch Belated Ttansactor... | ‘ JJ Novelt iPrint Client [X]
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e [ Conedl ]

CJ By Servies (rdes 10 1 ] i
1 O bylas.  Dae ‘ ! i

3 By Sueol/CupStste I o I S} ‘

@ Foreme [ Promse | 5905 0K Yok R/Prisdoiches Py 1] sugmser

€ voaceount [Zocot_} [0m 18078} (7] cony serenet R |
i " Adden "l Phore 5P Siupe Swm ] |
BAR2002 153‘1& Ou YM&HdJPH&d&dK&Pa _ACuny, Jenetis L ] 10GS  JExchénige Vord +f |
050622004 15506 DId Yok RA/Piadeiphis Pa Cuny, Jariele L 1668 150 Voo ‘-‘1
09032004 15908 Old Yok Rd/Phiadelphia Pa Cuny: Jarwtie | 1G.GS [E xcharpe Viad oy,
OA706/2005 15806 Did Yok Rd/Prilsdeiphea Pe Curg, Jarelie L 1GGS . [Exchance Voed
1040622005 15905 0ld York RdPrdadeiohiaPa __iCuny, Jenetis L GGS. 1Exchenge Veord

DB/3/2005 15905 0id York AdPhisdelone e 1Cury. Janete L 565 {Exchange Vod

06/21/2005 19806 Old Yok Rd/Phdadetihva Pa  Cuny, Janetie t. ' GGS  1Exchanpe Ve ]
£5/12/2006 15305 Oid Yok AdPhisdeltuaPe  ICuy, Jorstie L j ; 1565 1510 Decino payl] iComplete &

Aeodilonst
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